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 22 
The Gulf of Mexico Fishery Management Council convened in the 23 
Riverchase Ballroom of the Wynfrey Hotel, Birmingham, Alabama, 24 
Wednesday morning, March 9, 2005, and was called to order at 25 
8:30 o’clock a.m. by Chairman Julie Morris. 26 
 27 
CHAIRMAN JULIE MORRIS:  Good morning, everyone.  I’m going to 28 

call the meeting of the Gulf Council to order.  My name is Julie 29 
Morris and as Chairman of the Gulf of Mexico Fishery Management 30 
Council, I welcome you all.  This is the 199th meeting of the 31 
council.  It sounds like we should plan to do a celebration of 32 
the 200th meeting at our next meeting in Biloxi. 33 
 34 
Members of the public will be permitted to present oral 35 
statements in accordance with the schedule published in the 36 
agenda.  Please advise the council staff if you desire to 37 
address the council.  Please give written statements to the 38 
council staff. 39 
 40 
1996 amendments to the Fishery Management Act require all oral 41 
or written statements to include a brief description of the 42 
background and interests of the person in the subject of the 43 
statement. 44 
 45 
All written information shall include a statement of the source 46 
and date of such information.  It is unlawful for any person to 47 
knowingly and willfully submit to a council false information 48 
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regarding any matter the council is considering in the course of 1 
carrying out the Fisheries Act. 2 
 3 
If you have a cell phone or a pager or similar device, we ask 4 
that you keep them on silent or vibrating mode during the 5 
council and committee sessions.  A tape recording is used for 6 
the public record and therefore, for the purpose of voice 7 
identification, each member is requested to identify themselves 8 
starting on my left. 9 
 10 
MR. JOE HENDRIX:  Joe Hendrix, Texas representative. 11 

 12 
MR. ROY WILLIAMS:  Roy Williams, Florida Fish and Wildlife 13 

Conservation Commission. 14 
 15 
MS. KAREN BELL:  Karen Bell, Florida. 16 

 17 
MS. KAREN FOOTE:  Karen Foote, Louisiana. 18 

 19 
DR. MAUMUS CLAVERIE, JR:  Mau Claverie, New Orleans. 20 

 21 
MR. WALTER THOMASSIE:  Walter Thomassie, Louisiana. 22 

 23 
MR. MYRON FISCHER:  Myron Fischer, Louisiana. 24 

 25 
MR. CORKY PERRET:  Corky Perret, Mississippi. 26 

 27 
MR. PHILIP HORN:  Philip Horn, Mississippi. 28 

 29 
MS. KAY WILLIAMS:  Kay Williams, Mississippi. 30 

 31 
MR. PHIL STEELE:  Phil Steele, National Marine Fisheries 32 

Service. 33 
 34 
MS. VIRGINIA FAY:  Ginny Fay, National Marine Fisheries Service. 35 

 36 
DR. ROY CRABTREE:  Roy Crabtree, National Marine Fisheries 37 

Service. 38 
 39 
MR. SHEPHERD GRIMES:  Shepherd Grimes, NOAA General Counsel, 40 

Southeast Region. 41 
 42 
MR. VERNON MINTON:  Vernon Minton, Alabama. 43 

 44 
MS. BOBBI WALKER:  Bobbi Walker, Alabama. 45 

 46 
MR. ROBIN RIECHERS:  Robin Riechers, Texas. 47 

 48 



 4 

MR. DEGRAAF ADAMS:  Degraaf Adams, Texas. 1 

 2 
MR. LARRY SIMPSON:  Larry Simpson, Gulf States Marine Fisheries 3 

Commission. 4 
 5 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR WAYNE SWINGLE:  Wayne Swingle, Gulf Council 6 

staff. 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Thank you, council members.  Mr. Fensom is not 9 

with us this meeting.  He is visiting his daughter in Argentina, 10 
but he assures me he will join us for the May and July meetings 11 
and Columbus Brown is absent to due his wife’s illness, but we 12 
understand that her transplant surgery has been postponed until 13 
early April and so he’s still waiting for results on that. 14 
 15 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  His wife had developed an infection 16 

that they feel they need to address before they do the 17 
transplant. 18 
 19 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Council members, if you’re ready, we’ll 20 

proceed with the Adoption of the Agenda.  Are there any 21 
additions or deletions from the agenda?   22 
 23 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Wayne, I had an addition or something to the 24 

agenda and you were supposed to remind me and I don’t remember 25 
what it was.  Do you remember?   26 
 27 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Actually, I’ve forgotten what you 28 

requested myself, Mau.  Maybe we’ll thing of it before the 29 
meeting is over. 30 
 31 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We would like to add on the Thursday morning 32 

agenda in conjunction with Mr. Hendrix’s report on the Honolulu 33 
meeting, I’ll report on a meeting I had in Washington, D.C. a 34 
couple of weeks ago and under Other Business, we would like to 35 
have a short conversation about what members of the council 36 
think would be good topics for better and more effective 37 
training of council members. 38 
 39 
Then in addition, I would like to ask approval of the council in 40 
making an adjustment to the Reef Fish Committee membership.  Is 41 
there anything else to be added to the agenda?  Can I have a 42 
motion to approve the agenda? 43 
 44 
MR. PERRET:  So moved. 45 
 46 
MR. MINTON:  Second. 47 

 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Second by Mr. Minton.  Any opposition to 1 
approval of the agenda?  Without opposition, the agenda is 2 
approved.  Next we’ll move to the approval of the minutes. 3 

 4 
MR. GRIMES:  First is page 44, line 26, the third to last word 5 

to the end of that line is “that.”  Just insert “to” before that 6 
and this is actually Mr. Thomassie’s statement, but if you turn 7 
to page 47 and if you go through lines 33 through 35 and he 8 
keeps talking about latitudes and latitudes and I believe that 9 
should be latitudes and longitudes. 10 
 11 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Anything else on corrections for the minutes?  12 

Can I have a motion for approval of the minutes? 13 
 14 
MR. RIECHERS:  So moved. 15 
 16 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Riechers moves.  Is there a second? 17 

 18 
MS. WALKER:  Second. 19 

 20 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Ms. Walker seconds.  Is there any opposition 21 
to approval of the minutes with those two changes?  Without 22 
opposition, the minutes are approved.   23 
 24 

Next we’ll be taking public testimony on Final Shrimp Amendment 25 
13A.  If you haven’t already given a white card indicating that 26 
you want to speak to the council staff, now would be an 27 
excellent time to do that.  I’m going to call on Ms. Pam Baker, 28 
representing Environmental Defense. 29 
 30 
MS. PAM BAKER:  I’m Pam Baker with Environmental Defense.  Good 31 

morning and thank you for the opportunity to comment on 32 
Amendment 13.  We have four recommendations.  First, we 33 
recommend that the Gulf Council approve a program to better 34 
track shrimp fishing effort and bycatch. 35 
 36 
We concur with the Gulf Council’s preferred alternatives, and 37 
those are 8B-3 and 8C-3, to implement statistically valid data 38 
collection programs using electronic logbooks for shrimping 39 
effort and observers for bycatch data. 40 
 41 
Second, we recommend that the Gulf Council approve a shrimp 42 
vessel permit moratorium.  NMFS and the Gulf Council have 43 
described overcapitalization and excess effort as key problems 44 
in the shrimp fishery, beginning in the early 1980’s and 45 
contributing to falling CPUE, high shrimping costs, and economic 46 
hardship. 47 
 48 
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Today, record low shrimp prices and high fuel prices are 1 
projected to reduce shrimping effort in the coming years as 2 
vessels exit the fishery.  NMFS data are beginning to show these 3 
trends. 4 
A shrimp vessel permit moratorium will cap the number of vessels 5 
and allow time for the Gulf Council to work with the industry on 6 
new management alternatives expected to be evaluated in upcoming 7 
Amendment 14. 8 
 9 
Of the moratorium alternatives provided, we support the Gulf 10 
Council’s preferred alternative to implement a ten-year 11 
moratorium and include vessels holding a valid shrimping permit 12 
on or before December 6, 2003.  That’s Alternative 10B. 13 
 14 
I noticed in the recent Shrimp Advisory Panel meeting 15 
discussions of a buyback program and if the industry is 16 
interested in a buyback program, I think that a moratorium with 17 
a time frame probably wouldn’t allow a buyback program to occur 18 
and you might want to include an alternative that would be a 19 
more permanent one. 20 
 21 
The third recommendation is we recommend that the Gulf Council 22 
create a special advisory panel to develop a comprehensive long-23 
term program to manage the Gulf shrimp fishery.  The reports 24 
from the recent public hearings on Amendment 13 clearly show 25 
that many people are worried about the future of Gulf shrimping. 26 
 27 
Questions include will there be opportunities for young people 28 
to enter, what about a heritage clause, how will the industry 29 
compete against ever-increasing imports, and lots of other 30 
questions. 31 
 32 
A new comprehensive, long-term management program is needed to 33 
help shrimpers compete and minimize environmental damages and 34 
even support efforts to build market demand for high-quality, 35 
environmentally friendly wild shrimp. 36 
 37 
The Gulf Council should create an advisory panel that helps 38 
define the fishery’s long term objectives, identifies management 39 
strategies to achieve the objectives, and helps implement a new 40 
plan through Shrimp Amendment 14. 41 
 42 
The panel could be patterned after the Ad Hoc Red Snapper 43 
Advisory Panel and include several shrimp industry 44 
representatives and academic economists and scientists, an 45 
enforcement official, and environmental representation.  Lastly, 46 
on Section 11, we recommend that all vessels report their 47 
landings.  Thank you. 48 
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 1 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Thank you, Ms. Baker.  Any questions for Pam? 2 

 3 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Pam, did I miss it or did you say that operating 4 

shrimpers themselves should be on that panel? 5 
 6 
MS. BAKER:  I said it should be several industry 7 

representatives. 8 
 9 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Are you meaning actual fishermen? 10 

 11 
MS. BAKER:  Sure.  Industry meaning shrimpers, dealers, maybe 12 

marketing people, people that are interested in the future of 13 
the shrimping industry. 14 
 15 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any further questions for Ms. Baker? 16 

 17 
MR. THOMASSIE:  I just wanted to clarify in the collection of 18 

bycatch data you had mentioned electronic logbooks and 19 
observers.  Do you have an opinion on the paper logbooks? 20 
 21 
MS. BAKER:  I think it’s important to get the data.  I’m not as 22 

concerned and from the amendment and from discussions, it seems 23 
that that would be the least burdensome way and the way that 24 
would still allow you to get everything you need.  That’s the 25 
reason I selected those.  I’m not opposed to paper logbooks. 26 
 27 
MR. FISCHER:  Pam, you may have stated it, but on the logbooks 28 

you were referring to a subset or not the entire universe, but 29 
rather just a subset? 30 
 31 
MS. BAKER:  Yes, the statistically valid sample. 32 

 33 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any additional questions for Ms. Baker?  Thank 34 

you.  The next speaker will be A.J. Fabre. 35 
 36 
MR. A.J. FABRE:  Thank you all for having me.  I’m A.J. Fabre, 37 

the Louisiana Shrimp Association President.  We’ve got members 38 
in Texas, Louisiana, Mississippi, Alabama, Florida, Georgia, 39 
South Carolina, and North Carolina. 40 
 41 
I just would like to bring up some things that I found last 42 
night.  Amendment 13 must follow the guidelines that are set out 43 
in the Magnuson-Stevens Act.  This is our first and foremost.  44 
There’s just a few things I think that was not considered in 45 
Amendment 13 and there’s just a few things I picked out last 46 
night to let the council think about before passing this 47 
amendment. 48 
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 1 
The term “fishing community” means a community which is 2 
substantially dependent on or a substantially engaged in the 3 
harvest or processing of fishery resources to meet social and 4 
economic needs and includes fishing vessels, owners, operators, 5 
and crew and the United States fish processors that are based in 6 
such communities.  Has there been a study to the effect of the 7 
community if this Amendment 13 passes?   8 
 9 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  A.J., do you want us to answer your questions 10 

at the end of your testimony or as you go? 11 
 12 
MR. FABRE:  If you all have got a question, jump in and I’ll 13 

welcome any questions. 14 
 15 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’ll answer at the end then. 16 

 17 
MR. FABRE:  The term “optimum” with respect to the yield from 18 

the fishery means the amount of fish which will provide the 19 
greatest overall benefits to the nation, particularly with 20 
respect to food production and recreational opportunities and 21 
taking into account the protection of the marine ecosystem. 22 
 23 
The term “overfishing” or “overfished” means a rate of level of 24 
fishing mortality rate that jeopardizes the capacity of a 25 
fishery to produce the maximum sustainable yield on a continuous 26 
basis.  We’re not overfishing. 27 
 28 
Conservation and management measures shall not discriminate 29 
between residents of different states.  If it becomes necessary 30 
to allocate and assign fishing privileges among various United 31 
States fishermen, such allocation shall be fair and equitable to 32 
all such fishermen, reasonably calculated to promote 33 
conservation, and carried out in such manner that no particular 34 
individual, corporation, or other entity acquires an excess 35 
share of the privilege. 36 
 37 
Conservation and management measures shall be extended 38 
practically.  I don’t know how many times that word is in this 39 
act, practical.  The word is simple, practical.  Everything that 40 
is being set out in this act, the word “practical” comes into 41 
play.  Now to me, practical means common sense.  That’s all it 42 
is. 43 
 44 
Provision requirements, I ain’t going to read them all.  I’m 45 
just going to read a couple of them here: to include a fishery 46 
impact statement for the plan or amendment.  In the case of a 47 
plan or amendment, they’re to submit to or prepare by the 48 
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Secretary after October 1, 1990, which shall access specifically 1 
and describe the likely effects, if any, of the conservation and 2 
management measures on participants in the fisheries and fishing 3 
communities affected by the plan or amendment. 4 
Establish a standard reporting methodology to assess the amount 5 
or type bycatch occurring in the fisheries.  In conservation and 6 
management measures, they’re to extend practically and in the 7 
following priority.  “Practically” is here again.  Minimize 8 
bycatch, everybody is agreeing to that. 9 
 10 
Minimize the mortality of bycatch which cannot be avoided.  11 
Establish a limited access system for the fishery in order to 12 
achieve optimum yield.  If in developing such system the council 13 
and Secretary take into account present participation in the 14 
fisheries, historical fishing practices in and dependent on the 15 
fisheries and the culture and social framework relevant to the 16 
fisheries and any affected fishing communities.   17 
 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  A.J., would you give us your comments on what 19 

you think we should do with Amendment 13? 20 
 21 
MR. FABRE:  After reading this last night, I feel the Gulf 22 

Council should take a step backwards, take a time out, and let’s 23 
look at something that’s going to be fair to everybody.  The 24 
Louisiana Shrimp Association is not opposed to a bycatch 25 
reduction of any sort, if it’s practical. 26 
 27 
To quote out of Oceana, these people is looking for a level 28 
approaching zero.  Ladies and gentlemen, that’s not practical.  29 
The only way I could comply with this is you all have got to 30 
outlaw the tail rope.  Do you all know what is the tail rope?  31 
That’s the back end of my net that everything just goes out.  32 
That’s not practical. 33 
 34 
If you all are going to want us to outlaw the tail rope, let’s 35 
get it up front where everybody can talk about it because we’ve 36 
got to use the “practical” in what we’re doing.   37 
 38 
The most profitable fishery in the United States of America is 39 
the shrimping industry and we’re on our knees and we’re bankrupt 40 
because of things going on in our industry and we are not as an 41 
industry addressing what’s happening to us.  We’re out in left 42 
field wanting to do zero bycatch.  That’s not practical and 43 
thank you all for letting me speak. 44 
 45 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are there questions for A.J.? 46 

 47 
DR. CRABTREE:  Thank you, A.J., for coming.  I do appreciate you 48 
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being here.  I just wanted to point out to you that in the 1 
document there is an analysis of community impacts.  There is an 2 
analysis starting on page 46 of community impacts of the 3 
moratorium and then starting on page 99, there’s a section under 4 
the Economic and Social Environment that looks at social and 5 
community profiles and various other aspects, distribution of 6 
permit, owners by community. 7 
 8 
To the extent that we have information and data available, we 9 
have tried, and the document discusses all that, to analyze this 10 
based on communities and then also I think the zero mortality 11 
goal that you’re talking about is marine mammals that comes out 12 
of the Marine Mammals Protection Act. 13 
 14 
There is no requirement to try and reduce finfish bycatch, for 15 
example, down to zero and I don’t believe you have a marine 16 
mammal bycatch issue in the shrimp fishery, to my knowledge. 17 
 18 
MR. PERRET:  A.J., thank you for being here.  Your membership is 19 

from several states.  Just off the top of your head, what 20 
percent of your members fish the EEZ? 21 
 22 
MR. FABRE:  I would say 40 percent, Corky. 23 

 24 
MR. PERRET:  Just under half.  Does that 40 percent, in your 25 

opinion, have they got their shrimp permit at this time? 26 
 27 
MR. FABRE:  Yes.  May I add one more thing?  We sent out 1,500 28 

letters pertaining to this when it all started to notify them, 29 
but there are people out there with language barriers that for 30 
one reason or the other, and I don’t know their reasoning, but 31 
there’s a lot of shrimpers out there that don’t have their 32 
permit. 33 
 34 
MR. SIMPSON:  Thank you, A.J.  I just wanted to compliment you 35 

on getting the Louisiana Shrimp Association back together and 36 
Corky asked most of my questions.  I appreciate you doing that 37 
and organizing it.  There needs be a voice in Louisiana and 38 
Corky answered most of my questions. 39 
 40 
MR. FISCHER:  A.J., on the economics of the industry, what do 41 

these vessels that fish the EEZ, the eight-five or ninety-foot 42 
boats, what does it cost to construct a vessel like this? 43 
 44 
MR. FABRE:  Depending on the equipment, Mr. Fischer, you’re 45 

looking at right now between $700,000 to $1.1 million.   46 
 47 
MR. FISCHER:  Do you feel this is like the comparable sized boat 48 
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that makes up the offshore fleet?  Is this like an average size, 1 
would you feel? 2 
 3 
MR. FABRE:  I would more tend to agree the way the assessment is 4 

done in Amendment 13 that you’re talking a term of sixty to 5 
ninety feet and that would be the broad spectrum. 6 
 7 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any other questions for A.J.? 8 

 9 
MS. WALKER:  A.J., thank you for being here.  I heard you say 10 

that you supported bycatch reduction, but that it had to be 11 
practicable.  What percentage do you think is practicable for 12 
bycatch reduction in the shrimp trawl fishery? 13 
 14 
MR. FABRE:  Ms. Walker, that’s the point of practical.  Do we 15 

really know what it is to sustain the shrimping industry?  When 16 
you use the word “bycatch” by itself, it sounds great, but what 17 
is the sustainability of the shrimper or myself out on the boat 18 
paying $5,000 a month notes, paying crews, paying everything 19 
that we’ve got to pay.  What is sustainable to that shrimper to 20 
stay in the fisheries? 21 
 22 
When you start using the bycatch -- Gary Graham has been asking 23 
for a blind study and I’m all for this.  I could organize a 24 
blind study in every state in the Gulf and let’s take twenty 25 
years ago before we had turtle excluders, before we had BRDs. 26 
 27 
Let’s take one net on one side like we used to pull.  Let’s take 28 
another net on the other side with the turtle excluder, with the 29 
BRD, with observers, with cameras, and let’s see where the 30 
shrimpers that is being hounded all over that we’re killing 31 
everything, how much did we already reduce our bycatch? 32 
 33 
I said it last night and I’ll say it here.  I think it’s 40 to 34 
50 percent we reduced our bycatch, but we don’t have any proper 35 
data and National Marine Fisheries will not go forward with a 36 
blind study. 37 
 38 
We tried several different ways to do this and maybe some of you 39 
all on this panel could get this done for us, but we are 40 
reducing our bycatch because bycatch causes us time and trouble 41 
and more crew members.   42 
 43 
We want to do this also and we’re willing to help try different 44 
things, but the way you’re all going about it, we can’t get any 45 
proper data and it’s going to have to come from National Marine 46 
Fisheries that we’ve got to start at square one and get a blind 47 
study, take a boat or a number of boats and rig them one side 48 
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one way and one side the other and then it becomes practical. 1 
 2 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Thank you, A.J.  We appreciate your comments. 3 

 4 
MS. FOOTE:  Thank you being here, A.J.  I have a question about 5 

your first comment on fishing community impacts and as Dr. 6 
Crabtree pointed out, there is some information in here on 7 
fishing community impacts, but what more information would you 8 
like to see, what more details would you like to see? 9 
 10 
MR. FABRE:  Karen, the main thing is I’m just on this about 11 

three to four weeks.  When I get back home this afternoon, 12 
within a month I’ll have you all an economic impact, practical 13 
economic impact, because that’s what we’ve got to do here.  14 
We’ve got to start doing things practically and I’ll have you 15 
all an economic impact on several communities out of several 16 
states. 17 
 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any additional questions for A.J.?  Thank you 19 

very much for your testimony, A.J.  Let me remind those who just 20 
arrived that if they want to speak on Shrimp 13 that they need 21 
to fill out one of these white cards and take it to the staff 22 
and then we’ll call on you to speak.  The next speaker will be 23 
Marianne Cufone. 24 
 25 
MS. MARIANNE CUFONE:  Good morning, everybody.  My name is 26 

Marianne Cufone and I’m here on behalf of the Gulf Restoration 27 
Network, or GRN.  GRN is an alliance of groups and individuals 28 
committed to uniting and empowering people to protect and 29 
restore the resources of the Gulf region.  They have members in 30 
all five states. 31 
 32 
On behalf of GRN, I attended the Tampa public hearing and also 33 
submitted written comments and so I direct you to those, but I 34 
would like to just briefly summarize them here for the record. 35 
 36 
Our comments referred to Actions 8 through 11 in the Shrimp 13 37 
document.  As to Action 8, a mandatory observer program would be 38 
the best means to collect accurate information.  However, we do 39 
recognize that there’s a significant expense associated with a 40 
comprehensive observer program and also that some of the Gulf 41 
shrimp fleet boats aren’t able to accommodate observers. 42 
 43 
For that reason, we also strongly supported a more limited use 44 
of observers and the extensive mandatory use of another method, 45 
preferable electronic logbooks, the reason being that it’s 46 
possible to collect very detailed data using electronic 47 
logbooks. 48 
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 1 
I understand the concerns with new technology and such, but in 2 
the past there’s been some questions about paper logbooks and so 3 
we supported the electronics.  However, we did also say that we 4 
would support a supplemental paper logbook program to compare 5 
its results to those of the electronic logbooks and the observer 6 
data and that would be another opportunity to sort of validate 7 
which method might be the best and which information collection 8 
system might be most appropriate. 9 
 10 
Under Action 9, we strongly supported mandatory completion of a 11 
vessel gear characterization form.  This would provide needed 12 
details about the Gulf shrimp fleet that could be used to craft 13 
better, more accurate management decisions in the future and I 14 
think that’s a good opportunity. 15 
 16 
Action 10, we supported the ten-year moratorium.  We thought 17 
that the value of such an action, both economically and 18 
ecologically, lied in preventing more boats from entering the 19 
fleet in the future should shrimping become an extremely 20 
valuable activity. 21 
 22 
We also didn’t take a position on the date for the moratorium.  23 
We thought that that should be left up to the council and NMFS 24 
based on the goals of the moratorium and what seemed most fair 25 
and equitable to the fleet. 26 
 27 
On Action 11, collection of data is important for science-based 28 
management.  A comprehensive requirement for reporting and 29 
certification of landings could be very valuable in the future 30 
to create better management measures.  Thank you. 31 
 32 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Questions for Ms. Cufone?  Thank you, 33 

Marianne.  The next speaker will be Bob Zales, II. 34 
 35 
MR. BOB ZALES, II:  Good morning, Bob Zales II, representing the 36 

Panama City Boatman’s Association.  We’re going to support on 37 
page 23 your alternatives to establish bycatch reporting, which 38 
we would support establishing logbooks to improve effort data 39 
and that would include whatever you consider to be the most 40 
efficient way of doing it to produce the best data, whether it 41 
be electronic or hard copy, but we would encourage the use of 42 
logbooks to gather that data. 43 
 44 
When you get on to page 33, the alternatives for completion of 45 
the shrimp vessel gear characterization form, we would encourage 46 
you to do your preferred alternative, as a condition of 47 
receiving or renewing a federal shrimp vessel permit the vessel 48 
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owner or operator is required to provide to the Fisheries 1 
Service a completed Gulf shrimp vessel and gear characterization 2 
form that would be provided by NMFS to the permit holder if the 3 
vessel owner or operator is part of a subset of permit holders 4 
that has been randomly selected to complete the form. 5 
 6 
We think that you need to identify, because we’ve heard over the 7 
years two nets, four nets, a hundred-foot boat, a fifty-foot 8 
boat, 300 horsepower, 1,000 horsepower.  We need to know what’s 9 
out there and what you’re pulling and what the impact is. 10 
 11 
On page 35, Action 10, alternatives to establish the commercial 12 
shrimp vessel permit moratorium, we would encourage the 13 
Preferred Alternative 10B, to establish a ten-year moratorium on 14 
the issuance of commercial shrimp vessel permits.   15 
 16 
To be eligible for the commercial shrimp vessel permit under the 17 
moratorium, vessels must have been issued a valid commercial 18 
shrimp vessel permit by NOAA Fisheries prior to and including 19 
December 6 of 2003. 20 
 21 
If you remember back to the charterboat moratorium, and actually 22 
I think probably pretty much every moratorium that this council 23 
has ever done, control dates have really been -- The initial 24 
establishment of a control date has kind of been a meaningless 25 
thing because they’ve never stayed where they were initially 26 
set. 27 
 28 
They’ve always been moved to accommodate the people that have 29 
come in and said for whatever reason they didn’t know or they 30 
didn’t how or whatever, but they didn’t get permits. 31 
 32 
In the charterboat moratorium, the initial control date was in 33 
November of 1998.  It ended up being the day that this council 34 
submitted the charterboat moratorium plan.  I don’t know how 35 
many boats would be affected by this, but it surely can’t be 36 
very many and if you’re doing this to get a handle on the number 37 
of vessels that are out there shrimping, you’re trying to cap 38 
effort, so to speak, kind of like we were with the charterboat 39 
moratorium. 40 
 41 
In our mind, it’s not going to make a big difference to put that 42 
control date as of today so that you let whoever is saying that 43 
they weren’t in, now they can be in if they can show that they 44 
were in here prior to today. 45 
 46 
Then on page 49, Alternative 11, reporting landings during the 47 
moratorium, we would encourage the preferred alternative that 48 
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during the moratorium all owners and operators of permitted 1 
commercial shrimp vessels should be required to report and 2 
certify the vessel’s landings to the Fisheries Service. 3 
I would imagine that this is probably pretty well done with trip 4 
tickets and things of that nature.  The exception I guess would 5 
be where somebody is selling the product straight off of their 6 
boat, but I know in the state of Florida in order to do that 7 
you’ve got to file the proper trip tickets and so on and so 8 
forth and so whatever needs to be done to do that. 9 
 10 
What we would also encourage, and it’s not in this amendment, 11 
but everybody here knows that red snapper is the big issue for 12 
this year and in probably about a month we’re going to really 13 
know where we’re going to stand with that fishery. 14 
 15 
The reason why we support these alternatives that I mentioned is 16 
because we need to get a handle on the number of people that are 17 
out there on the water using these resources and the only way to 18 
do that is with permitting. 19 
 20 
Many years ago, and Dr. Nelson is in the room and he knows 21 
probably better than anybody in here, we were opposed to 22 
licensing and whatnot, but we’ve come to learn that it can be a 23 
valuable tool. 24 
 25 
What has happened with the charterboat industry, we have been 26 
able to effectively change I guess in a way the data system in a 27 
sense and you see, even though we have serious concerns and 28 
serious problems with the way a lot of this data is still 29 
gathered and done, in the respect of how the data is working for 30 
our benefit and the fact that they’ve identified the charterboat 31 
sector in the Gulf of Mexico. 32 
 33 
When you look at the numbers, and I’ll just throw the amberjack 34 
out there, when you look at the old numbers of amberjack for 35 
2003, you looked at almost two million pounds caught by the for-36 
hire sector.  It ended up under the new survey just a little 37 
over a million.  That’s a 900,000 pound difference and that’s a 38 
tremendous impact and a tremendous difference in what happens. 39 
 40 
In our minds, where we’ve heard shrimpers consistently say that 41 
they don’t have the bycatch problem that people assume they do, 42 
that may indeed be true.  I don’t know.  We made that argument 43 
for us and it turned out to be that way and so the only way to 44 
prove different is to be identified and so we would encourage 45 
them to support that and encourage you all to do this.  Any 46 
questions? 47 
 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any questions for Mr. Zales? 1 

 2 
MR. FISCHER:  Bob, some clarification.  I have two issues.  On 3 

the logbooks, you supported logbooks, but did you specify paper 4 
or electronic? 5 
 6 
MR. ZALES:  Whatever is the most efficient and produces the best 7 

data. 8 
 9 
MR. FISCHER:  Secondly, on the moratorium, when you started 10 

talking about control dates and how the charterboat control date 11 
was moved up, were you inferring possibly doing the same thing 12 
to let in the people who are actually -- 13 
 14 
MR. ZALES:  That’s what I said, Myron.  Every moratorium that I 15 

can remember that this council has done, the initial control 16 
date never was used.  It was always changed to accommodate 17 
current information and so you have to pick today as 18 
reestablishing the control date, go ahead, because we made that 19 
argument when it came to our moratorium thing.   20 
 21 
I think Kay was the first one that brought this issue up back in 22 
Point Clear years ago and at that time when she asked me the 23 
question, I said set the control date for whatever that date was 24 
for that period of time.  It didn’t happen.  They set it shortly 25 
after that, but then they changed it and so it’s a constant 26 
change in this management process. 27 
 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Additional questions for Mr. Zales? 29 

 30 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Bob, your recommendation was to move it up to 31 

today?  Is that what you suggested? 32 
 33 
MR. ZALES:  If that’s what you have to do to accommodate -- Like 34 

I said, I don’t know the number of vessels that are going to be 35 
affected.  I’ve heard anywhere from like twenty-five to a 36 
hundred and you’re looking at a fishery that we’ve told over the 37 
years had as many as 7,000 or 8,000 boats. 38 
 39 
You see permits and I don’t know what the current permit number 40 
is, but somewhere around 2,000 or 3,000 or 4,000.  You’re 41 
looking at twenty-five or a hundred boats and that’s a 42 
negligible number, in my opinion.  What the primary purpose to 43 
me is to get a handle on what’s out there.   44 
 45 
If you identify who is out and there and give them a permit and 46 
you know who is there and if at some point you have to start 47 
some type of reduction, then you’ve got a number to play with.   48 
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If you’re dealing with bycatch, you’ve got a hard number that 1 
you can play with and you can get a better handle on what the 2 
bycatch is and where we need to go to get to the area --  3 
My major concern is red snapper and we need 80 to 90 percent 4 
reduction in the red snapper fishery.  If you don’t know how 5 
many boats are out there, you’re not going to be able to 6 
properly reduce that bycatch.  You’ve got to have a number. 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any additional questions for Mr. Zales?  Thank 9 

you, Mr. Zales.  The next speaker will be Clint Guiday. 10 
 11 
MR. CLINT GUIDAY:  Good morning.  My name is Clint Guiday and I 12 

am a commercial fisherman from Lafitte, Louisiana.  I am also on 13 
the board of directors of the Louisiana Shrimp Association.  I 14 
thank you for giving me this opportunity to speak today. 15 
 16 
I am a third generation shrimp fisherman.  My father was a 17 
shrimp fisherman all of his life and my grandfather was.  It’s a 18 
Louisiana heritage.  My father was a veteran and he fought in 19 
the Philippines.  I’m a Vietnam veteran.  We’re a people just 20 
like everybody else. 21 
 22 
We have communities, we have heritage.  Shrimping is a strong 23 
heritage of Louisiana.  As a representative of Louisiana Shrimp, 24 
we have problems with the moratorium issue.  We feel like it’s a 25 
little bit too much too quick and we would like to have an 26 
opportunity to sit down and maybe work some different things 27 
into it, some of the studies A.J. spoke of and the impact on the 28 
communities. 29 
 30 
As a representative of Louisiana Shrimp, we do a lot of 31 
traveling and we meet with all of the different communities and 32 
we listen to their complaints, we listen to their problems, and 33 
we try to address them. 34 
 35 
I think it would behoove this council to do the same, to get 36 
down to their level.  I know you have committees and you have 37 
people who do this for you, but sometimes you lose the personal 38 
in what you’re doing and what effect what you’re doing has on 39 
different people and populations.  I would ask that you get a 40 
little more involved in that. 41 
 42 
This moratorium as it’s presented is an economic issue.  We 43 
don’t have a stock problem.  It’s more in the line of trying to 44 
meet your bycatch requirements and we’re willing to work with 45 
you on this.  It’s like A.J. said, if we had the data.  We had a 46 
meeting with Dr. Bill Hogarth and Dr. Crabtree in Houston last 47 
summer and one of the biggest complaints that I had and my 48 
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organization has is the data. 1 
 2 
I wholeheartedly welcome change and welcome your efforts to get 3 
proper, true, correct data.  Dr. Hogarth made the statement that 4 
is similar to what the last gentleman just said that we were 5 
looking at and people were thinking that we were 7,000 or 8,000 6 
boats.  Nobody had a number.  Nobody actually knew. 7 
 8 
I think the efforts that you’re taking are in the right 9 
direction.  I do believe that we need a little more time to see 10 
what effect this is going to have on our communities and related 11 
businesses.  This is a big money issue and you know, what’s the 12 
rush?  The industry is going down. 13 
 14 
If you knew the number we had last year and you would know the 15 
number we have this year, you could see that, that we are going 16 
down.  We’re going down.  We’re not trying to get into the 17 
business.  We’re adjusting to the low shrimp prices and some of 18 
the other problems we have like the high fuel prices.   19 
 20 
I’m sure all of you watch TV and you see what’s going on with 21 
oil.  This is going to be a great impact on what we’re doing.  22 
We’re going to have to make adjustments and I just can’t see 23 
burdening an industry that is trying to adjust to the changes. 24 
 25 
Through some of the organizations, we have made great strides in 26 
the last couple of years.  We got an anti-dump petition in and 27 
approved.  We have to have a little bit of time for that to 28 
work.  We’re working on marketing avenues and we are going in 29 
every direction that we can possibly think of to try to better 30 
our industry. 31 
 32 
Some of the adjustments we’re going to have to make is the 33 
adjustment to the high cost of fuel.  Some of the boats that 34 
A.J. spoke of or that Myron spoke of might not be able to 35 
sustain in this industry.  36 
 37 
That particular type vessel was built with SBA loans without any 38 
regard to what it would do, the industry.  We were not asked to 39 
participate and a lot of the problems our industry has faced 40 
over the years has been because of federal programs and I fear 41 
that this is another federal program that will cause problems. 42 
 43 
We welcome the data collection, but I will go on record, public 44 
record, as opposing the moratorium as planned in Amendment 13.  45 
Thank you.  Are there any questions? 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any questions for Clint? 48 
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 1 
MR. PERRET:  Thank you, Clint.  Clint, you fished out of Lafitte 2 

obviously for a number of years.  Could you tell us numbers 3 
today of shrimp vessels fishing out of Lafitte compared to what 4 
it was say in the mid-1980’s or the 1990’s and the sizes of the 5 
vessels, how it has changed, if it has. 6 
 7 
MR. GUIDAY:  When everyone was changing over to the larger 8 

boats, one of the first National Marine Fisheries loans was a 9 
loan that was a low-interest loan.  It was a low down payment 10 
loan and it helped out a lot of fishermen.  The size of the 11 
fleets increased to a sustainable level. 12 
 13 
We had around 130 sixty to ninety-foot boats back in the mid-14 
1980’s.  I know because I had one.  What happened was because of 15 
some of the import problems and we face other problems other 16 
than imports.  We have cycles in our shrimp crop where some 17 
years you can have all the good weather and you can have the 18 
highest price in the world, but you just can’t catch shrimp. 19 
 20 
We went through the cycle in late 1980’s where the fuel came up 21 
a little bit and shrimp prices started going down and we had 22 
just some really bad crop years and presently from that 130, we 23 
probably have seven or eight of those size vessels left on the 24 
bayou with three of the boats doing site clearance and some of 25 
the ones that have been of that size vessel that have been more 26 
successful are the ones that operate near shore. 27 
 28 
The offshore fishery, particularly where I’m from, is not doing 29 
very well.  To finish your question, most of the other boats are 30 
inshore fishing. 31 
 32 
MR. FISCHER:  I think I’m going to ask all the fishermen the 33 

same question.  Of these large boats that you’re speaking of in 34 
the Lafitte area, what did it take to construct them in the last 35 
couple of years, someone just getting into it or got into it 36 
three or four or five years ago, I’m trying to get a handle on 37 
what it cost them to get into this. 38 
 39 
MR. GUIDAY:  I haven’t been in the big boat business for quite 40 

some time and I haven’t built a boat.  They’re very costly now 41 
and everything has gone up since I had mine twenty years ago, 42 
but some of the costs for the larger boats can go anywhere from 43 
$500,000 for maybe single engine, some of the near shore boats, 44 
to a million brand new.  Why would anybody want to build a new 45 
one right now, Myron?  There’s shipyards and docks full of them 46 
right now that have been repossessed. 47 
 48 
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MR. FISCHER:  My other question is the area you come from -- I’m 1 

not saying you represent the Lafitte area, but you come from the 2 
Lafitte area and so that’s where your knowledge is, but do you 3 
feel you have a hundred percent fishermen with permits or do you 4 
think some fell through the cracks or what do you think about 5 
the amount of people with permits? 6 
 7 
MR. GUIDAY:  Through some of the public testimony meetings in 8 

our organization, we pretty much kept our fishermen up to speed, 9 
but because of language barriers and just ethnic barriers, 10 
people new in the country that are really not familiar with the 11 
system -- We listened to a few of the Vietnamese people and a 12 
lot of them do not have permits, did not apply for federal 13 
permits. 14 
 15 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any other questions for Clint?  Thank you very 16 

much for your testimony this morning. 17 
 18 
MR. GUIDAY:  Again, I would like to thank the council for this 19 

opportunity to speak. 20 
 21 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  The next speaker will be Russell Nelson. 22 

 23 
DR. RUSSELL NELSON:  Just briefly, the Coastal Conservation 24 

Association is glad to be here today to speak with you.  I would 25 
mention that one of our representatives in Washington received a 26 
complaint some months back from Roy Crabtree or a comment from 27 
Roy that we didn’t bring enough people out, we didn’t bring 28 
enough numbers out. 29 
 30 
I just want to assure you that I am coming to the Gulf Council 31 
to represent the Coastal Conservation Association and we do have 32 
over 70,000 members in just the Gulf States and so just take 33 
that for granted and I’ll keep coming by myself and we’ll leave 34 
the other 69,999 back home. 35 
 36 
We do support the moratorium.  We are disappointed that this 37 
amendment does not address bycatch.  We are happy to see though 38 
that in this amendment you are creating an observer program and 39 
a logbook program and thus you will have the tools, the lack of 40 
which have been cited previously as a reason for not utilizing 41 
the concept of bycatch quotas. 42 
 43 
As Roy said the other day, Amendment 14 is going to have to 44 
embrace the issue of bycatch reduction.  We are facing a severe 45 
problem with the red snapper industry, a problem that has been 46 
exacerbated by the lack of reduction in bycatch. 47 
 48 
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The council had been anticipating a 40 or 44 percent reduction 1 
over the last five years and you all know now that has only been 2 
about 11 and so we’re going to have a great challenge before us 3 
and so we support the passage of the amendment as it is and we 4 
look forward to working with you. 5 
 6 
We look forward to working with the new leadership in the shrimp 7 
industry and I’m very happy to hear that they also are willing 8 
to embrace the concept of bycatch reduction in a practicable 9 
fashion, but there’s a lot to do ahead of us.  Thank you. 10 
 11 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any questions for Dr. Nelson?  Thank you, Dr. 12 

Nelson.  The next speaker will be Wilma Anderson and this is the 13 
last card I have for public testimony on this issue.  If you 14 
have a card and you haven’t turned it in, you need to bring it 15 
to the staff over here.  Thank you. 16 
 17 
MS. WILMA ANDERSON:  Members of the council, I’ll be very brief.  18 

I’m Wilma Anderson, Executive Director of the Texas Shrimp 19 
Association.  My comment on Amendment 13 is what was stated and 20 
presented in writing at the Texas public hearings by Julius 21 
Collins and Craig Wallace.  Also, I submitted an e-mail 22 
confirming those statements with an addition to it. 23 
 24 
We are still in support of the position taken by the Shrimp 25 
Advisory Panel in January of 2005.  I intend to go back and 26 
advise the board of directors that our position now differs with 27 
the wish list I heard from the SSC yesterday. 28 
 29 
At this time, I do not know the exact position of the council 30 
until later today.  I will also incorporate the action by the 31 
council in the advisement to the board of directors.  TSA will 32 
hold its annual convention the first weekend in May.   33 
 34 
Amendment 13 will be the main topic on the agenda presented to 35 
the membership for them to review, think about, and take a 36 
position.  We will let the council know prior to the May meeting 37 
what we are thinking and where we’re going. 38 
 39 
Listening to everything that is here yesterday, today, and I 40 
find out there’s more in the crowd that knows more about my 41 
business than I seem to know, it is very discouraging that we 42 
come up and we presented this moratorium to be looked at in a 43 
business-like manner to solve this industry problem, but I’m 44 
finding we can’t leave just the moratorium simple business 45 
manner alone.  We keep adding ifs, ands, and buts. 46 
 47 
I think we should be very careful how far we push the issue and 48 
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don’t turn the people off and so I’ll be very brief because I’ll 1 
be honest with you people today.  Amendment 13 is the least of 2 
my worries at this time.  Thank you. 3 
 4 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Questions for Ms. Anderson? 5 

 6 
MR. HORN:  Wilma, you’ve been around a long time in this 7 

process, before I came around fifteen or eighteen years ago. 8 
 9 
MS. ANDERSON:  Come on, Philip, you’re telling our age now. 10 

 11 
MR. HORN:  You and I are still both very young.  What was the 12 

number of vessels that you recall was being used by National 13 
Marine Fisheries Service when the bycatch issue began and the 14 
bycatch reduction that they told you had to be done and how 15 
could it be done back all those years ago? 16 
 17 
MS. ANDERSON:  It really started in 1990 when it came down to 18 

the red snapper TAC and we had to at that time under Amendment 9 19 
take bycatch reduction devices that were simply to exclude 20 
snapper, nothing else.  Then I think, Philip, we would have 21 
probably been at the height of the industry with the vessels at 22 
that time, probably roughly 4,500 to 5,000, that really fished 23 
the deep water. 24 
 25 
MR. HORN:  Now how many are there permitted today? 26 

 27 
MS. ANDERSON:  I believe the last number I’ve seen is was as of 28 

November 30, there was about 2,515. 29 
 30 
MR. HORN:  Do you believe by that reduction that any bycatch 31 

reduction has taken place? 32 
 33 
MS. ANDERSON:  You’ve had bycatch reduction last year when the 34 

boats were dockside with the prices of shrimp.  A lot of them 35 
sat dockside from January to July in Texas.  You are dockside 36 
again today and you will probably be dockside if fuel doesn’t 37 
change for the entire year. 38 
 39 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Thank you, Ms. Anderson.  Are you aware of any 40 

vessels that have received their shrimp vessel permit since the 41 
control date that we have listed in here of December 6, 2003, 42 
and if so, do you have a number of how many vessels that would 43 
be? 44 
 45 
MS. ANDERSON:  That don’t have them or have them? 46 

 47 
MS. WILLIAMS:  That received them after December 6, 2003. 48 
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 1 
MS. ANDERSON:  Kay, I believe you’ll have to get that from NMFS.  2 

I have no idea because the numbers I looked at was November 30, 3 
2004, which was about ten months after this deadline of December 4 
6, 2003.  Whatever faction is in there, it would have to be from 5 
the permit section.  I have no idea. 6 
 7 
MR. ADAMS:  Thank you for coming.  Representing the Texas Shrimp 8 

Association, how many vessels does the association have in the 9 
Gulf EEZ? 10 
 11 
MS. ANDERSON:  That’s going to be hard to decipher because some 12 

are inshore fishermen and some are the offshore, but just to 13 
give you a figure, probably 520. 14 
 15 
MR. ADAMS:  Off the 520, there seems to be some questions from 16 

Louisiana about the costs of getting into the industry.  The 520 17 
vessels represented by the TSA, what do you think the average 18 
age of the fleet is?  Are they adding vessels to the fleet? 19 
 20 
MS. ANDERSON:  I don’t think you’ve seen any vessels added to 21 

any fleet in Texas since maybe about three years ago, about 22 
2000.  Actually, we’re losing vessels from the fleet at this 23 
time because of repossessions and docksiding. 24 
 25 
MR. ADAMS:  One other question.  Louisiana in general, the 26 

shrimpers represented in their associations seem to be generally 27 
opposed to the moratorium concept, but in public testimony and 28 
from the Shrimp AP panel, representatives from Texas seem to 29 
favor a moratorium.  Is that correct? 30 
 31 
MS. ANDERSON:  Your Shrimp AP consists of members from all five 32 

Gulf States, not just Texas, and those people -- It was a vote 33 
by the AP of all those people to support the moratorium. 34 
 35 
MR. RIECHERS:  Thank you for being here, Wilma, and I just have 36 

one quick question.  In regards to your efforts with TSA and 37 
SSA, can you recall kind of just roughly the time frame when you 38 
all started talking about the moratorium so that people would 39 
have been aware about the moratorium? 40 
 41 
MS. ANDERSON:  Really, Robin, I would say probably about six 42 

months ago because it was going to depend on, in looking at the 43 
future, of what the ruling of the International Trade Commission 44 
was going to be on the anti-dumping petition.  If they did not 45 
rule in favor of the industry, the ballgame was over with.  They 46 
did rule six to zero in favor of the industry of eventually. 47 
 48 
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MR. RIECHERS:  Let me follow up.  You may not have understood, 1 

but maybe you did understand it and I just didn’t ask it very 2 
well, but who knows.  Basically what I’m trying to get at is 3 
when did you and TSA start trying to get the word out so that 4 
people would go get their permit before the December 6, 2003 5 
time frame? 6 
 7 
MS. ANDERSON:  There was mail outs in 2002 when the deadline was 8 

at the end of 2002.  There was mail outs again and there was e-9 
mails sent out that reminded here’s your deadlines and you’ve 10 
got to get the permits in.   11 
 12 
I was in several SSA meetings throughout the Gulf and I advised 13 
people again that you’ve got to have the permits or you’re going 14 
to be in violation and if you don’t get them, you’re not going 15 
to fish there and you’re going to have your catch taken if you 16 
don’t have that permit in hand.  The word was out very well. 17 
 18 
MR. SIMPSON:  Thank you, Wilma.  I appreciate the efforts of TSA 19 

and I appreciate your efforts.  I have two questions.  Would you 20 
agree that the catch per unit of effort of the vessels that have 21 
been fishing for the last three years has been increased over 22 
what it was the prior three years? 23 
 24 
MS. ANDERSON:  It’s pretty hard to answer that question, Larry, 25 

because it’s depending on if the shrimp was there or wasn’t 26 
there. 27 
 28 
MR. SIMPSON:  Just overall. 29 

 30 
MS. ANDERSON:  Overall?  I would say we’re running average. 31 

 32 
MR. SIMPSON:  Given the fact let’s say that there was a change 33 

in imports, there was a change in the price of shrimp, there was 34 
a change in conditions, fuel prices, something, all of those, 35 
let’s assume that there has been major change and those vessels 36 
could turn loose from the dock and go out that you mentioned and 37 
that I realize are there, in your opinion, and I know you can’t 38 
speak for TSA, would it be best to allow unlimited entry of any 39 
and all vessels when those conditions occur again, and if they 40 
occur again, or would it be best, in your opinion, to have a 41 
limited entry circumstance at that time? 42 
 43 
MS. ANDERSON:  This is my personal opinion.  When the ITC ruling 44 

came down is when I really looked at it and I thought we can’t 45 
go back to the year 2000 and what happened there.  We stabilized 46 
the industry with the tariffs and we have our marketing program 47 
going.  We’ve got five years to recover. 48 
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 1 
It would be ridiculous as a business person to sit there and 2 
say, okay, the door is open again and everybody come on in after 3 
the people that weathered the storm and worked hard to stay and 4 
I think they should be taken care of. 5 
 6 
I don’t think it’s limited entry when we say moratorium and it’s 7 
a cap.  You can get up to that point.  If you’ve got a permit, 8 
you don’t have a problem.  Now our big worry has to be how many 9 
boats will we lose in the meantime if they can’t compete and how 10 
far do we drop down?  Still, if you drop down, you can still 11 
replace that boat because you’re working off of a cap.  You’re 12 
not working off of a number. 13 
 14 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Good morning, Wilma.  The official position of 15 

TSA stated previously was they support Amendment 13, correct? 16 
 17 
MS. ANDERSON:  We supported it.  The Shrimp Advisory Panel 18 

supported it. 19 
 20 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Your earlier comments seem to express some 21 

reservations as if you would tell us in the future what the 22 
position was. 23 
 24 
MS. ANDERSON:  That’s what I’m talking about, Roy, is what I 25 

listened to from the SSC yesterday.  All they wanted to do is 26 
more regulations, more regulations. 27 
 28 
MR. WILLIAMS:  They made only two changes, I think. 29 

 30 
MS. ANDERSON:  They varied from what the Shrimp Advisory Panel 31 

agreed to and that’s what we’re supporting.  I haven’t a problem 32 
with the moratorium.  We don’t have a problem with Amendment 13, 33 
but when you go down and you want this logbook, that logbook, 34 
you want this, you want that, our crews are out there working 35 
and, Roy, they don’t have time to stop working.  It’s 10:05 and 36 
I put the rigs over and it’s now 10:20 and I’m picking the rigs 37 
back up. 38 
 39 
You’ve got a captain that has got to stay on that wheel.  He’s 40 
got to know where he’s going.  You’ve got boats out there and 41 
you’ve got platforms out there and you’ve got hangs.  You’ve got 42 
crews on back deck.  You don’t have time to write all this down.  43 
This is why we supported electronic logbooks. 44 
 45 
Everybody was gung ho and I went to Congress and I asked for 46 
money.  We’ve got money to start the program.  There’s money 47 
there to handle it.  It’s not going to cost NMFS and it’s not 48 
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going to cost anybody.  The government is going to fund the 1 
program, but we can get the data that is needed. 2 
 3 
If your permits ain’t telling you what you’ve got out there as 4 
the number of boats, God help you, I don’t know how you’re going 5 
to find that out otherwise. 6 
 7 
MR. WILLIAMS:  You do support the moratorium itself though? 8 

 9 
MS. ANDERSON:  I support the moratorium and TSA supports the 10 

moratorium. 11 
 12 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Which control date do you support? 13 

 14 
MS. ANDERSON:  The Shrimp Advisory Panel used December 6, 2003.  15 

I questioned that date when it came up because NMFS had 16 
continued to issue permits through November that I had seen of 17 
2004 and I couldn’t justify how you could knock those people out 18 
from December 6, 2003 to November 30, 2004 when NMFS gave them a 19 
permit.  I didn’t think it was fair, Roy, to say you people 20 
can’t fish because you didn’t get it at this control date.  Now 21 
that’s my personal opinion. 22 
 23 
MR. MINTON:  Wilma, thank you for coming all the way up here to 24 

central Alabama to testify on shrimp.  I appreciate you taking 25 
the time. 26 
 27 
MS. ANDERSON:  You didn’t tell me it was twenty-five miles from 28 

the airport. 29 
 30 
MR. MINTON:  I didn’t know that either.  Back to the permits 31 

themselves and I have a question about what it would cost -- 32 
Let’s say a person was left out and they somehow forgot after 33 
all the notifications or didn’t get a permit and do you have any 34 
idea what the permits would cost a person if they had to buy one 35 
right now? 36 
 37 
MS. ANDERSON:  Probably zero.  Who wants into the shrimp 38 

business at this stage? 39 
 40 
MR. MINTON:  Where I’m headed is that if this were to go through 41 

of December 6, 2003, and we come back and we hear persons saying 42 
I didn’t get a permit and now I’m going to be out of business -- 43 
What I’m saying is there’s enough vessels out there that were 44 
permitted that a person could get a permit.  Is that a true 45 
statement? 46 
 47 
MS. ANDERSON:  I think what you need to do, Vernon, is these are 48 
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business people in the shrimp industry.  They know how to look 1 
at things.  I think you should have them sit down and they 2 
should write the guidelines on how this permit and moratorium 3 
should work. 4 
 5 
You can’t sit out there and just leave a bunch of permits lying 6 
around that really shouldn’t, in my opinion, be there.  Don’t 7 
put a value on them or you’re going to have to lock down that 8 
size on those permits because you’re going to have a lot of 9 
speculation and it could get so high nobody could afford to buy 10 
it, but it’s going to be sitting there. 11 
 12 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any further questions for Ms. Anderson?  Thank 13 

you so much for your testimony and your replies.  The next 14 
speaker and, again, this is my final card, is Joshua Dinh. 15 
 16 
MR. JOSHUA DINH:  Good morning.  My name is Josh Dinh and I live 17 

in Lafayette, Louisiana and my family owns two boats, a ninety-18 
one foot and an eighty-seven foot, and we’re docking 19 
intercoastal.  20 
 21 
I’m for the moratorium, even though I don’t have a permit as of 22 
today.  The moratorium is like how you use it.  It will help the 23 
industry.  For obstacles as it is right now to overcome and to 24 
make it through the next year for myself or the family is very 25 
hard as it is right now. 26 
 27 
Every year you think prices of fuel is steady climbing up and 28 
the chance of overcoming that varies greatly right now, more 29 
than the moratorium, and if I survive or the family members like 30 
we are that survive these hardships like shrimp price and fuel 31 
and now we have to look at are we able to go out there and catch 32 
without the permit. 33 
 34 
It’s my biggest concern right now as of just recently is the 35 
permit, even though the fuel price goes down.  It’s going to be 36 
hard to look at.  I can’t even go make my shrimp catch right now 37 
without the permit and obstacles, obstacles wherever you look at 38 
it. 39 
 40 
If you impose the moratorium, I’m for it, but people like us are 41 
left behind for reasons that we are established shrimpers that 42 
work year-round and suddenly we miss the control date.  The next 43 
thing you know for that reason everything is just shut down and 44 
I would just like the council to reconsider a date or any option 45 
for boats that have been left behind. 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are you willing to take some questions, Mr. 48 
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Dinh? 1 
MR. DINH:  Yes. 2 

 3 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Thank you for coming, Mr. Dinh.  You said a 4 

couple of times that you favor the moratorium itself and you are 5 
in favor of a moratorium on permits, correct? 6 
 7 
MR. DINH:  Yes, it’s always nice to have the permits regulate 8 

how many boats, but it doesn’t really matter right now because 9 
the industry is going down.  It don’t really matter.  You can 10 
have the moratorium and I’m supportive because everything, there 11 
must be a reason for it.  I think everybody has a good reason 12 
for it and the moratorium -- You can put a limit to how many 13 
boats is in the Gulf.  It’s great, but how many established 14 
shrimpers or boats working right now -- 15 
 16 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Your two boats, your eighty-seven and ninety-one 17 

foot vessels, don’t have permits? 18 
 19 
MR. DINH:  No. 20 

 21 
MR. WILLIAMS:  You don’t have a permit on either one of them.  22 

Is that because -- 23 
 24 
MR. DINH:  One is built in 1996 and one built in 2001 and the 25 

boat is a pretty large substantial size, but the boat we were 26 
fishing in federal water outside of three miles and throughout 27 
the years, I work like five to six weeks at a time and a trip 28 
come in and for that reason, I fall into that crack that I 29 
didn’t know that I need to require it because I have all the 30 
license for it, state license, or if I go to Texas to go fish in 31 
the Texas, I got a Texas license, but somehow I don’t have the 32 
federal. 33 
 34 
MR. WILLIAMS:  You just didn’t know about it? 35 

 36 
MR. DINH:  I didn’t know about it. 37 

 38 
MR. WILLIAMS:  You’ve got the Texas permit and you’ve got the 39 

Louisiana permit? 40 
 41 
MR. DINH:  Yes, sir. 42 

 43 
MR. WILLIAMS:  You didn’t get the federal permit? 44 

 45 
MR. DINH:  Yes, sir. 46 

 47 
MR. WILLIAMS:  You have them now though? 48 
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 1 
MR. DINH:  Three weeks ago before the meeting I found out -- We 2 

had the meeting in New Orleans and the day before, I called over 3 
there and applied for it and everything is submitted. 4 
 5 
MR. WILLIAMS:  How many other vessels are in this same situation 6 

that you are where they’re big, substantial, federal zone-type 7 
vessels, but didn’t get a permit? 8 
 9 
MR. DINH:  As far as I know when I go down to the dock where I 10 

dock my boat and I’m continually going down there and maintain 11 
and start the engine up to get ready and I talk to them, around 12 
ten or fifteen people so far I’ve talked to them, nine out of 13 
ten don’t have it already. 14 
 15 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Nine out of ten don’t? 16 

 17 
MR. DINH:  Nine out of ten or they do have their license or they 18 

don’t have their license.  They just know they have to have a 19 
shrimping license. 20 
 21 
MR. WILLIAMS:  They don’t know what kind of license they have? 22 

 23 
MR. DINH:  Yes. 24 

 25 
MR. WILLIAMS:  They don’t know that they need a federal license 26 

in addition to their state licenses? 27 
 28 
MR. DINH:  Yes, sir. 29 

 30 
MR. PERRET:  Joshua, thank you.  How long has your family and 31 

you been in the shrimp fishing business, approximately? 32 
 33 
MR. DINH:  Since 1987. 34 

 35 
MR. PERRET:  Since 1987.  When is the first time you and your 36 

family found out about this federal permit requirement? 37 
 38 
MR. DINH:  Three weeks or a month ago. 39 

 40 
MR. PERRET:  Three weeks or a month ago.  Do you feel there are 41 

a number of people in you or your family’s situation that just 42 
for whatever reason did not know about the permit requirement? 43 
 44 
MR. DINH:  Yes.  Most of them, the owner of the boat -- Like my 45 

mom and dad, are in the sixty or fifty-something age and they’re 46 
illiterate, to be honest with you.  They work hard to have a 47 
credibility that the bank can loan them money and to work hard 48 
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it, it’s just the credibility of their working hard and they’re 1 
illiterate about it.  Mail that has been mailed to them, they 2 
don’t open it and they don’t realize what kind of piece of paper 3 
is it.  They only thing they realize is wildlife and fishing. 4 
 5 
MR. PERRET:  Don’t feel that anyone is illiterate because they 6 

didn’t know about that permit.  I can assure you there are some 7 
very learned charterboat owners that didn’t know a darned thing 8 
about a permit moratorium for something in the past.  Thank you. 9 
 10 
MR. MINTON:  Kind of a question along something you said about 11 

even though there would be permit sanctions that right now 12 
there’s going to be a lot fewer vessels in the Gulf even though 13 
there would be -- Say there was 2,500 permitted, there’s not 14 
going to be 2,500 fishing, is there? 15 
 16 
MR. DINH:  If you look at it right now, it’s decreasing.  The 17 

fishing vessels in the Gulf is decreasing.  It’s not increasing 18 
no matter what. 19 
 20 
MR. MINTON:  That’s what we hear, it is decreasing, and I guess 21 

even if the council were to go through with its preferred 22 
alternatives in implementation of this thing, there’s going to 23 
be a lot of vessels that were permitted that aren’t going to use 24 
that permit and there’s going to be a lot of opportunity since 25 
right now the council’s preferred alternative is to allow those 26 
to be freely fully transferable. 27 
 28 
There would be opportunity for people to get those permits and 29 
that’s why I asked Ms. Anderson why or what she felt like the 30 
cost of that would be for that permit.  Have you looked into 31 
that to see if there’s going to be permits that you could get 32 
and do you know what they would cost? 33 
 34 
MR. DINH:  When that situation happens, I look at it -- It’s 35 

kind of hard.  I have a million dollar boat and if this 36 
moratorium passes -- There’s a certain limit to it and there’s a 37 
small boat right there that’s laying in the dock that has the 38 
federal permit and I’m a big boat worth a million dollars and I 39 
come there and ask that man if there’s any way I can buy that 40 
permit and he look at my boat and what do you think he’s going 41 
to give me the price for it?  He’s going to give me an 42 
outrageous price because he knows I need it and if I don’t, I 43 
lose my boat, I lose my business, I lose what I have. 44 
 45 
There’s going to be a price tag on it.  When you look at it, 46 
it’s not a price tag or when you think about it.  When it 47 
actually happens, there will be a price tag on it, but that I 48 
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wouldn’t want to think of because anything you think of it’s 1 
something scary.  There will be a price tag on it. 2 
 3 
MR. HORN:  Joshua, let’s assume that this council chose to set 4 

another date to allow permits to be purchased.  Are some of your 5 
Asian cohorts that have the language and reading barriers and do 6 
not have permits now, how would you go about getting word to 7 
those people that even if this council chose, again, to 8 
establish a later date, next week, how would you suggest the 9 
National Marine Fisheries Service to get the word out to those 10 
people?  How would you suggest doing it and how could you do 11 
that? 12 
 13 
MR. DINH:  Every boat has a dock and has a relationship with a 14 

wholesaler.  The wholesaler I hold mostly responsible for it.  15 
The wholesaler could go there and say these are the fleets I 16 
have at my dock and they are responsible to say when they buy my 17 
shrimp, they say do you have a commercial license and to be 18 
asked to require that. 19 
 20 
If they require commercial licenses, why can’t they go first 21 
step and ensure every boat that is at their dock?  That’s the 22 
only guaranteed way that everybody should have it or wouldn’t 23 
miss out and if anybody missed out, that’s their idea or that’s 24 
their opinion that they don’t want to get one. 25 
 26 
Boats come in and out monthly and the only thing is I go in 27 
there a month at a time and sometimes the news is hot right 28 
there or any gossip is hot right there, but it only lasts about 29 
two or three days and so if I’m not there and it just fades away 30 
and keeps on going with their routine work. 31 
 32 
You come in there and you’ve been out there for like five or six 33 
weeks and you’re tired and you just want to go and negotiate the 34 
shrimp price.  It’s so rough as it is right now to go there and 35 
negotiate a shrimp price and within three days you get your 36 
equipment and supplies and go out there and work again.  So many 37 
things is on your mind. 38 
 39 
MR. ADAMS:  We’ve heard testimony from two people from the 40 

Louisiana Shrimp Association.  Are you a member of the 41 
Association? 42 
 43 
MR. DINH:  No, sir.  I shrimp and I’m a captain of the boat and 44 

my ability is to see -- I look at elderly people and I respect 45 
them and their hard work and I look at them and it hurts me to 46 
see them -- I see a lot of people that got their boat 47 
repossessed that worked their life off and suddenly these past 48 
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couple of years they get their boat repossessed. 1 
It hurts me to see them and they work hard and their children -- 2 
That’s the only thing they have to support their children and 3 
they lose it.  For that reason, industry that goes down and they 4 
lose it, the boats, it’s okay.  Life is tough and you have to 5 
live with it. 6 
 7 
I think there’s something here that you can make change that you 8 
can support the industry instead of decreasing them by a 9 
decision by not going to mandatory you have to have the permit 10 
to establish the business.  It hurts a lot of people.  As far as 11 
fuel price and the price of shrimp, it hurts everybody and the 12 
cost of shrimping and supplies and everything goes up. 13 
 14 
MR. WILLIAMS:  A follow-up question, Mr. Dinh.  How much time 15 

did you spend on the ocean in the federal zone last year?  Say 16 
in the last twelve months, how long were you out there? 17 
 18 
MR. DINH:  I stay there year-round to be honest with you.  I 19 

stay there year-round.  Any boat right now from seventy-five 20 
foot up, mostly they stay year-round in federal water. 21 
 22 
MR. WILLIAMS:  How many actual days on the water -- How many 23 

days were you on the water last year?  Out of the 365 last days, 24 
how much of that time were you actually at sea? 25 
 26 
MR. DINH:  I start working in April to mid-December and 27 

throughout the year. 28 
 29 
MR. WILLIAMS:  You were on the water the whole time? 30 

 31 
MR. DINH:  I come in and reload. 32 

 33 
MR. WILLIAMS:  And just go back out? 34 

 35 
MR. DINH:  Probably a month down within those months and the 36 

rest is on water. 37 
 38 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Do you mind telling me how much product you 39 

produce in a year?  If it’s none of my business, just say so, 40 
but do you -- 41 
 42 
MR. DINH:  It varies, to be honest. 43 

 44 
MR. WILLIAMS:  10,000, 20,000, 30,000, 50,000 pounds of shrimp?  45 

Is it somewhere in that region? 46 
 47 
MR. DINH:  A trip or -- 48 
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 1 
MR. WILLIAMS:  More than 10,000 pounds a year? 2 

 3 
MR. DINH:  Yes, more than 10,000 pounds, yes.  Much, more than 4 

that.  That’s a trip right there. 5 
 6 
MR. WILLIAMS:  That’s a trip?  Okay.  I can see you’re the real 7 

deal then.  Have you seen a change in your catch per trip in the 8 
last two or three years?  Say look now versus five years ago.  9 
Is catch per trip increasing or -- 10 
 11 
MR. DINH:  Yes. 12 

 13 
MR. WILLIAMS:  It is? 14 

 15 
MR. DINH:  I guess we work harder, much harder.  Since 1987, I 16 

work during the summertime to help out the family, but since -- 17 
How many years since 1996?  Since around 1998, that’s when I was 18 
fully as a captain in work. 19 
 20 
In 1998, we didn’t have to catch as much and we didn’t have to 21 
work as hard as we should right now.  Right now, I’m abusing my 22 
body to make the catch and make that standard of living or make 23 
that catch come in to make ends meet.  The shrimp is like some 24 
years you have it and some years you don’t.  Last year, I would 25 
say that’s a reasonable catch, but the price is not there. 26 
 27 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Where I’m going is there are fewer boats fishing 28 

now compared to three years ago, right?  Say before 2001, there 29 
were more boats out there fishing then there are now, correct or 30 
maybe not? 31 
 32 
MR. DINH:  Maybe not, but some of them has been docked and they 33 

don’t -- They don’t make ends meet and they’re docked and I 34 
can’t really tell you because where I go, I see fewer boats now.  35 
This past year I see fewer boats this past year. 36 
 37 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I’m wondering if you pull a trawl for an hour now 38 

versus three years ago, are you catching more shrimp in an 39 
hour’s trawling now than before?  No?  No change? 40 
 41 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are there any additional questions for Mr. 42 

Dinh?  Thank you very much for your testimony, Mr. Dinh.  It was 43 
very helpful to us and thank you for coming to talk with us and 44 
the same to everybody who gave us testimony this morning. 45 
 46 
These are serious issues and we really value your comments to 47 
the council on them as we come in for a landing on Shrimp 13.  48 
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We’re going to take a fifteen minute break and then we’ll return 1 
to the agenda after that. 2 
 3 
(Whereupon, a brief recess was taken.) 4 
 5 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Please give your attention to Ms. Jennifer Lee 6 

from the NOAA Southeast Office. She is going to be going through 7 
a presentation for us on the Atlantic Sea Turtle Strategy. 8 
 9 
MS. JENNIFER LEE:  Thank you.  This presentation has been 10 

prepared by the Atlantic Sea Turtle Strategy Team.  The team 11 
consists of representatives from the Northeast Region, the 12 
Northeast Center, the Southeast Region, the Southeast Center, 13 
and a headquarters person.  Of interest to you is our Southeast 14 
Regional representative is Dennis Klemm in my office and also we 15 
have Paul Richards is the Southeast Center contact.   16 
 17 
I’m just going to go over briefly what the strategy is, why it’s 18 
needed, what are the benefits, and then what the current 19 
strategy efforts are now.  Basically the strategy is a new 20 
approach to address sea turtle bycatch across similar gear types 21 
rather than by fishery by fishery. 22 
 23 
The issue is not so much specific target fishery, but really a 24 
gear problem.  The approach will facilitate a comprehensive 25 
assessment of fishery impacts across federal, state, and 26 
regional boundaries to increase management effectiveness. 27 
 28 
Key elements of the strategy include characterization of the 29 
state and federal fisheries in the Atlantic and Gulf of Mexico, 30 
evaluating bycatch by gear type, analyzing existing regulations, 31 
researching effective gear types, developing solutions to reduce 32 
sea turtle bycatch and implementing and monitoring and 33 
evaluating solutions. 34 
 35 
All of this is dependent on our best available data and we’re 36 
also working on improving monitoring and assessment of sea 37 
turtle populations and improving monitoring and bycatch 38 
estimates. 39 
 40 
As you all know, sea turtles in the Atlantic and Gulf of Mexico 41 
are all listed as endangered or threatened and so the strategies 42 
need to conserve and recover sea turtles.  The species were 43 
listed back in the 1970’s for a loss of habitat, commercial 44 
harvest, and incidental capture in commercial fisheries. 45 
 46 
The incidental capture in commercial fisheries is still a 47 
problem today and something that NMFS has the authority to deal 48 
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with and the strategies also need to authorize sea turtle take 1 
consistent with ESA mandates.  As you all know, take is 2 
prohibited. 3 
 4 
Sea turtles inhabit estuarine, near shore, offshore, and pelagic 5 
waters.  This slide is basically just to show you their life 6 
cycle is complex and they are highly migratory and widely 7 
distributed and therefore affected by a wide range of activities 8 
in all of these areas. 9 
 10 
Sea turtles are prone to capture in certain types of gear.  Some 11 
examples are listed here.  Currently, in 2001 the strategy was 12 
approved because management strategies really weren’t 13 
sufficient, lacking a comprehensive and integrated plan across 14 
fisheries of concern, lacked an ordered approach, and ESA take 15 
coverage was not consistent for all fisheries. 16 
 17 
To conserve and recover sea turtles, we need a comprehensive and 18 
integrated plan across fisheries of concern.  Currently NMFS 19 
addresses fishery interactions with our Section 7 process on 20 
federal FMPs.   21 
 22 
State and non-managed fisheries are not subject to Section 7 and 23 
although we do have some rules in state waters, evaluation of 24 
sea turtle impacts and bycatch reduction measures are 25 
inconsistent within and amongst states. 26 
 27 
Also, our federal plans, our evaluation of sea turtle impacts 28 
and bycatch reduction measures are inconsistent throughout those 29 
plans and then we really have done little in evaluating non-30 
managed fisheries. 31 
 32 
Another problem we have is that management is often reactionary.  33 
As you know, there are closures sometimes when strandings are 34 
elevated, but, of course, if the strandings are already on the 35 
beach, the activity has already happened and so we really need 36 
to be more proactive and management effectiveness can be 37 
improved by prioritizing gear types based on the level of use 38 
and impacts to sea turtles. 39 
 40 
Some of the benefits are increase knowledge about where, when, 41 
and how best to reduce sea turtle bycatch; increase likelihood 42 
of sea turtle recovery; and implementation of comprehensive, 43 
integrated state and federal management approach. 44 
 45 
Some more additional benefits are fishery managers and fishermen 46 
would be involved in the development of bycatch reduction 47 
measures.  You would know up front what those measures are that 48 



 36 

are necessary for sea turtle recovery prior to developing your 1 
management plans.  You would have the greatest certainty about 2 
regional measures, increase equity and responsibility for sea 3 
turtle conservation across all state and federal waters, and all 4 
fisheries will have an ESA take authorization. 5 
 6 
Getting into the current efforts, right now NMFS is in the 7 
information gathering stage.  Team members are working in 8 
cooperation with states on a comprehensive gear-based 9 
characterization of commercial and recreational fisheries in 10 
state and federal waters of the Atlantic and Gulf of Mexico. 11 
 12 
We’ve got contracts with all states in the Gulf of Mexico except 13 
for Louisiana, but that one is real close, and you can see here 14 
it just gives some descriptions of the types of things we’ll be 15 
looking at, whether it’s gear, how it’s deployed, description of 16 
effort, recent effort trends, summary of bycatch data, relevant 17 
regulations. 18 
 19 
The strategy team is also developing a comprehensive geographic 20 
information system.  Right now the team has contracted with NOS 21 
and a woman named Connie Moy is leading that and working on 22 
gathering data layers on sea turtle distribution, fishing and 23 
observer effort, observed sea turtle bycatch, regulatory 24 
measures, and oceanographic information. 25 
 26 
Here is just an example of what we would do with that 27 
information, being able to overlay the different characteristics 28 
to determine areas of importance or overlap.  29 
 30 
The bycatch reduction research is ongoing.  The first few 31 
examples here are more Northeast work that’s being done, but in 32 
the Southeast we have flynet TED studies.  There’s also a 33 
skimmer trawl study going on right now and to facilitate future 34 
research, the team is working with NMFS National Working Group 35 
on Fishing Technology. 36 
 37 
Outreach and feedback is a big part of the strategy.  NOAA 38 
Fisheries Service will be seeking stakeholder involvement and 39 
information gathering; reviewing fishery characterizations and 40 
other information being compiled by NMFS and the states; 41 
supplying additional information on fisheries, sea turtles, and 42 
gear to help fill in information gaps; developing alternatives 43 
and implementation to employ effective management; working 44 
through the NEPA process and holding some scoping meetings. 45 
 46 
We really want to get your input and this statement the team 47 
asked me to read specifically, which is that they know that the 48 
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success of this project will be largely due the support and 1 
assistance we receive from the fishery management councils, 2 
Atlantic States Marine Fishery Commission, Gulf States Marine 3 
Fishery Commission, and, of course, our constituents. 4 
 5 
Basically they’re here to encourage the participation and 6 
sharing of expertise from the fishing community and fishing 7 
managers to ensure the best information is considered in 8 
reducing sea turtle bycatch and authorizing take consistent with 9 
ESA, as intended under the Atlantic Sea Turtle Strategy and 10 
that’s it. 11 
 12 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Thank you, Ms. Lee.  Any questions for Ms. Lee 13 

or comments?  Thank you very much for your presentation today.  14 
Next we’re going to move into the Reef Fish Management Committee 15 
Report.  It should have been handed out early this morning when 16 
you first arrived at the council table. 17 
 18 
MR. MINTON:  Thank you, Madam Chair.  Reef Fish Amendment 18A 19 

and Draft Biological Opinion for Reef Fish Fisheries, under 20 
Section 5.1.1, Simultaneous Commercial and Charter Vessel 21 
Permits on a Vessel, it was noted that we needed to have “NOAA 22 
Fisheries” added in order to clarify its meaning and so it would 23 
read “provided the necessary NOAA Fisheries qualifications for 24 
each permit have been met.” 25 
 26 
Another suggestion was that we change the word under Alternative 27 
4 to “active” be replaced with “valid” for the permits.  Under 28 
the Section 5.1.2, there was no changes in that. 29 
 30 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I want to make a motion on Section 5.1.1, but 31 

there is no motion on the committee report and so when would be 32 
the appropriate time to do that? 33 
 34 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I think now.  What do you think, Mr. Minton? 35 

 36 
MR. MINTON:  That’s fine. 37 

 38 
DR. CLAVERIE:  5.1.1 is found on page 19 of the document under 39 

B-4, the options paper, and Alternative 3 says persons aboard a 40 
vessel with a commercial -- This is referring to charterboats 41 
that have both a commercial and for-hire permit.   42 
 43 
That persons aboard a vessel with a commercial reef fish permit 44 
may not retain reef fish species caught under recreational size 45 
and possession limits when the vessel has commercial harvest of 46 
any reef fish species aboard. 47 
 48 
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We heard during the committee hearing from Dave McKinney that 1 
the enforcement situation is that a vessel should declare before 2 
it leaves the dock whether it’s going on a commercial trip or a 3 
for-hire trip. 4 
 5 
The language in this Alternative 3 I think should be changed to 6 
accommodate that.  My motion is to amend Alternative 3 so that 7 
the last clause, which now reads “when the vessel has commercial 8 
harvest of any reef fish species aboard” be changed to “when the 9 
vessel is operating under its commercial permit.”  If I can get 10 

a second on that, I’ll give the reason. 11 
 12 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second to Dr. Claverie’s motion?  13 

Ms. Foote seconds the motion. 14 
 15 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Under the present language, a vessel could go out 16 

and start catching fish under the recreational limit and it 17 
doesn’t become commercial until they’ve caught over the 18 
recreational limit. 19 
 20 
If in fact the vessels are going to have to declare before which 21 
way they’re fishing, before they leave the dock, by saying you 22 
can’t have any recreational limit aboard when the vessel is 23 
commercial fishing would be more appropriate. 24 
 25 
For instance, if the red snapper season is closed and they’re 26 
after grouper, they shouldn’t have any red snapper aboard at all 27 
if they’re fishing commercially for grouper, but the present 28 
Alternative 3 is a little bit confusing in that they can say 29 
well, the red snapper we have on board were caught under the 30 
recreational thing before we got to the commercial amount. 31 
 32 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Dr. Claverie has explained his motion.  Is 33 

there any further discussion of the motion or any concerns about 34 
it? 35 
 36 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I don’t read it the same way that you do, Maumus.  37 

I’m looking at the preferred and it looks like we have 38 
Alternative 1, 2, and 3.  I thought what this was trying to do 39 
was to stop a commercial vessel from retaining a recreational 40 
bag limit is the way that I understood it.  Could someone 41 
explain how it differs? 42 
 43 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Does anybody have an answer for Ms. Williams?  44 

 45 
DR. CRABTREE:  It was set up so that if a vessel goes out and 46 

it’s keeping quantities of fish in excess of the recreational 47 
limits then it’s not allowed to have recreational bag limits on 48 
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board.  It doesn’t matter if they say they caught those before 1 
they had the commercial quantities.  They can’t have them on 2 
board. 3 
 4 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do you have an opinion on the motion, Dr. 5 

Crabtree? 6 
 7 
DR. CRABTREE:  I’m not sure what the language “when the vessel 8 

is operating under its commercial permit” means and I think 9 
Maumus was talking about some sort of call-in requirement, but I 10 
didn’t hear anything specific about that. 11 
 12 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I was wondering if you wanted to clarify it, what 13 

if we added language to the effect that a person aboard a vessel 14 
with a commercial reef fish permit may not retain reef fish 15 
species caught under recreational size and possession limits -- 16 
No, my clarification won’t work either. 17 
 18 
DR. CLAVERIE:  In response to that, the way it’s written now, a 19 

vessel does not have commercial harvest of any reef fish aboard 20 
until it has exceeded the recreational bag.  Whereas if you go 21 
with the amendment, it has to declare in advance which way it’s 22 
fishing and McKinney said, I thought that -- Is he still here, 23 
is Dave here?  He said this yesterday in the committee meeting 24 
that the vessel should declare before it leaves the dock which 25 
kind of fishing it’s going to do. 26 
 27 
If you read just Alternative 3, it indicates it applies to all 28 
vessels with a commercial permit, but in the section it’s in, 29 
5.1.1, it applies really only to simultaneous commercial and 30 
charter vessel permits on a vessel. 31 
 32 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’ve had some discussion.  Any further 33 

discussion? 34 
 35 
DR. CRABTREE:  In my understanding, this does not only apply to 36 

dual-permitted vessels.  This applies to all commercially-37 
permitted vessels. 38 
 39 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Then we have to move it out of this section 40 

because this section applies to simultaneous commercial and 41 
charter vessel permits on a vessel. 42 
 43 
MR. HORN:  My understanding is, as Dr. Crabtree just said, that 44 

that’s with any commercial vessel.  We’ve had this discussion 45 
before and I speak against it.  I spoke against it before.  46 
Whether a guy has got dual permits or just a commercial permit, 47 
I do not see the difficulty of a commercial vessel with men on 48 
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the boat that have valid recreational fishing licenses to keep a 1 
bag limit of fish on the boat.  I just don’t understand. 2 
 3 
He’s got a license and just because he happens to be out there 4 
making a living that day, I don’t see penalizing him and so I 5 
speak against all the motion. 6 
 7 
MR. WILLIAMS:  How exactly is this going to fit in here, Mau?  8 

How is it going to read?  Are those words that you have there, 9 
do they substitute for “commercial harvest of any reef fish 10 
species aboard?”  Is that what happens here? 11 
 12 
DR. CLAVERIE:  They substitute for “when the vessel has 13 

commercial harvest of any reef fish aboard.” 14 
 15 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Could you do both?  What hurts having them both 16 

in there?  Say when the vessel is operating under its commercial 17 
permit or has commercial harvest of any reef fish species 18 
aboard.  I would vote for it if you would do it that way. 19 
 20 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Williams, are you making an amendment or 21 

just discussing it? 22 
 23 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I’ll offer an amendment then that we clarify this 24 
by adding Mau’s words to the existing language so that it reads 25 
“when the vessel is operating under its commercial permit or has 26 
commercial harvest of any reef fish species aboard.” 27 
 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second on the amendment? 29 

 30 
MS. WALKER:  Second. 31 

 32 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Seconded by Ms. Walker.  We’re now discussing 33 

the amendment, which is a way of discussing the original motion 34 
as well.  Any further discussion on the amendment? 35 
 36 
MR. PERRET:  We’ve got five states.  In my state, it’s not 37 

illegal to have a possession limit of recreationally-caught 38 
fish, even though you’re on a commercial vessel.  What’s the 39 
answer for the other four states? 40 
 41 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do any other state directors wish to answer 42 

Mr. Perret’s question? 43 
 44 
MR. MINTON:  In Alabama, it would not be illegal also.  We would 45 

have to adopt similar rules, which we could, if this were to 46 
pass. 47 
 48 
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MR. RIECHERS:  It depends on what commercial activity is going 1 

on, but within some context, we would have to adopt as well. 2 
 3 
MS. FOOTE:  I believe on reef fish it would be fine. 4 

 5 
MR. WILLIAMS:  It would vary with species, I’m sure.  We 6 

wouldn’t allow you to hold a snook or a redfish on board and I’m 7 
not sure about reef fish.  I would have to look and see how the 8 
rule is constructed. 9 
 10 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Perret, do you have a comment then? 11 

 12 
MR. PERRET:  Yes, I do.  We’re going to be inconsistent with our 13 

five state partners if this passes. 14 
 15 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion on the amendment? 16 

 17 
MR. GRIMES:  I have a question.  I guess our federal regulations 18 

currently define vessel operating under its commercial permit I 19 
guess only in the context of dual permitted vessels.  I think 20 
creating this, you’re going to have to come up with some 21 
definition or description of how do you determine when they’re 22 
operating as a commercial vessel. 23 
 24 
DR. CRABTREE:  In previous discussions, that was defined as 25 

having quantities of fish in excess of the bag limit and so I 26 
don’t think that additional language really adds anything unless 27 
you’re contemplating setting up some sort of call-in program 28 
where every commercial vessel when they leave the dock have to 29 
call into law enforcement and say whether they’re commercial or 30 
recreational fishing. 31 
 32 
That’s not part of this motion at all and I don’t know that we 33 
want to set up something like that, but just as it’s written, I 34 
don’t think those words add anything to it because I think the 35 
way we had defined operating under the commercial permit had to 36 
do with the quantities of fish on board. 37 
 38 
MS. WILLIAMS:  On the amendment, when you read the amendment and 39 

then you look at what it’s listed under, 5.1.1, it’s talking 40 
about simultaneous commercial and charter vessel permits on a 41 
vessel and to me, this motion just really talks about a 42 
commercial operation retaining the recreational bag limit.  For 43 
that reason, I think it’s inappropriate and I will speak against 44 
the motion. 45 
 46 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I want to remind everybody that this is an 47 

options paper and we’re not anywhere near final action on this 48 
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amendment, even though we’ve been working on various phases of 1 
this amendment for more years than we care to remember.  Are we 2 
ready to vote on the amendment?  All those in favor of the 3 
amendment say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The amendment 4 
fails. 5 
 6 
We’re back to the main motion.  All those in favor of the main 7 
motion say aye; all those opposed to the main motion say aye.  8 
The motion fails.  Back to you, Mr. Minton. 9 

 10 
MR. MINTON:  Madam Chair, we are off to a bumpy start.  I would 11 

like to ask the council members to turn and open the Reef Fish 12 
Amendment 18A and go down to Section 5.1.2.  I think it will be 13 
easier for everyone to follow because I’m going to try to move 14 
fairly quickly. 15 
 16 
If you recall, we have been through these different alternatives 17 
and we have selected on most of them preferreds and so what we 18 
have done here is we’re going through the SEP comments and so 19 
forth and if there’s any changes, then we need to recognize 20 
that. 21 
 22 
What I would like to do, Madam Chair, is I’m going to go through 23 
like Section 5.1.2.  The committee had no changes and the SEP 24 
had no changes and I’m going to pause and if someone has a 25 
motion, then we’ll address that.  Is that all right with you, 26 
Madam Chair?  Okay. 27 
 28 
Under Section 5.1.2, Maximum Crew Size on a Charter Vessel when 29 
Fishing Commercially, is there any changes recommended by the 30 
council?  Hearing none, Section 5.1.3, Use of Reef Fish for 31 
Bait.  Hearing none, no changes. 32 
 33 
5.1.4, Vessel Monitoring System.  Again, what we’re looking at 34 
here is that we have a good bevy of alternatives which would 35 
describe all the different actions.  That’s all we’re trying to 36 
do here as an options paper.  5.1.4, Vessel Monitoring Systems, 37 
we do have an action item here, Madam Chair. 38 
 39 
By a voice vote with one nay, the committee recommends, and I so 40 
move, that it is the intent of the committee that VMS units, if 41 
required, must be on 24/7.   42 

 43 
I will note for the council that in discussion there was 44 
concern, I think voiced by Mr. Horn, regarding small vessels 45 
which are trailered and Dave McKinney indicated that those could 46 
be accommodated.  Dave, is that correct?  He’s signaling that 47 
that is correct. 48 
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 1 
I feel like we’ll be able to take care of the odd situations 2 
that we have where the vessel would not have this and so, Madam 3 
Chair, the motion is to you. 4 
 5 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Any discussion of 6 
the committee motion?  All those in favor of the committee 7 
motion say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The motion 8 
carries. 9 
 10 
MR. MINTON:  Under Section 5.2, Modifications to the TAC 11 

Framework Procedures, there were no changes.  5.3.1, Bycatch and 12 
Bycatch Mortality Mitigation Measures, there was a 13 
recommendation for staff to change that title to where it’s 14 
actually called “Bycatch of Protected Species” rather than 15 
finfish bycatch. 16 
 17 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I would like to make -- I guess I need to let you 18 

read the motion first.  Then I’m going to make a substitute 19 
motion. 20 
 21 
MR. MINTON:  Do you mean the motion following in the report?  22 

All right.  We received a presentation on the biological opinion 23 
from Ms. Jennifer Lee.  Without objection the committee 24 
recommends, and I so move, that the preferred alternative be 25 
Alternative 2: require vessels with commercial reef fish vessel 26 
permits to comply with the sea turtle release protocols required 27 
for the HMS bottom longline fishery specified in 50 CFR 28 
635.21(a)(3) and 635.21(d)(3), i.e., must possess inside the 29 
wheelhouse the document provided by NMFS entitled “Careful 30 
Release Protocols for Sea Turtles Release with Minimal Injury”, 31 
must post in the wheelhouse the sea turtle handling and release 32 
guidelines provided by NMFS, and must possess and use line 33 
clippers, dipnets, corrodible hooks, and a dehooking device 34 
which meets NMFS standards. 35 
 36 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Is there any 37 

discussion? 38 
 39 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Madam Chair, I would like to make a substitute 40 
motion to require vessels with commercial reef fish permits and 41 
vessels with recreational for-hire permits to comply with the 42 
sea turtle release protocols currently in place for the Atlantic 43 
HMS bottom longline vessels and be implemented to the maximum 44 
extent practicable, 5 CFR 635.21(a)(3) and 655.21(d)(3).  If I 45 

can get a second, I’ll explain the motion. 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second?  Mr. Horn seconds.  Please 48 
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explain. 1 
 2 
MS. WILLIAMS:  The reason I am making this motion -- 3 

 4 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Excuse me, Ms. Williams.  Mr. Grimes wants to 5 

make a correction. 6 
 7 
MR. GRIMES:  You said 5 and that is 50 CFR. 8 

 9 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Thank you, Mr. Grimes.  In looking back at Tab B-10 

3, the ESA Section 3 biological opinion, they asked us on page 11 
95 under Item 1 to implement this regulation for the commercial 12 
and for-hire permitted Gulf of Mexico reef fish fishery to the 13 
extent practicable.  We did not do that in the committee motion 14 
and so therefore that’s why I’m requesting that this at least be 15 
a motion, not necessarily our preferred motion, to go out to 16 
public hearings. 17 
 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Ms. Williams, could you highlight the 19 

differences between your substitute motion and the committee 20 
motion? 21 
 22 
MS. WILLIAMS:  The differences would be that we are requiring it 23 

on vessels with recreational for-hire permits.  The original 24 
motion did not include recreational for-hire permits. 25 
 26 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  You’ve also dropped some stuff at the end of 27 

the motion and that’s what I am trying to understand. 28 
 29 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I really didn’t drop it.  I just didn’t write out 30 

all of the language for the requirements. 31 
 32 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We need to get the motion that you have 33 

actually moved substituted up on the board and so could you help 34 
Lela with that? 35 
 36 
MR. STEVEN ATRAN:  I just wanted to point out that I think 37 

making Alternative 4 and Alternative 2 both preferred 38 
alternatives accomplishes the same thing as what you’ve got up 39 
right now. 40 
 41 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  First I need to get the motion that Ms. 42 

Williams has made and is seconded and is under consideration now 43 
on the board.  Ms. Williams, the substitute motion has to be a 44 
complete motion and not just an amendment to the main motion.  45 
Is your intention that the portion of the main motion which 46 
starts with “must possess inside the wheelhouse” and continues 47 
on to “NMFS standards” be part of your substitute motion? 48 
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 1 
MR. MINTON:  Kay, would you look at Alternative 4 and see if you 2 

were to recommend it be the -- If this motion were to pass and 3 
we went to Alternative 4, wouldn’t that complete what you’re 4 
trying to do? 5 
 6 
MS. WILLIAMS:  If we were to select what the committee chose as 7 

theirs and Alternative 4, that would attempt to do what I’m 8 
trying to do with my motion.  It would just combine the two into 9 
one, which is different from the committee motion. 10 
 11 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Right and so are you sympathetic to that 12 

suggestion as an alternative to your substitute motion?  You 13 
want to stick with this?  Discussion on the substitute motion? 14 
 15 
DR. CRABTREE:  I want to point out that in the original motion 16 

where it talked about a dehooking device which meets NMFS 17 
standards, there are no NMFS standards for a dehooking device 18 
and in this case, the dehooking device would not be required by 19 
the language in the opinion. 20 
 21 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do you have a comment on substitute motion 22 

compared to committee motion?  23 
 24 
DR. CRABTREE:  I think they’re essentially the same and I’m not 25 

sure there would be a substantive difference between just having 26 
another preferred alternative with Number 4. 27 
 28 
MR. FISCHER:  I see some grave differences if we could scroll 29 

back up.  What I’m trying to fine is just below the screen, I 30 
believe.  Madam Chair, I decline at this time. 31 
 32 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do we now have the substitute motion that 33 

you’ve moved, Ms. Williams, on the screen? 34 
 35 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Yes, Madam Chair, that is the motion and the 36 

reason I did not add all of the explanation under the CFR and I 37 
spoke with Shep about this earlier and Jennifer Lee and there is 38 
no dehooking device which meets NMFS standards right now for 39 
this particular fishery and I was instructed by Shep well if 40 
there’s not one, it wouldn’t be required and so there’s nothing 41 
wrong with adopting it as it read and so that’s why I just put 42 
the motions up there and didn’t add all of the explanation down 43 
at the bottom of my motion. 44 
 45 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Grimes, do you care to comment on that? 46 

 47 
MR. GRIMES:  First, I said there are no standards for dehooking 48 



 46 

devices and therefore any dehooking device, in my view, would 1 
meet the standards because there are none.  Secondly, I wanted 2 
to comment with regards to it seems to me -- I guess whether you 3 
want to include specifically what is in the regulation after you 4 
cite to the regulation is just kind of up to you, but I don’t 5 
really see that there’s that much difference. 6 
 7 
I would say that making the committee motion in combination with 8 
making Alternative 4 preferred alternatives would accomplish the 9 
same thing as what is on the board and finally, we are just at 10 
an options paper stage and you’re picking preferred alternatives 11 
now, in my view, without a whole lot of discussion and rationale 12 
behind it. 13 
 14 
I realize there are preferreds for all the other alternatives, 15 
but this is 18A, which has sort of had a life of its own.  All 16 
this stuff was in the original red grouper rebuilding plan and 17 
there is a strong record of consideration and so I have not had 18 
a problem with having those preferreds in there, but this is one 19 
that you might want to think about a little more before picking 20 
your preferred alternatives. 21 
 22 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I agree with what Shep had said that when you 23 

cite these CFR regulations, we don’t need to explain them and 24 
particularly when we’re explaining them in an excessive manner.  25 
As I recall, the intent of this particular alternative was to 26 
comply with the minimum onerous compliance in the biological 27 
opinion. 28 
 29 
There is some language in Kay’s original substitute motion that 30 
she didn’t mention which is not in the original motion in the 31 
book or in the committee report and that is the language 32 
relative to the maximum extent practicable.  33 
 34 
That is in the biological opinion.  If you add -- Kay has added 35 
“to the maximum extent practicable,” which is the identical 36 
language that’s in the biological opinion in this section, but 37 
if you then go on and add all of the rest that you had added on 38 
to the original substitute motion, the question is whether or 39 
not to the maximum extent practicable applies to that also the 40 
way it’s written. 41 
 42 
I asked the question that there’s a requirement that these 43 
things be posted in the wheelhouse and what about vessels 44 
without the wheelhouse and it was explained to me later that the 45 
maximum extent practicable would accommodate those kinds of 46 
problems. 47 
 48 
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I would suggest that the best one to go with is Kay’s original 1 
substitute motion.  Then the only problem is whether you want to 2 
include for-hire vessels and that’s a separate issue, but the 3 
language “to the maximum extent practicable” is important to be 4 
all encompassing. 5 
 6 
MS. FOOTE:  I was wondering if the word “currently” is a 7 

problem.  The way it was drafted before, it was “as specified 8 
in” and “currently” would make me think we had to go back in 9 
time and so it seems like the words “as specified in” would be 10 
better.  Does it make any difference, Shep? 11 
 12 
MR. GRIMES:  I would think that since you left “currently” in 13 

that’s what is in place today is what you’re talking about.  If 14 
they change the HMS regulations, it’s not going to have any 15 
effect on your regulations.  I’m not sure whether that’s what 16 
you want.  If they make the HMS requirements more stringent, do 17 
you intend that to automatically change yours, which I would 18 
think could be problematic. 19 
 20 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Ms. Williams, would you accept eliminating 21 
“currently” as a friendly amendment? 22 

 23 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Yes. 24 

 25 
MS. WALKER:  Ms. Williams, can you define for me “maximum extent 26 

practicable” in this motion? 27 
 28 
MS. WILLIAMS:  The reason I put that in there, I did take it out 29 

of the language that was in the biological opinion.  None of 30 
these things, alternatives, even though we picked a preferred, 31 
in my opinion have been analyzed to the maximum extent 32 
practicable. 33 
 34 
If you have a vessel that doesn’t accommodate a wheelhouse for 35 
you to post these things, it’s not practicable to post that in 36 
there.  It’s likely that you would have room for a dipnet and a 37 
line cutter and corrodible hooks and these type things, but 38 
that’s why maximum extent practicable has got to be analyzed and 39 
we went and picked a preferred and none of these things have 40 
been analyzed yet. 41 
 42 
That’s why I didn’t add -- First I started off with the way that 43 
the motion is up here and then I went and removed it for that 44 
sole purpose, until it was analyzed.  I would really like to go 45 
back to my substitute motion where it didn’t have the context of 46 
the regulations below, as Dr. Claverie stated. 47 
 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I’m sorry I talked you into something you felt 1 

uncomfortable about and we’re back to your substitute motion.  2 
Mr. Swingle’s comment on that that he whispered to me was that 3 
having the detail in is helpful to the public and they know what 4 
that means, what that citation means, and that helps them 5 
understand the option, but I understand your argument for 6 
leaving it out.  7 
 8 
MR. FISCHER:  Now that the motion stayed still long enough, I 9 

could read it and I can get back to my point.  I have problems 10 
with a handful of issues that we haven’t discussed yet.  When we 11 
discussed recreational for-hire permits, we’re required to have 12 
three permits: a reef fish, a coastal pelagic, and an HMS.  Are 13 
we talking about all three of these because I don’t know how 14 
many of these species have been endangered at ten knots with 15 
surface baits. 16 
 17 
Next is with the corrodible hooks, many guides from Key West to 18 
Brownsville, we fish with various lures, jigs, that come 19 
standard with stainless hooks.  Would this mean we have to get 20 
the manufacturer of these baits to retool their companies in 21 
order to sell jigs with corrodible hooks?   22 
 23 
It’s very broad when you just say recreational for-hire permits 24 
and then use the corrodible hook exception, which has now been 25 
eliminated, I’m sorry, but it is part of the original.  I guess 26 
my question then is we talking about all recreational permits? 27 
 28 
DR. CRABTREE:  What the biological opinion specifies is that 29 

NMFS must implement these things in the commercial and for-hire 30 
permitted Gulf of Mexico reef fish fishery.  The biological 31 
opinion specifies the reef fish permit.   32 
 33 
It does though specify that these need to be required in both 34 
the commercial and the for-hire and so I support inclusion of 35 
the for-hire, but I would guess you would want to clarify this 36 
that it’s Gulf of Mexico charterboat permits. 37 
 38 
I think the issue with the hooks on lures and things like that 39 
get to the issue of what’s practicable and we can come back when 40 
we have some more analysis and if want to decide that requiring 41 
non-corrosive hooks on artificial lures is not practicable, we 42 
could certainly do that, but that’s something we could come back 43 
to at another date. 44 
 45 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Ms. Williams, would you agree to a friendly 46 
amendment that would insert “vessels with reef fish recreational 47 
for-hire permits in the Gulf of Mexico?” 48 
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 1 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Yes, Madam Chair. 2 
 3 
MR. ADAMS:  For my own clarification, either you or Ms. Bell may 4 

be able to help me, but this motion and substitute motion are a 5 
replacement for the current Alternative 2? 6 
 7 
MR. MINTON:  This is an options paper and we’re beating it to 8 

death and I would call the question. 9 
 10 
MR. ADAMS:  The answer is yes, I believe, and if we amend 11 

Alternative 2 by passing either one of these motions, I think 12 
it’s a redundancy to what we already have in Alternative 4 and 13 
so Alternative 2 would then be the same as Alternative 4 and I 14 
think that Ms. Williams that proposed it and her seconder 15 
admitted that they would also accept Alternative 4 as a 16 
preferred instead of changing Alternative 2. 17 
 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Adams, the references to CFR are different 19 

in -- Oh, Alternative 4, yes.  I was looking at Alternative 3.  20 
Help me with calling the question.  Is that something we have to 21 
vote on immediately, Mr. Minton? 22 
 23 
MR. MINTON:  Traditionally if you have people on a list, then 24 

you go to those and if not -- 25 
 26 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We definitely have people on the list. 27 

 28 
MR. MINTON:  Then I would say cut it off at that. 29 

 30 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  At the end of the current list, we’re going to 31 

take up the call for the question. 32 
 33 
MR. HORN:  It was not seconded, Madam Chairman. 34 

 35 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I think that these questions should be divided 36 

and I think they should be presented to the public that way and 37 
therefore there is room for one more motion on the floor, 38 
correct?  Is there room for another one? 39 
 40 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  A motion? 41 

 42 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Yes, I would like to make a substitute for the 43 
substitute.  I would like the council’s preferred actions to be 44 
Alternative 2 and Alternative 4. 45 
 46 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a substitute motion.  Is there a 47 

second for the substitute motion? 48 
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 1 
MR. ADAMS:  Second. 2 

 3 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Adams seconds the substitute motion. 4 

 5 
DR. CRABTREE:  Roy, would you be willing to modify Alternative 4 6 

to specify that it’s the recreational reef fish for-hire?  The 7 
one difference that it has here is Kay’s motion inserts the word 8 
“to the extent practicable,” which is not in Alternative 4. 9 
 10 
If you insert the words “to the extent practicable,” that will 11 
allow us to come back in and consider things like Mr. Fischer 12 
brought up in terms of changing out hooks on lures. 13 
 14 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Yes, that would be acceptable to me.  Where would 15 
it go in Alternative 4?  My motion then would be to Alternative 16 
4: Require vessels with recreational for-hire reef fish vessels 17 
to comply to the extent practicable with the same sea turtle and 18 
small-tooth sawfish release protocols as selected above for 19 
commercial vessels.  My motion is both 2 and 4. 20 

 21 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’ve got a couple of point of orders coming 22 

up. 23 
 24 
MR. MINTON:  I called the question on the motion up there.  25 

That’s just a point of order and I don’t care, but just 26 
technically speaking, I don’t think you can make a motion if the 27 
question has been called. 28 
 29 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Minton, the chair is asking if you would 30 

withdraw your calling of the question?  Thank you.  Dr. 31 
Claverie, would you withdrawing your calling of the question? 32 
 33 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I wasn’t calling the question. 34 

 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Claverie, what is your point of order? 36 

 37 
DR. CLAVERIE:  My point of order is that I think Roy’s intent is 38 

to follow the biological opinion and you have to put the word 39 
“maximum” in onto the “maximum extent practicable.” 40 
 41 
MR. WILLIAMS:  That’s fine. 42 
 43 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We also have to make sure this language is in 44 

Alternative 2 as well. 45 
 46 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I’m not sure if the council read this and, Roy, 47 

the reason I did choose, and I gave a lot of thought to this, 48 
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until about midnight last night, as to the way that it read, and 1 
yes, 2 and 4 it seems on the surface accomplishes what we’re 2 
trying to do, but if you read what 4 says, it says “as selected 3 
above for commercial vessels.” 4 
 5 
Does that mean Alternative 3, which is more stringent for the 6 
pelagic longline fishery?  When you say “above” which above are 7 
you talking about?  That’s why I didn’t go with 4. 8 
 9 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Williams, are you talking about 10 

Alternative 2 in combination with 4 and the intention is that 11 
the “above” refers to Alternative 2? 12 
 13 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I’m thinking of 2, but I’m assuming that we will 14 

-- I think what’s good for the goose is good for the gander.  If 15 
we’re going to do it for one, we probably ought to do it for the 16 
other, but I think that the public ought to be allowed to 17 
address them separately rather than have them all wrapped up 18 
together. 19 
 20 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Does everybody understand the substitute 21 

motion that we’re now discussing? 22 
 23 
DR. CRABTREE:  Would it resolve your issue, Kay, if we changed 24 

“as selected above” to the “preferred alternative above” so that 25 
it’s clear it refers to the preferred alternative?  I assume 26 
that’s what selected above means. 27 
 28 
MS. WILLIAMS:  In order to stop all of the debate, why don’t we 29 

come out with all of the alternatives and just have my 30 
substitute motion as Alternative 5 and then that way you cover 31 
all of it. 32 
 33 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Right now we have a different substitute 34 

motion on the table and so unless that gets withdrawn, we’re 35 
going to stick with the one that we’re on right now.  Mr. 36 
Williams’s substitute motion, discussion on that? 37 
 38 
MR. HORN:  The motion that Kay made that I seconded was the 39 

intent.  You had one motion that referred to commercial vessels, 40 
an alternative.  You had a second one for recreational for-hire 41 
and this one was to have both at the same time.  Those are all 42 
different.  They’re all totally different. 43 
 44 
The semantics up here are vague.  To the extent practicable, I 45 
think Mr. Fabre gave us a very good description of it, common 46 
sense, which we don’t have a whole lot of at this table it seems 47 
like sometimes. 48 
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 1 
Kay’s motion was a different motion.  It was to make it the 2 
preferred.  It was to add it and make it a committee preferred 3 
motion.  That’s not difficult and all this wanting to do this, 4 
that, and the other, what’s wrong with it?  She made a motion 5 
and vote it up or down.  With that, I call the question. 6 

 7 
MR. FISCHER:  All I want to point out to the entire council is I 8 

do have a small problem.  With a substitute motion, if you’re 9 
rewording something, it’s great.  It’s an options paper and what 10 
we should be doing is adding a motion.  I don’t think by 11 
substituting and taking something out of the paper at this time 12 
is what we want to do. 13 
 14 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  The question has been called.   15 

 16 
MR. MINTON:  Who seconded that call? 17 

 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Who seconded the call for the question?  Is 19 

that what you’re talking about?  Ms. Williams seconded the call 20 
for the question.  We’ve taken up the speakers on the speakers 21 
list and so now we’re going to vote. 22 
 23 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I fully agree with Kay’s motion, but in theory I 24 

disagree with Roy’s substitute motion because I think the intent 25 
of this is to mimic in our regulations the language in the 26 
biological opinion and the language in the biological opinion 27 
does not separate the two.  It has the two together, the for-28 
hire and the commercial.  Plus it has the “maximum extent 29 
practicable” language. 30 
 31 
I think Kay’s motion accomplishes the biological opinion 32 
requirement and it should be left as a single entity in our 33 
options paper. 34 
 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  The question has been called and everybody on 36 

the speakers list has spoken.  We’re voting on calling the 37 
question.  All those in favor of calling the question please say 38 
aye; all those opposed like sign.  The question has been called. 39 
 40 

We’re going to vote then on Mr. Williams’s substitute motion.  41 
Anyone who supports his motion please say aye -- Is that the 42 

motion that’s on the board, Mr. Williams?  Do you need me to 43 
read it?  Okay. 44 
 45 
The substitute motion is the council’s preferred actions will be 46 
Alternative 2: require vessels with commercial reef fish vessel 47 
permits to comply to the extent practicable with the sea turtle 48 
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release protocols required for the HMS bottom longline fishery 1 
specified in 50 CFR 635.21(a)(3) and 635.21(d)(3), i.e., must 2 
possess inside the wheelhouse the document provided by National 3 
Marine Fisheries Service entitled “Careful Release Protocols for 4 
Sea Turtle Release with Minimal Injury,” must post inside the 5 
wheelhouse the sea turtle handling and release guidelines 6 
provided by National Marine Fisheries Service, and must possess 7 
and use line clippers, dipnets, corrodible hooks, and dehooking 8 
devices which meet National Marine Fisheries Service standards 9 
and Alternative 4: require vessels with recreational for-hire 10 
reef fish vessel permits to comply to the extent practicable 11 
with the same sea turtle and small-tooth sawfish release 12 
protocols as selected above for commercial vessels.   13 
 14 
Are we ready to vote on the motion?  All those in favor say aye; 15 
all those opposed like sign.  We need a show of hands.  All 16 
those in favor please raise your hand; all those opposed please 17 
raise your hand.  The motion fails by a vote of seven to eight. 18 
 19 

We’re back to the first substitute motion, Ms. Williams’s 20 
motion.  Is there any further discussion on that motion?  Are 21 
you ready to vote on that motion?  I will read it for the 22 
record. 23 
 24 
MR. WILLIAMS:  At one point Kay suggested it should be a fifth 25 

alternative.  Is that your intention here or this is change in 26 
Number 2? 27 
 28 
MS. WILLIAMS:  This is to add it and make it as a preferred. 29 

 30 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Add it as a fifth alternative and make it the 31 

preferred alternative?  Could you add that please, Lela.  32 
Further discussion on the first substitute motion?   33 
 34 
MR. ADAMS:  Just for clarification, is this now, Ms. Williams, 35 

your preferred alternative or the original motion? 36 
 37 
MS. WILLIAMS:  This is my preferred alternative and it is an 38 

additional alternative to the package that we have listed under 39 
there. 40 
 41 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Does everybody understand the motion?  Any 42 
further discussion on the motion?  I will read the motion.  The 43 
substitute motion is to add a fifth alternative and make it the 44 
preferred alternative to require vessels with commercial reef 45 
fish permits and vessels with reef fish for-hire permits to 46 
comply with the sea turtle release protocols in place for 47 
Atlantic HMS bottom longline vessels be implemented to the 48 
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maximum extent practicable, 50 CFR 635.21(a)(3) and 1 
635.21(d)(3).  We’re voting on the motion.  All those in favor 2 
say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The motion passes. 3 
 4 

Let me say about that whole episode that it didn’t seem like we 5 
were really disagreeing about what we wanted the alternatives to 6 
say.  We were just disagreeing about how it should be in the 7 
document and how it should be worded and structured and we 8 
really spun our wheels a lot on that.   9 
 10 
In the future, it’s good to spend our time more on what 11 
something says than exactly the form of how to say it and so 12 
I’ll try to manage the discussion in a way that we can get to 13 
what we want it to say first and then shape the way to say it in 14 
a more efficient way.  Thank you all for your tolerance in that. 15 
 16 
MR. GRIMES:  I would just point out to you that I have a 17 

sneaking suspicion that your IPT is going to recommend removing 18 
Alternative 4 as redundant since you’ve just created this new 19 
alternative. 20 
 21 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  That would probably perfectly acceptable. 22 

 23 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I would say the same thing about Alternative 1 24 

and I was thinking of making a motion to remove that and stick 25 
it in the back because the fifth alternative is really the 26 
correct version of that. 27 
 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Minton, back to the committee 29 

recommendations. 30 
 31 
MR. MINTON:  That would conclude our recommendations on 18A. 32 

 33 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Do I need to make a motion about Alternative 1? 34 

 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  If you want to make a change in the options 36 

paper, you do need to make a motion, Dr. Claverie. 37 
 38 
DR. CLAVERIE:  It’s Alternative 2, I’m sorry.  I would move that 39 

we remove Alternative 2 and send it to the backend of the 40 
document because Kay’s new Alternative 5 really takes this same 41 
thing and correctly states it. 42 
 43 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Your motion is to take Alternative 2 in this 44 

section and make it considered but rejected? 45 
 46 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Right. 47 

 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second for that motion?  Is anyone 1 

going to second Dr. Claverie’s motion?  The motion dies for lack 2 
of a second.  Anything else on 18A from the council or from the 3 
committee? 4 
 5 
MR. MINTON:  Under the Options Paper for Reef Fish Amendment 26, 6 

Red Snapper IFQ, Wayne Swingle reviewed the recommendations of 7 
the IPT to remove/eliminate several actions/alternatives from 8 
the amendment. 9 
 10 
Each of the following items is a summary of the IPT 11 
recommendations.  Those were accepted without objection except 12 
for Item 16.  Madam Chair, do you want me to go through all of 13 
these or just go to 16? 14 
 15 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I think the council is happy with just going 16 

directly to 16, but does anyone have issues regarding Amendment 17 
26 prior to Action 16? 18 
 19 
MS. WILLIAMS:  No, but I do have a question for the chair.  I 20 

thought 16 was just a clarification issue.  It wasn’t a motion. 21 
 22 
MR. MINTON:  That is correct, but it is a fairly significant 23 

clarification because the way it reads in there coming out -- 24 
It’s just a typographical error, Madam Chair, but it’s a 25 
significant one. 26 
 27 
It says: Whether IFQ share certificates and coupons or 28 
allocations should be transferable and Section 3.1.1, Action 11, 29 
it says in there and in fact it does in this report, specify 30 
non-transferable and it should specify transferable. 31 
 32 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  For people who are a little lost, we’re on Tab 33 

B, Number 6 now.  We’ve switched to the IFQ amendment and, Mr. 34 
Minton, is it your intention that we do anything other than 35 
clarify this in full council discussion?  Is there a motion? 36 
 37 
MR. MINTON:  There is no motion, just to clarify that and 38 

correct that typographical error. 39 
 40 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Is now the proper time for me to make a motion to 41 

leave 18 in the document before we move on? 42 
 43 
MR. MINTON:  Yes. 44 

 45 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I move that we leave in the document the use-it-46 
or-lose-it clause in Section 3.3.1, Action 14.  If I can get a 47 

second, I’ll explain why. 48 
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 1 
MR. PERRET:  Second. 2 

 3 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Second by Mr. Perret.  Is this action -- What 4 

action number are you addressing, 14 or 18? 5 
 6 
MS. WILLIAMS:  It’s Number 18 by the IPT team, but it actually 7 

says whether to have a use-it-or-lose-it clause in the IFQ 8 
program, Section 3.3.1, Action 14-Specify No Minimum Landing 9 
Requirements. 10 
 11 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Your motion is on the board and would you 12 

please give us the rationale? 13 
 14 
MS. WILLIAMS:  The rationale is I do remember this being a 15 

contentious issue of whether or not to have a use-it-or-lose-it 16 
clause.  The Red Snapper Ad Hoc Advisory Panel spent a lot of 17 
time discussing this and since it is just a document to go out 18 
for them to reconsider, we can always remove it, but I would 19 
hate to remove it at this point in time and then have to go back 20 
and add it back into the document and further delay the 21 
amendment and so that’s my reason for wanting it to remain in 22 
the document. 23 
 24 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Discussion on the motion?  Was this an IPT 25 

recommendation that it be considered but rejected or a council 26 
at the last meeting recommendation? 27 
 28 
MR. MINTON:  It was an IPT. 29 

 30 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion on the motion?  Does 31 
everybody understand the rationale?  All those in favor of the 32 
motion say aye; all those opposed like sign.  I think the motion 33 
passes. 34 
 35 
MR. MINTON:  Wayne Swingle reviewed the remaining action 36 

alternatives summarized in Tab B, Number 6-B and asked the 37 
committee to comment on whether each action contained a 38 
reasonable range of alternatives. 39 
 40 
On Action 1, the Duration of the Program, the committee felt 41 
that that did have a reasonable range of alternatives and I’ll 42 
pause and let the council if there’s other alternatives that 43 
need to be added. 44 
 45 
Hearing none, we have an action item, Ownership 46 
Caps/Restrictions.  This is on Section 3.4, Action 17.  Without 47 
objection, the committee recommends, and I so move, that the 48 
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council remove Alternative 2D, individual shares may not exceed 1 
20 percent, and replace it with individual shares may not exceed 2 
2 percent. 3 
 4 

The rationale was 20 percent would be just way too high if you 5 
start looking at 20 percent of five million pounds or if it goes 6 
to ten million pounds.  It’s probably an unreasonable number. 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Is there 9 

discussion of the committee motion? 10 
 11 
MR. HORN:  Dr. Crabtree, you all continuously use this Alaskan 12 

sablefish program to compare.  What kind of a maximum do they 13 
have, in any, in that fishery and how many pounds of fish would 14 
that be? 15 
 16 
DR. CRABTREE:  Phil, I’m not sure.  My attorney here is telling 17 

me he does not believe they have a cap on ownership, but I do 18 
not know personally.  I don’t know the specific amount of 19 
landings, but most of those fisheries the landings are up in I 20 
believe the thirty million pounds or more range and so they’re 21 
substantially larger in terms of number of pounds than the red 22 
snapper fishery. 23 
 24 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Dr. Crabtree, Lieutenant Commander Rogers has 25 

an answer possibly. 26 
 27 
LCDR SCOTT ROGERS:  The maximum is one-and-a-half percent.  28 

There’s a half percent cap for certain zones, but the total 29 
maximum that anyone can have is three different zones and so the 30 
total catch that one person could have would be one-and-a-half 31 
percent and it’s nowhere near that for any individual operator.  32 
I think the maximum is less than, in terms of shares that 33 
somebody actually holds, is less than 1 percent. 34 
 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion on the motion?  Are we 36 
ready to vote on the motion?  All those in favor of the motion 37 
say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The motion passes. 38 
 39 
MR. MINTON:  There was a recommendation by Ms. Williams that the 40 

Ad Hoc Red Snapper AP be allowed to review the red snapper 41 
document once it has been put together, but I believe Mr. 42 
Swingle indicated that that would happen about the same time 43 
that we sent it out to the AP and SSC and so forth. 44 
 45 
On Number 3, an action item, Initial Eligibility Requirements 46 
under Section 2.1, Action 6.  By unanimous voice vote, the 47 
committee recommends, and I so move, that the preferred 48 
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designation given to Alternative 3B be removed and that there be 1 
no preferred alternative. 2 
 3 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Is there 4 

discussion of the committee motion?  It deals with Action 6.  5 
Any discussion of this?  Are you ready to vote?  All those in 6 
favor of the motion say aye; opposed like sign.  The motion 7 
passes. 8 
 9 
MR. MINTON:  Madam Chair, that concludes any changes that the 10 

committee had.  We’ve got Actions 4 through 9 and I would turn 11 
this to the council and you to see if there’s anyone who wants 12 
to add any additional alternatives to those items.  We can take 13 
a few minutes to look at them, but I don’t see the point of 14 
going through each one individually since we took no action 15 
since the last time we reviewed the document. 16 
 17 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any additional council motions or discussion 18 

on Amendment 26? 19 
 20 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Just for clarification, I would like to ask Mr. 21 

Swingle.  The discussion was that this document would be put 22 
together and then go out to public hearing.  My intent was that 23 
before it goes out to public hearing that the Red Snapper Ad Hoc 24 
Advisory Panel be allowed to see it because I really didn’t want 25 
to delay the program. 26 
 27 
I’ve had members from that panel, such as Ms. Baker, that says 28 
that they would like to look at it as soon as it’s put back 29 
together in order to avoid any delays as far as the document 30 
coming back and forth.  I was just asking that the Red Snapper 31 
Ad Hoc Advisory Panel be allowed to see the document and meet 32 
and comment on it before it actually goes out to the public 33 
hearing and back to the council. 34 
 35 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  That would be a council committee 36 

and council decision to go ahead and have that type of review, 37 
but we fully intended for them to review the work product as we 38 
went through the process. 39 
 40 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Ms. Williams, it’s unclear to me whether you 41 

want them to have a committee meeting to review it or you want 42 
them to get a copy of it before we start public hearings. 43 
 44 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I would like them to have a committee meeting and 45 

review it. 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are you asking the council whether we would 48 
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like to request a meeting of that committee? 1 
 2 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Yes, Madam Chair. 3 

 4 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there any response from anyone on the 5 

council to that suggestion? 6 
 7 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Doesn’t that in effect, Kay, slow it down though 8 

if we assemble them and they want to make changes again and it 9 
has to come back here again, right?  Doesn’t that slow it down 10 
rather than speed it up? 11 
 12 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I would think if they looked at it, then it would 13 

come to us and then we would do what we were going to do with it 14 
and then it would go out to the public and Pam thought that that 15 
was a better way to go and I just wanted to make sure that we 16 
didn’t do anything to slow it down and so I was actually taking 17 
the suggestion from one of the members. 18 
 19 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Does that slow down the hearings on it or not?  20 

Does that delay them? 21 
 22 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Typically what we’ve done using our 23 

advisory panels is to submit the document to them at the time 24 
we’re going to public hearings so you get the comments back from 25 
the AP, the SSC, the SEP, and each of the public hearings at the 26 
meeting.  What she’s asking I guess is prior to going through 27 
that process that we give the AP another shot at looking at the 28 
work product before it goes out to all of the SSC, SEP, and the 29 
public. 30 
 31 
MR. RIECHERS:  I don’t know what they’re really trying to do, 32 

but this AP has been part of the group that has talked about 33 
this out there in the community and helped to explain what it 34 
is. 35 
 36 
What I would anticipate is that we give them an option prior to 37 
the public hearings start.  It doesn’t mean that we have to wait 38 
another full cycle and get their comments back, but at least 39 
that way they can help explain how the document has changed, how 40 
it now looks, and that it includes all of these things that 41 
we’ve now merged and we’ve taken Section X and moved it over 42 
here, but it still has it. 43 
 44 
I just think it’s a courtesy to them to allow them to continue 45 
being kind of our liaison to those communities, but I don’t 46 
think it should delay the process any. 47 
 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Riechers, your suggestion would be that we 1 

convene a meeting, but that we not wait for a report from that 2 
meeting before coming back to the council and making more 3 
changes before we go ahead with our scheduled public hearings. 4 
 5 
MR. RIECHERS:  That would be my suggestion, yes. 6 

 7 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Ms. Williams, does that work for you? 8 

 9 
MS. WILLIAMS:  That works for me. 10 

 11 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I don’t think we need a motion on this.  It’s 12 

just the intent and we’re requesting that staff convene a 13 
meeting of the AP on this so that they can understand the 14 
changed document and help us explain it to our various 15 
interested parties in the public hearings, but that we would not 16 
wait for an official response from them at another council 17 
meeting before going ahead with public hearings.  Anything else 18 
on Amendment 26? 19 
 20 
MR. MINTON:  Under the Revised Red Grouper Draft Regulatory 21 

Amendment, Mr. Kennedy reviewed the draft regulatory amendment 22 
and he noted that the high recreational red grouper landings in 23 
2004 have changed the picture with respect to increasing the 24 
TAC. 25 
 26 
We went through Section 3.1, Red Grouper Annual TAC for 2006 27 
through 2008.  It was felt we had a reasonable range of 28 
alternatives there.  Under Section 3.2, Commercial Red Grouper 29 
Trip Limits, it was noted that none of the alternatives in that 30 
section allowed the commercial fishery to remain open year-31 
round.  It was suggested adding an alternative based on the 32 
numbers in the last paragraph on page 8. 33 
 34 
Without objection, the committee recommends, and I so move, that 35 
an alternative be added to Section 3.2 for trip limits similar 36 
to those on the bottom of page 8 of the document that would keep 37 
the commercial shallow-water grouper fishing season open year-38 
round except for February 15 to March 15, the fixed closed 39 
season. 40 
 41 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Is there 42 

discussion of the committee motion? 43 
 44 
MR. ADAMS:  In the minutes of the committee that were handed out 45 

this morning, under Section 3.2 there’s a statement that says 46 
that Shepherd Grimes stated that reallocations were not in the 47 
framework procedure and would require a full plan amendment, 48 
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which would slow down the amendment.  I guess since that time 1 
we’ve been told differently and I would ask Mr. Grimes to 2 
readdress that subject. 3 
 4 
MR. GRIMES:  I haven’t told you any differently and my view is 5 

if you’re going to do an explicit reallocation, that is not 6 
something that’s covered in your framework procedure as 7 
currently outlined in the Reef Fish Amendment. 8 
 9 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Other discussion of the committee motion?  Are 10 
you ready to vote on the committee motion?  All those in favor 11 
say aye; opposed like sign.  The motion passes. 12 
 13 
MR. MINTON:  Under Section 3.3.1, Recreational Red Grouper Bag 14 

Limits, it was noted that given the need to constrain the 15 
recreational harvest, alternatives to increase the bag limit 16 
were no longer feasible or didn’t make sense.   17 
 18 
By a unanimous vote, the committee recommends, and I so move, 19 
that Alternatives 3, 4, and 5 in Section 3.3.1 be moved to 20 
Considered but Rejected. 21 
 22 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion to remove several 23 

alternatives to Considered but Rejected.  Is there any committee 24 
discussion of this motion?  All those in favor of the motion say 25 
aye; opposed like sign.  The motion passes. 26 
 27 
CHAIRMAN MINTON:  Again by a unanimous voice vote, the committee 28 
recommends, and I so move, that alternatives be added to reduce 29 
the aggregate grouper bag limit to three fish and two fish.  30 

That would be three in the total and two of which would be red 31 
grouper. 32 
 33 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Is there any 34 

discussion of the committee motion? 35 
 36 
MR. MINTON:  That’s not correct.  Three fish total and two fish 37 

total and I think the committee’s recommendations were one of 38 
those two and three would be red grouper. 39 
 40 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a clarification of the committee 41 

motion and we need that motion to be represented on the board.  42 
Mr. Minton, if you could look at the board and confirm when the 43 
motion is correct.  Further discussion of the motion?  Does 44 
everybody understand it?  All those in favor of the motion say 45 
aye; opposed like sign.  The motion carries. 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MINTON:  Under Section 3.3.2, Recreational Red Grouper 48 
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Size Limits, because of the concerns of release mortality, it 1 
was suggested that this entire section be removed.  By a 2 
unanimous voice vote, the committee recommends, and I so move, 3 
that Section 3.3, Recreational Red Grouper Size Limits, be moved 4 
to Considered but Rejected. 5 
 6 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion to move this 7 

section to Considered but Rejected.  Is there any discussion of 8 
the committee motion?  9 
 10 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Vernon said 3.3.  You meant 3.3.2 and so it’s 11 

3.3.2 that’s being -- 12 
 13 
MR. MINTON:  That’s correct.  If I misstated, I apologize. 14 

 15 
CHAIRMAN MINTON:  I’m having trouble with my 3s and 2s this 16 
morning.  Thank you for the clarification.  All those in favor 17 
of the motion say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The motion 18 
passes. 19 
 20 
MR. MINTON:  Under Section 3.3.3, Recreational Red Grouper 21 
Season Closures, by a unanimous voice vote the committee 22 
recommends, and I so move, that staff develop a series of 23 
alternatives examining seasonal closures in the shallow-water 24 
grouper fishery. 25 

 26 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  We have a hand 27 

up. 28 
 29 
MR. MINTON:  That’s correct.  If we can dispose of the motion, I 30 

think we have this to kind of get us thinking about what might 31 
happen. 32 
 33 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Atran, do you want to comment on the 34 

motion? 35 
 36 
MR. MINTON:  That would be Mr. Kennedy. 37 

 38 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Atran has his hand up and I’m calling on 39 

him. 40 
 41 
MR. ATRAN:  I just wanted to point out most of our recreational 42 

grouper regulations just refer to grouper in general and not 43 
shallow-water grouper and I so was wondering if you might want 44 
to change this to just “grouper” so it would be consistent with 45 
our other regulations. 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Minton, do you view that as a friendly 48 
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amendment to the committee motion? 1 
 2 
MR. MINTON:  Dr. Crabtree? 3 

 4 
DR. CRABTREE:  I think it’s up to the committee.  I don’t think 5 

there’s much of a recreational fishery for the deep-water 6 
grouper complex anyway. 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We won’t make the change unless somebody -- 9 

 10 
MR. MINTON:  I don’t see a problem with it.  I don’t think it 11 

really will make that much of a difference just to say grouper 12 
fishery. 13 
 14 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  You want to eliminate “shallow-water” from the 15 
motion? 16 

 17 
MR. MINTON:  To be consistent with the other regulations. 18 

 19 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a slightly altered by a friendly 20 

amendment motion and it’s a committee motion.  Is there any 21 
further discussion of the committee motion?  Are you ready to 22 
vote?  All those in favor say aye; all those opposed like sign.  23 
The motion carries. 24 
 25 
MR. MINTON:  At this point, it was recommended that staff 26 

investigate a scenario of one red grouper bag limit, three 27 
grouper aggregate, and a recreational grouper closed season 28 
during Wave 5 and 6.  That is why I referred to Mr. Kennedy.  He 29 
has a handout that he has developed and I guess we could go 30 
through that and look at and see what the impacts of those could 31 
possibly be. 32 
 33 
Again, these are coming from Secretarial Amendment 1 and so I 34 
would not consider them finalized numbers and so I don’t think 35 
we could take any action on them, but at least we’ll know what 36 
we’re looking at when we do get some better numbers. 37 
 38 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Kennedy and everybody, if you can find out 39 

this handout from this morning called “Revised Red Grouper 40 
Harvest Reduction Analysis.” 41 
 42 
MR. KENNEDY:  There were two passed out and I found an error in 43 

it or a change that I needed to make and so you’re looking for 44 
the one at that the top of it says “Revised.”  I was asked to 45 
look at some kind of analyses to combine season and bag limit 46 
management measures for part or at least an analysis of a 47 
potential interim rule to reduce the recreational harvest. 48 
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 1 
If you look at the highlighted numbers in the bottom two-thirds 2 
of that table where it’s shaded “Bag Limit Adjusted for Changes 3 
in CPUE from 99-01 to 02-04” what I did was three different 4 
season closures.   5 
 6 
The first one is Waves 5 and 6, which is September through 7 
December, and the second one is October through December, 8 
October and Wave 6, and the third one going down the list is 9 
November to December, which is Wave 6. 10 
 11 
Then I estimated what a season closure as well as a one-fish bag 12 
limit would accomplish and those are the bolded percents.  34 13 
percent for a four-month closure and a one-fish bag and then on 14 
down to 28.14 and 22.3 percent decreases in harvest, estimated 15 
decreases in harvest. 16 
 17 
If you were to choose a season closure and a change in the 18 
aggregate bag limit, that’s the second set of the bolded numbers 19 
and that would be the same season, September to December, and 20 
then whether you chose a four, three, or a two-fish aggregate, 21 
you would obtain estimated percentage reductions of for a two-22 
fish aggregate it would be 24.5, for a three-fish aggregate it 23 
would be 22.8, and for a four-fish aggregate it would be 22 24 
percent. 25 
 26 
Then if you changed the season, what you would get would be as 27 
follows.  I want you to be aware that these are really estimates 28 
based on the information I had at hand at the time.  They 29 
include information from Secretarial 1 and some information I 30 
had on harvest by wave for red grouper and gag grouper. 31 
 32 
The percentages for the aggregate are the changes to red 33 
grouper.  If you did it by season and aggregate closures, you 34 
would also reduce the harvest of gag grouper, which was part of 35 
the discussion yesterday, would be when you change the bag limit 36 
for red grouper you have an impact on gags.  Changing the 37 
aggregate would affect both; however, these percentages are 38 
based just for red grouper. 39 
 40 
The last piece to be aware of is that the percentages that I put 41 
in this document for seasons accomplish the whole thing because 42 
the seasons wouldn’t start until September at the earliest.  My 43 
estimate is that an interim or emergency rule probably could not 44 
be put in place until at least July and so I have adjusted these 45 
percentages for what would happen over the last six months of 46 
the 2005 season.  That’s what these percentages represent. 47 
 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Questions for Mr. Kennedy? 1 

 2 
MS. WALKER:  Stu, am I to understand that these percentages are 3 

not additive?  That’s what I understand from reading. 4 
 5 
MR. KENNEDY:  Yes, they are not additive.  Essentially if you’re 6 

going to do two different regulations at once -- I’ll try to 7 
explain this and see whether it works, but you would essentially 8 
accept the first regulation, like a season closure of 21 -- Take 9 
the first one, the four-month season closure.   10 
 11 
You would accept that you’re going to have a 21.5 percent 12 
reduction in harvest due to the four-month season closure.  The 13 
remainder of that harvest, which is 78.45 percent of the fish, 14 
would be affected by the bag limit.  That’s how you add them up 15 
and so that’s how these numbers are developed.  16 
 17 
DR. CRABTREE:  I encourage the council to go ahead and make a 18 

request for some interim measures today because if we wait until 19 
May, by the time we can get anything in place the season will be 20 
largely over. 21 
 22 
I know that there are concerns that these numbers came out of 23 
Secretarial Amendment 2 and so they’re not quite up to date.  24 
Before we will go forward with an interim rule though, we’ll 25 
have to do an environmental assessment and in the course of that 26 
environmental assessment, we’ll have to reevaluate and update 27 
these numbers. 28 
 29 
The council’s request will just basically be a letter to NMFS 30 
asking us to go forward with an interim rule.  If when we do the 31 
environmental assessment though we find that the updated 32 
analysis indicates that perhaps there needs to be an adjustment 33 
to the closed season or something like that to meet what the 34 
council’s objectives are, we would go ahead and make adjustments 35 
to that interim rule at that time. 36 
 37 
I just wanted to be clear for the record that the analyses will 38 
be brought more up to date and that the interim rule that would 39 
actually be published would be consistent with the more up-to-40 
date analyses. 41 
 42 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I wanted to ask Stu if he had any information in 43 

these calculations relative to changes in bycatch mortality for 44 
the reds in these figures. 45 
 46 
MR. KENNEDY:  The bycatch information was included in 47 

Secretarial Amendment 1 and so these numbers start off with that 48 
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bycatch information that’s included as part of the alternatives 1 
that are in Secretarial Amendment 1 and so I would say yes, 2 
although I still want to make sure that you understand that 3 
these are really tentative at this point and would have to be 4 
reevaluated before something could go forward. 5 
 6 
MR. MINTON:  Roy, what’s the target reduction again, please, in 7 

percentage? 8 
 9 
DR. CRABTREE:  The harvest level in 2004, using the new 10 

charterboat method, was 3.064 million pounds.  The harvest in 11 
2003, which was Year 1 of the rebuilding plan, was 1.348 million 12 
pounds.  The target harvest rate is 1.25 million pounds. 13 
 14 
Given the uncertainties of the recreational estimates, I would 15 
say you basically were at the target level in 2003, but in 2004 16 
you were over by 3.064 minus 1.25, whatever that is. 17 
 18 
Now in terms of looking at 2005, we don’t know that the catch 19 
level in 2005 will be exactly the same as 2004.  It could be 20 
different.  It could be even higher or it could come back down a 21 
little bit and so the target here is not precisely defined, but 22 
what I think is clear from these numbers is there is a need for 23 
some reductions in the overall take level. 24 
 25 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Stu, did you want to reply to that? 26 

 27 
MR. MINTON:  Can I ask my question again?  I don’t think I got 28 

an answer. 29 
 30 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Minton, you want to know what the 31 

percentage reduction is.  It looks like it’s 50 percent or 32 
higher.  Is that right, Dr. Crabtree?  Is that right, Mr. 33 
Kennedy? 34 
 35 
MR. KENNEDY:  If you take the estimates that you have for 2004, 36 

you would be talking about somewhere between a 60 and a 65 37 
percent reduction if you really wanted to accomplish the whole 38 
thing. 39 
 40 
MR. RIECHERS:  I have two questions and first of all, a point of 41 

clarification for some folks because there was confusion on this 42 
side of the table.  You are dealing off the revised estimates.  43 
Another one was passed out and so please don’t have that 44 
confusion that I seem to have over here. 45 
 46 
Also, on the interim timing, Roy, you just suggested that we go 47 
forward.  Will that come back with the new analyses to the May 48 
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meeting?  I understand the need to move forward, but I’m trying 1 
to understand that whole timing just a little bit better. 2 
 3 
DR. CRABTREE:  I would think we would potentially have the new 4 

analyses done by the May meeting.  I don’t believe we would have 5 
had time to get anything published by the May meeting.  I think 6 
Stu is not far off when he says that likely measures would not 7 
go in place until I would guess late June or July. 8 
 9 
If an interim rule went in place in July, then it would be in 10 
effect for six months, which would be the remainder of 2004, and 11 
then it would expire until the regulatory amendment kicked in 12 
unless we extended it. 13 
 14 
It’s not really necessary that the measures you put in on an 15 
interim basis be the same as the measures you put into the 16 
regulatory amendment because you’ll have a much more complete 17 
analysis at that time.   18 
 19 
Back to Vernon’s questions about what is the target here, bear 20 
in mind that six months of the year will already be passed and 21 
so it may not be possible to fully meet the target for the year 22 
because of the timing of the issue.  That’s why the question of 23 
what is exactly the target is kind of difficult to get to. 24 
 25 
MR. ADAMS:  Mr. Kennedy, all of your figures on the options that 26 

we have are based upon the figures in Table 1 on page 2 of our 27 
Tab B-7? 28 
 29 
MR. KENNEDY:  They are from Secretarial Amendment 1.  I would 30 

have to look and see what is actually in that particular table.  31 
The season changes that are in that document were used in this 32 
one.  However, the bag limit analyses, both the red grouper bag 33 
limit analyses and the aggregate bag limit analyses, came from 34 
Secretarial Amendment 1 and they’re not in our Tab B-7. 35 
 36 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Did you have a follow-up, Degraaf? 37 

 38 
MR. ADAMS:  I’m confused.  Then I suppose that the council 39 

doesn’t have a copy of the original figures that you’re working 40 
off of because all we’re looking at is the table on page 2 of 41 
Tab B-7. 42 
 43 
MR. KENNEDY:  That’s the table of the landings.  The only part 44 

of this that’s currently being used of that document is that 45 
section which is the seasonal closures, which is near the end of 46 
that document.  It is page 12, Table 6.   47 
 48 
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Those provide the seasonal portion of this closure and the rest 1 
of those percentages.  The only thing that was available at this 2 
meeting are the percentage reductions that would have occurred 3 
with various bag limits and various aggregate limit changes that 4 
were in Secretarial 1, which I have a copy on my computer, and 5 
had to work from those.  That’s the answer, I think, to your 6 
question. 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Adams, you can look at the sources of the 9 

data that Mr. Kennedy used later in the meeting or when we have 10 
a break if you want to see those specifically. 11 
 12 
MR. ADAMS:  No, I’m trying to set a precedent for my question. 13 

 14 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  What’s your question then? 15 

 16 
MR. ADAMS:  Then it would follow that the tables and the 17 

percentage changes in B-7 that you used were based upon the 18 
figures that were earlier published in that same document, which 19 
are Table 1.  I think that in Table 1 all of the recreational 20 
catches have been in line with the rebuilding program except for 21 
the year 2004.  Is that right? 22 
 23 
MR. KENNEDY:  For Table 1 -- This is where the discussion of 24 

whether you do an interim rule or not occurs.  That’s what Table 25 
1 gives you the basis for and from that table, the recreational 26 
harvest in both 2003 and 2004 exceed the allocation for the 27 
recreational fishery for red grouper.  1.25 is what the target 28 
harvest was for the recreational fishery and they both exceed. 29 
 30 
The first one for 2003 doesn’t exceed it very much.  It’s 31 
probably within the range of variability within the methods of 32 
collection for recreational harvest, but certainly 2004 exceeds 33 
it considerably, by two-and-a-half times. 34 
 35 
MR. ADAMS:  I think that does get to exactly my point.  The 36 

figures that are used in 2004 are fantastic to the point where 37 
you must question their validity, especially with some of the 38 
things that occurred in 2004. 39 
 40 
First of all, do you know if the figures that are published on 41 
the desired reductions, does that take into account the fact 42 
that the state of Florida has since the figures in Table 1 has 43 
reduced their bag limit from five to two? 44 
 45 
MR. KENNEDY:  I would have to ask when that was actually done. 46 

 47 
MR. ADAMS:  That was done July 1. 48 
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 1 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Williams, do you have a comment on that? 2 

 3 
MR. WILLIAMS:  We did reduce our bag limit.  I thought we 4 

reduced it to three and it took effect January 2, I believe. 5 
 6 
MR. KENNEDY:  Of what year? 7 

 8 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Of this year. 9 

 10 
DR. CRABTREE:  The reduction was to two red grouper. 11 

 12 
MR. WILLIAMS:  It was to two red grouper, you’re correct.  We 13 

went to red grouper on January 2 of 2005. 14 
 15 
DR. CRABTREE:  The federal bag limit reduction went into place 16 

in the middle of July and the state compatible regulation went 17 
into place in January and so there’s no way to look at what 18 
happened with the state reduction because we have no landings at 19 
all for 2005. 20 
 21 
I can tell you that I have looked on the MRFSS website at the 22 
2004 landings by wave and compared them to the 2003 and 2002 23 
landings and 2004 landings exceeded both 2003 and 2002 in every 24 
wave.  Even after the federal bag limit reduction went in place 25 
in July, the 2004 landings continued to exceed the landings in 26 
the previous two years for those waves. 27 
 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Kennedy, did you have an additional 29 

comment? 30 
 31 
MR. KENNEDY:  To Mr. Adams’s question, these percentage changes 32 

assumed that those regulations had not taken effect and so 33 
you’re getting more change out of these percentages than if you 34 
assumed that you already got whatever the two fish bag limit 35 
would have produced.   36 
 37 
I’m essentially assuming those regulations did not have an 38 
effect up through the 2004 landings and I’m giving all of that 39 
change from five to two fish become part of this and so the 40 
numbers -- If we had assumed that those regulations had taken 41 
effect in 2004, then you would gain less.  This would produce a 42 
lower estimate of change than it does now. 43 
 44 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Adams, are you still prosecuting a line of 45 

questioning here that you haven’t completed yet? 46 
 47 
MR. ADAMS:  Yes, I am.  Thanks for the answer on the change in 48 



 70 

bag limits.  Do you know if the change in the 2004 figure, is 1 
that an increase due to the catch or is it a change in effort? 2 
 3 
MR. KENNEDY:  If it’s for me, I did not hear the question. 4 

 5 
MR. ADAMS:  The increased figures in 2004 when they made these 6 

MRFSS reportings, did they comment whether that was a change in 7 
the overall effort? 8 
 9 
DR. CRABTREE:  The report that the Center provided to us shows 10 

that the CPUEs went up for red grouper in 2004 relative to 2003.  11 
The same report also shows that private boat effort went up 12 
considerably in 2003 and 2004 and so it seems to be a 13 
combination of both increased catch per unit of effort and 14 
increased effort in the private boat sector. 15 
 16 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Adams, we have other people that would 17 

like to offer comments and questions and so are you approaching 18 
the end of your line of questioning? 19 
 20 
MR. ADAMS:  Go ahead. 21 

 22 
MR. HORN:  I would like to make a motion that council give NMFS 23 
authority through either emergency or interim rule to bring the 24 
recreational grouper fishery to within their allocation or 25 
allotted allocation, if that’s the right terminology, for 2005.  26 

If I have a second, I will give some rationale. 27 
 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second to Mr. Horn’s motion? 29 

 30 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Second. 31 

 32 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Ms. Williams seconds.  Discussion? 33 

 34 
MR. HORN:  There has been quite a bit of discussion as to the 35 

MRFSS data and a lot of other issues.  This would give NMFS time 36 
to analyze this off-the-cuff information that we have about 37 
reductions, and they may be real and they may not be.   38 
 39 
We all understand that, but at least it would give them the 40 
opportunity to begin whatever rules and regulations they would 41 
need to implement and maybe they don’t have to be as bad as what 42 
we’re talking about here.  Maybe they need to be worse, but at 43 
least get it started because it seems that the increase in 44 
participation has been going up each year, as we all know. 45 
 46 
Every state is selling more recreational licenses than the year 47 
before and this fishery needs to be brought under control just 48 
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like the commercial.  When they meet their allocation and their 1 
quotas, they’re closed down and again, it would give the 2 
government, the National Marine Fisheries, time to at least 3 
analyze a lot of this data as to whether or not there were 4 
problems in the MRFSS waves during the hurricanes. 5 
 6 
Hurricanes do a lot of things and they do stop you from fishing, 7 
but they also stir up a lot of fish.  We were catching an awful 8 
lot of red and gag grouper in our area after our little storm 9 
came through, but at least it would give them the opportunity to 10 
get started on this. 11 
 12 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Horn’s motion accomplishes what Dr. 13 

Crabtree said he thought he needed from this council meeting in 14 
order to move forward.  Discussion on the motion? 15 
 16 
MS. WALKER:  I support the motion, but I’m wondering if 17 

“allocation” is the right word for us to use because I don’t 18 
think we have allocations.  I would like Shep to help us with 19 
that legally and there is three points that I would like to 20 
make. 21 
 22 
The 2004 data is still preliminary and I know Wave 6 and maybe 23 
Wave 5 are coming up for review in the next couple of weeks and 24 
so 2004 is still preliminary.  The state of Florida did not 25 
enact their bag limits until January of this year. 26 
 27 
The reduction in recreational red grouper bag limits in federal 28 
waters did not take place until July of last year and so the 29 
2004 data isn’t going to reflect those management measures that 30 
have already taken place and I would ask that NMFS take that 31 
into consideration as they’re trying to get the recreational 32 
sector back to their allotted harvest. 33 
 34 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Grimes or Dr. Crabtree, the word 35 

“allocation?” 36 
 37 
DR. CRABTREE:  The better word would be “to the target catch 38 
levels in the Secretarial Amendment 1.” 39 

 40 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do you view that as a friendly amendment, Mr. 41 

Horn? 42 
 43 
MR. HORN:  Yes. 44 
 45 
DR. CRABTREE:  In response to Ms. Walker’s comment, she’s 46 

correct because there were regulations in place for half the 47 
year and not all the year and we will take that into account and 48 
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certainly any further revisions of MRFSS that occur within the 1 
time frame that will allow us to look at those, we will take 2 
those into account as well. 3 
 4 
MR. FISCHER:  I’m not opposed to this motion.  I would just ask 5 

NOAA Fisheries to act with expedience, taking into account you 6 
have for-hire sector booking trips into the fall already and any 7 
type of closure would affect their business so they could plan 8 
as far in advance as possible. 9 
 10 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I just wanted to say to the motion Roy referenced 11 

Secretarial Amendment 1. 12 
 13 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Would you consider that as a friendly 14 
amendment, Mr. Horn, to reference Secretarial Amendment 1? 15 

 16 
MR. HORN:  Yes. 17 

 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are we ready to vote on Mr. Horn’s motion?  19 

Because it involves an interim rule, this has to be a roll call 20 
vote.  Mr. Swingle will call the roll.  The motion is that the 21 
council give National Marine Fisheries Service authority through 22 
emergency or interim rule to bring the recreational red grouper 23 
fishery within their target catch levels in Secretarial 24 
Amendment 1 for the year 2005. 25 

 26 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Ms. Williams. 27 

 28 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Yes. 29 

 30 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Mr. Hendrix. 31 

 32 
MR. HENDRIX:  Yes. 33 

 34 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Ms. Walker. 35 

 36 
MS. WALKER:  Yes. 37 

 38 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Mr. Adams. 39 

 40 
MR. ADAMS:  Yes. 41 

 42 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Mr. Thomassie. 43 

 44 
MR. THOMASSIE:  Yes. 45 

 46 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Mr. Horn. 47 

 48 
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MR. HORN:  Yes. 1 

 2 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Ms. Foote. 3 

 4 
MS. FOOTE:  Yes. 5 

 6 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Ms. Bell. 7 

 8 
MS. BELL:  Yes. 9 

 10 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Mr. Fischer. 11 

 12 
MR. FISCHER:  Yes. 13 

 14 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Mr. Williams. 15 

 16 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Yes. 17 

 18 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Dr. Claverie. 19 

 20 
DR. CLAVERIE: Yes. 21 

 22 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Mr. Riechers. 23 

 24 
MR. RIECHERS:  Yes. 25 

 26 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Mr. Minton. 27 

 28 
MR. MINTON:  Yes. 29 

 30 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Mr. Perret. 31 

 32 
MR. PERRET:  Yes. 33 

 34 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Let the record show Mr. Fensom is 35 

absent.  Dr. Crabtree. 36 
 37 
DR. CRABTREE:  No. 38 

 39 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Ms. Morris. 40 

 41 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Yes. 42 

 43 
DR. CRABTREE:  I would like to clarify my vote because I’m under 44 

NOAA guidance to vote no on emergency and interim rule requests 45 
in order to preserve the Secretary’s prerogative of approval of 46 
disapproval and my vote of no should not be taken to indicate I 47 
don’t support the motion because I think you’ve done the right 48 
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thing here and I commend you as a council for doing this. 1 
 2 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Minton, it’s time to break for lunch.  Are 3 

you willing to take a break at this time? 4 
 5 
MR. MINTON:  I’ve got a point I would like to make before we 6 

move off this topic and it won’t take but a second. 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  For the record, the motion carried. 9 
 10 
MR. MINTON:  If the council would refer to Table 1, Recreational 11 

Landings of Red Grouper, there’s something that just kind of 12 
jumped out at me that might need to be considered when NMFS 13 
looks at this. 14 
 15 
If you look under charter landings in thousand pounds of gutted 16 
weight and you start at 1986 and you go five years to 1990 and 17 
all of a sudden it jumps to 454,000 pounds and then you go from 18 
1990 to 1995 where it’s been running between 75,000 and 180,000 19 
to 200,000 pounds and it jumps to 573.  20 
 21 
Then you go from 1995 to 2000 and it goes 179, 172, 187 and then 22 
if you look at the revised estimate, it jumps to 699.  Then you 23 
go 2000 to 2004 and we’re using all the new estimates, 3, 3, 3, 24 
and then 5 again. 25 
 26 
We know a lot of biological phenomenon on a species cycle and 27 
there’s a lot of coincidence here for this to happen over this 28 
period of time and I think it might need to be considered how 29 
that’s moving along.  Just something for thought, I guess. 30 
 31 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’re making good progress on our agenda. 32 

 33 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I also saw that chart, but in looking at that 34 

chart, don’t we have to remember that they changed the way that 35 
they record the landings due to the new charterboat method that 36 
they now use that they weren’t using in those earlier years? 37 
 38 
MR. MINTON:  Yes and I said that for 2000 through 2004 you use 39 

the numbers in the parentheses, which is a revised method, and 40 
it still jumps out at you. 41 
 42 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Council, we’re making good progress and we’ve 43 

been making good decisions and having full discussions this 44 
morning.  Please have a lovely regenerative lunch and return at 45 
1:30. 46 
 47 
(Whereupon, the meeting recessed at 12:05 o’clock p.m., March 9, 48 
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2005.) 1 
 2 

- - - 3 
 4 

March 9, 2005 5 
 6 

WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON SESSION 7 
 8 

- - - 9 
 10 
The Gulf of Mexico Fishery Management Council reconvened in the 11 
Riverchase Ballroom of the Wynfrey Hotel, Birmingham, Alabama, 12 
Wednesday afternoon, March 9, 2005, and was called to order at 13 
1:30 o’clock p.m. by Chairman Julie Morris. 14 
 15 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  If council members will please take their 16 

seats, we will begin our afternoon schedule of business.  Mr. 17 
Minton, we left off just before the amberjack actions.  Could 18 
you please continue with the committee report? 19 
 20 
MR. MINTON:  Under the next agenda item for the committee were 21 

Greater Amberjack Actions.  Nancy Thompson reviewed the updated 22 
greater amberjack catch data and CPUE information.  There was 23 
quite a bit of discussion about the MRFSS data where apparently 24 
a fisherman was interviewed and reported he had caught and 25 
released a hundred amberjack in one day. 26 
 27 
They did some manipulations with that and decided to use the 28 
average for that wave, which turned out to be twenty-five fish 29 
per day per person, which still seemed, at least to many of the 30 
committee members, to be unreasonably high. 31 
 32 
Dr. Crabtree noted that the final catch estimates show that the 33 
catches are close to the rebuilding level for 2004 and only 34 
moderately over in 2003.  He suggested rather than take action 35 
at this time to reduce TAC in response to the overage, it was 36 
felt that delaying the rebuilding plan TAC increase for a year 37 
would likely put the recovery back on schedule. 38 
 39 
Therefore, by a voice vote with one nay, the committee 40 
recommends, and I so move, that the council stop further action 41 
on a regulatory amendment to reduce harvest of greater amberjack 42 
until a new greater amberjack stock assessment is completed 43 
later in this year. 44 
 45 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Is there any 46 

discussion of the committee motion?  Hearing no discussion, I’ll 47 
call for a vote.  All those in favor of the motion say aye; all 48 
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opposed like sign.  The motion passes without opposition. 1 
 2 
MR. MINTON:  The final item before the committee was an Update 3 

on BRD Effectiveness.  Dan Foster gave a PowerPoint presentation 4 
on the status on the performance of BRDs in the Gulf of Mexico.  5 
That presentation is summarized with notes from Dr. Crabtree and 6 
rather than go through it, Madam Chair, I would refer the 7 
council members to the report as we have no action items to take 8 
up under that agenda item. 9 
 10 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Thank you, Mr. Minton, and thank you, Reef 11 

Fish Committee, for the recommendations that you brought to us.  12 
Are there any other reef fish items that need to be brought up 13 
at this time? 14 
 15 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Madam Chair, for the record, could you please 16 

give us the count on that vote on that motion for emergency 17 
action?   18 
 19 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  There were fifteen yeas, one nay, 20 

and one member in absent. 21 
 22 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any other Reef Fish Committee or reef fish 23 

business?   24 
 25 
MR. ADAMS:  I had one question of Vernon.  In the report on the 26 

BRD Effectiveness, there’s a series of bullets and the second to 27 
the last one, a need to revisit whether the bycatch target 28 
reduction using BRDs is effective or needs to be revisited, 29 
didn’t I understand from the report given that it was their 30 
opinion that any BRD type used in any method would not reach 31 
snapper rebuilding requirements? 32 
 33 
MR. MINTON:  It was my understanding that the modified Jones-34 

Davis would meet that, but it was technically at this time 35 
difficult to install, it was expensive, and it needed to be 36 
worked out, but it would in fact meet over sixty-some percent.  37 
Wayne, is that correct? 38 
 39 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  That’s what I recall for the Jones-40 

Davis itself, not the modified one. 41 
 42 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Just to pile on here, my memory was that the 43 

extended funnel was the one that had the best mix of bycatch 44 
reduction and maintaining shrimp in the net. 45 
 46 
MR. ADAMS:  It was just my recollection that it was specifically 47 

asked of him whether any of them would meet rebuilding 48 
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requirements and his answer was no. 1 
 2 
DR. CRABTREE:  I think it’s important we be clear that we don’t 3 

know what amount of bycatch reduction is required to rebuild red 4 
snapper.  We have a stock assessment that’s going on right now 5 
and there have been major changes to the assessment model and 6 
whole assessment. 7 
 8 
I think it would be premature right now to reach any conclusions 9 
about how much reduction is needed to rebuild the stock.  In the 10 
past assessment, you’re right.  We needed beyond what any BRD 11 
could get in order to rebuild, but that may well change in this 12 
assessment.  My recommendation is that we wait until after we 13 
have the assessment results and then we revisit the target 14 
levels that we’ve set. 15 
 16 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I think what Degraaf was referring to is they 17 

said no fisheye could accomplish the required reduction. 18 
 19 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any other discussion on reef fish issues at 20 

this point?  Then we’re going to move on to the Shrimp 21 
Management Committee.  Before we do that, I just want to call 22 
everybody’s attention to a handout.   23 
 24 
It’s a March 7 letter to Dr. Hogarth from Ms. Baker, Captain 25 
Walker, and Captain Watters.  Then we’re going to move on to 26 
Shrimp and I think the committee report has been distributed.  27 
Please see if you can find that while Mr. Perret takes over. 28 
 29 
MR. PERRET:  Thank you, Madam Chair.  Let me just say I think 30 

most of the council members were present for the committee 31 
meeting and we had a joint meeting with our Shrimp Management 32 
Committee a well as with the SSC members and the SSC Special 33 
Shrimp Committee members. 34 
 35 
Because of that, we were only able to get through the first part 36 
of the committee agenda, Shrimp Management Committee agenda, and 37 
so we still have three items left on the management committee 38 
agenda that we’ll take up for the full council. 39 
 40 
I’ll also say it was an experiment, a first meeting with an S&S 41 
Committee, and so if any of you have any strong feelings one way 42 
or the other, I know staff, Ms. Morris, and I would like to hear 43 
it.  We’re all trying to improve our system and if you want to 44 
comment to any of us on that, we would appreciate it.  With 45 
that, I’ll begin the report. 46 
 47 
The Shrimp Management Committee met in conjunction with the 48 
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Scientific and Statistical Committee and Special Shrimp SSC.  1 
The agenda was adopted as written and the minutes of the January 2 
10 meeting in Baton Rouge, Louisiana were approved with one 3 
minor change.  I think it was Mr. Grimes that had a minor 4 
change. 5 
 6 
Next, final draft of Shrimp Amendment 13 was taken up.  Dr. 7 
Leard stated that the current document was a final draft.  8 
However, the IPT was continuing to work on completion of the 9 
analysis for the various alternatives.  He noted that the 10 
council had previously selected preferred alternatives for the 11 
various actions that were presented at the public hearings and 12 
to the Socioeconomic Panel. 13 
 14 
He referred the committee to the public hearing summaries, which 15 
were part of our briefing book, D-4, and summarized the comments 16 
from each of the hearings.  Dr. Leard then summarized comments 17 
received by letter and that’s in your briefing book under D-5, 18 
and received the recommendations of the Shrimp Advisory Panel, 19 
which is D-6 in the briefing book.  Dr. Leard, I think public 20 
comments will be received until is it May 8 or -- 21 
 22 
DR. LEARD:  I think it’s May 6. 23 

 24 
MR. PERRET:  May 6 and so will continue, of course, to get 25 

public comments.  Dr. Diagne reviewed the SEP recommendations.  26 
He stated the SEP questioned why the council selected a value 27 
for MSY at the upper level of the range, 650,000 pounds, as 28 
opposed to a midpoint. 29 
 30 
He stated that at this point the SEP noted that it would be 31 
basically impossible to overfish the stock.  He further stated 32 
the SEP felt that Alternative 8A for logbooks should be noted as 33 
“paper logbooks” as opposed to Alternative 8B, “electronic 34 
logbooks.” 35 
 36 
However, the SEP supported the use of both as appropriate with a 37 
preference for electronic logbooks.  With regard to observers, 38 
Alternative 8C, Dr. Diagne stated that the SEP felt that a 39 
random sample of vessels would yield better data.  However, 40 
there should be further consideration of liability and that’s 41 
liability of the vessel owners by putting observers on board. 42 
 43 
With regard to the vessel gear and characterization form, Action 44 
9, the SEP supported requiring all permitted vessels to complete 45 
the form.  With regard to the moratorium, Action 10, he stated 46 
that the SEP supported the council’s preferred alternative, 10B.  47 
However, some members cautioned that it could adversely affect 48 
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some state fisheries. 1 
 2 
Dr. Diagne stated that with regard to Action 11 the SEP 3 
supported mandatory reporting of landings, but recommended 4 
deleting the phrase “during the moratorium.”  At this point, the 5 
SSC considered the SEP comments and developed recommendations 6 
for the committee.  The SSC voted to accept the SEP report. 7 
 8 
The SSC then provided the following recommendations regarding 9 
each of the eleven actions for Amendment 13 to the Shrimp 10 
Fishery Management Plan.  The SSC supported all of the preferred 11 
alternatives except Action 2.  They supported Alternative 2A, 12 
Action 3 they supported Alternative 3B, and Action 9 they 13 
supported Alternative 9B. 14 
 15 
At this time, the SSC had completed its review of the SEP report 16 
and provided recommendations for actions under Amendment 13 to 17 
Shrimp Fishery Management Plan.  However, the Shrimp Management 18 
Committee ran out of time and deferred further consideration of 19 
the various recommendations to the full council.   20 
 21 
Madam Chair, this concludes my report and at your pleasure, do 22 
you wish for us to continue as a full council to take up it 23 
would be Tab D-1, the remaining three issues?  Okay. 24 
 25 
With that, if you would please, it’s Tab D, Number 1, the Shrimp 26 
Management Committee session.  We’re on Item 5, Committee 27 
Recommendations for Shrimp Amendment 13.  Dr. Leard, do you need 28 
to say anything at this time? 29 
 30 
DR. LEARD:  No. 31 

 32 
MR. PERRET:  With that, committee recommendations for Shrimp 33 

Amendment 13.  We’ve had public hearings, we’ve had public 34 
comments to date, we’ve had SEP, and we’ve had S&S.  With that, 35 
what’s your pleasure? 36 
 37 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Council, do I have any motions regarding 38 

Shrimp 13? 39 
 40 
MR. THOMASSIE:  I would like to go to Action 8.  On the 41 

document, it’s page 23. 42 
 43 
MR. PERRET:  Are you talking about D-3, the amendment? 44 

 45 
MR. THOMASSIE:  Yes, it’s D-3, page 23, Action 8.  We had a lot 46 
of discussion over logbooks and electronic logbooks and 47 
observers and whatnot and for Action 8, I would like to go ahead 48 
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and move Alternative 8A, Option 1 to be the preferred; for 8B, 1 
Option 3; and Alternative 8C, Option 2.  If I get a second, we 2 

can talk about it. 3 
 4 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second for Mr. Thomassie’s motion?  5 

Mr. Fischer seconds.  Discussion? 6 
 7 
MR. PERRET:  Can I ask a question please before you get started?  8 

8A Option 1.  In other words, you’re against the paper logbook, 9 
is that your -- Okay. 10 
 11 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Thomassie, please give us your rationale. 12 

 13 
MR. THOMASSIE:  We’ve heard some public testimony and I believe 14 

if we establish paper logbooks and electronic logbooks I believe 15 
we’re going to get better data by electronic.  The issue keeps 16 
coming up with funding.  We have funding in place for electronic 17 
logbooks.  I believe it’s going to more accurate data and more 18 
efficiently done than paper. 19 
 20 
I just don’t see people accurately filling out the paper 21 
logbooks and I think it’s going to be just extra work.  As far 22 
as the observers, it goes back to the liability issue and the 23 
sanctions that are involved.  24 
 25 
We’re going to sanction a man for exposing himself to liability 26 
and I know it’s difficult when we look at a statistically 27 
accurate subset of people, but we’ve got to find a way to try 28 
and protect people from potentially -- It’s heavy handed to 29 
force somebody and say you’re going to lose your permit if you 30 
don’t accept an observer when you go to Alternative 8C and you 31 
have the opportunity of losing your livelihood or you can get 32 
sued and lose it either way.  It’s just heavy handed and I would 33 
like some discussion on some of this. 34 
 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Thomassie, just to summarize, if we 36 

adopted your motion there would be no paper logbooks, we would 37 
have electronic logbooks as indicated in our current preferred 38 
option, and the observer program would only be on voluntary 39 
vessels, not on a statistically valid subset of the whole set of 40 
-- Thank you.  Does everybody understand the motion and now 41 
we’re going to have more discussion on the motion. 42 
 43 
MR. ADAMS:  Going to Alternative 8C regarding the observers, if 44 

you say it’s a liability situation, then why would anyone 45 
voluntarily subject themselves to that rather than mandatory?  I 46 
had a discussion with Shep about the observer program and it’s 47 
to be established. 48 
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 1 
We don’t know what contractual relationships will be imposed and 2 
we don’t know whether or not the observers will have their own 3 
insurance, but I think it’s our intent to structure the 4 
mandatory observers to be responsible for themselves and to 5 
contractually take away any liability from the shrimp vessel 6 
owners, which is easily done. 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Council members, let’s just for the next few 9 

minutes get all the issues regarding 8C on the table, observers, 10 
instead of skipping around to the other portions.  Mr. Horn, 11 
were you going to talk about 8C?  Okay. 12 
 13 
MR. HORN:  I was going to talk about the observers.  There is 14 

absolutely no way under a federal law called the Jones Act to do 15 
away with liability on a commercial vessel.  No matter what you 16 
do, it’s there.  I don’t care what they sign, what they say, how 17 
much insurance they’ve got.  Anyone on a commercial vessel can 18 
sue for any reason. 19 
 20 
MR. ADAMS:  They can certainly sue, but the other party can 21 

certainly hold the other party harmless and indemnify them from 22 
those suits.  The oil field is subject to the Jones Act and the 23 
oil field boat operators certainly have oil company people on 24 
their boats all the time, which are third parties just like an 25 
observer, and they do allocate liability for those people back 26 
to the oil company who is their employer.  It’s not imposed upon 27 
the vessel owner and you can remove yourself from liability as a 28 
vessel owner. 29 
 30 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any other discussion on the observer portion 31 

of this? 32 
 33 
MR. PERRET:  My biggest concern with observers is the liability 34 

issue, but Mr. Adams seems to think that could be worked out.  I 35 
would ask Walter, the first full paragraph of page 32 of this 36 
document talks about more shrimp fishermen wanting to volunteer 37 
to have observers. 38 
 39 
It seems to be working in the South Atlantic and in the Gulf.  40 
According to our document, they want to be part of the research 41 
process and they feel they’re not being listened to and so on 42 
and so forth and they’re willing to put observers on their boat.  43 
Is your concern the liability issue or you don’t think that’s 44 
accurate that fishermen want observers? 45 
 46 
MR. THOMASSIE:  I think fishermen now are more likely to accept 47 

observers.  They want good data and they need to step up to the 48 
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plate and I think they’re willing to.  I think it’s twofold.  I 1 
think that it is a liability issue and it’s also the idea that 2 
they’ll get sanctioned by yanking their livelihood from them if 3 
they refuse. 4 
 5 
I know this is bizarre, but we talked about using some of the 6 
displaced people in the industry as observers.  Let’s say one of 7 
these gentlemen has already sued me and you’re going to put him 8 
on my boat as an observer and I know it was a bogus case and I 9 
beat it once, but I spent a lot of money doing it. 10 
 11 
Now you put me in a corner where I refuse this gentleman, or not 12 
a gentleman really, but I refuse this person from coming on my 13 
boat and now I’m at jeopardy of at least costing myself a bunch 14 
of time and potentially my permit and my livelihood.   15 
 16 
It’s not a far stretch when you look at it that way.  I think 17 
you’re going to have people eager to participate without having 18 
to hold the heavy handedness of we’re going to yank your permit 19 
if you don’t do it. 20 
 21 
DR. CRABTREE:  I just wanted to remind the council that in Reef 22 

Fish Amendment 22, which we submitted not too long ago, we 23 
required mandatory observers in the reef fish fishery and so 24 
we’ve done that. 25 
 26 
We listened to the comments from the SSC yesterday and also from 27 
Jim Nance from the Science Center saying that we need observers 28 
and they need to be mandatory.  Otherwise, they don’t think that 29 
we can get a representative sample. 30 
 31 
Given the magnitude of the bycatch issues we’ve dealt with 32 
respect to red snapper and other fish stocks and also turtles 33 
and given the arguments and the amount of time we’ve spent 34 
debating what the bycatch levels really are, I think it’s time 35 
that we step up and do this to try and get the data that the 36 
scientists are telling us they need to do this. 37 
 38 
The last point I would make is observers are not a new issue.  39 
This isn’t a new thing.  We haven’t had them very much on a 40 
council-managed species down here, but we do have observers in 41 
the Southeast on HMS vessels.  They’re mandatory and we also 42 
have mandatory observers in the Northeast and in Alaska. 43 
 44 
In other cases of other fisheries we’ve managed to work through 45 
these liability issues and I think we can do that here and so I 46 
would recommend that we stay with the current preferred 47 
alternative and require the mandatory observers. 48 
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 1 
MR. RIECHERS:  You hit some of my questions there, Roy.  The 2 

other part to that is in other programs have we always linked 3 
the revocation of permits with someone’s refusal or are there 4 
other sanctions that the National Marine Fisheries Service has 5 
at its availability if someone refuses, within a mandatory 6 
permitting program, refuses that person on board?  What would 7 
the normal legal action be if you didn’t have a permit refusal? 8 
 9 
DR. CRABTREE:  I don’t know that we would necessarily have to 10 

revoke the permit if someone refused to take an observer, but 11 
there would certainly be some sort of action in order to get 12 
them to comply. 13 
 14 
MR. GRIMES:  GCEL has a penalty schedule, and I don’t have it 15 

handy and I don’t normally deal with it, but I suspect they have 16 
an observer penalty on it and I do know for marine mammal 17 
observers that I have dealt with on the east coast that the 18 
first time not carrying an observer, they’re not going to take 19 
your license away.  That’s just not the way it works. 20 
 21 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  It sounds like there are some alternatives, 22 

Mr. Riechers. 23 
 24 
MR. PERRET:  We had a very good definition this morning of to 25 

the extent practicable, common sense.  I would just hope NMFS in 26 
its observer program would certainly use a little to the extent 27 
practicable that if an observer is to be put on a vessel and if 28 
that same observer had a previous lawsuit against a vessel owner 29 
that they would consider twice about putting that same person on 30 
that same vessel.  Again, I think common sense hopefully will 31 
take care of some of that. 32 
 33 
MS. WALKER:  To Mr. Riechers, the charterboat moratorium 34 

requires participation in the data collection or their permits 35 
are revoked and additionally, the SSC told us yesterday that as 36 
Dr. Crabtree said, in order to get statistically valid numbers 37 
we have to have a mandatory observer program.  38 
 39 
I speak against the motion to remove it from being mandatory, 40 
but I would also encourage the National Marine Fisheries Service 41 
to do anything they could to eliminate the liability that any of 42 
these boats would have to incur by taking that observer and I 43 
would ask Mr. Grimes if they have developed a policy or a plan 44 
that would assist in this matter. 45 
 46 
MR. GRIMES:  I don’t believe we have any policy or plan, nothing 47 

that I’m familiar with.  Developing something like that guidance 48 
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on it would probably come from National Marine Fisheries Service 1 
or maybe NOAA GC, but it’s certainly something I wouldn’t think 2 
is off the table. 3 
 4 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I have two points, one a question and one a 5 

point.  I learned and I reconfirmed with a friend of mine who is 6 
a statistician that when you have a system and you want a random 7 
sample and you pick somebody as part of the random sample, if 8 
they decline and you have set up the random methodology for 9 
picking a substitute, it is still a random system and so I don’t 10 
know why that can’t be built into this. 11 
 12 
Number two is these sort of things are one of the reasons that I 13 
always try and get the council to say if NMFS is going to 14 
institute a plan for observers that when they develop the plan 15 
they pass it back through the council for our final approval 16 
before they actually implement it. 17 
 18 
The council is reluctant to do that and always has voted against 19 
doing that, but this is the kind of thing that we would have 20 
control over if we had that requirement in the plan. 21 
 22 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’ve had a lot of discussion about the 23 

observer part.  Are there any other comments about the observer 24 
part of this amendment?  We haven’t discussed the other change, 25 
which is in 8A, which has to do with logbooks.  Any discussion 26 
on that part of the motion? 27 
 28 
MR. RIECHERS:  Walter, you and I led this charge last time 29 

around and I will agree that I think yesterday’s discussion from 30 
National Marine Fisheries Service, Jim Nance, was a little bit 31 
counter to the discussion that we had heard before, which 32 
basically yesterday they indicated they might be using both of 33 
those methods where the previous discussion was we need to have 34 
the alternative to use both of those methods in case we couldn’t 35 
establish or have the funds to do an electronic logbook. 36 
 37 
I too am a little concerned that people are going to end up 38 
being chosen in the random selection and be doing multiple 39 
things or multiple logbooks at the same time and with that, I 40 
would prefer if you will maybe consider splitting your motion so 41 
that we could vote for parts of it and not the other part, which 42 
when it’s bundled like this, some of us may have a difficult 43 
time in doing that. 44 
 45 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Thomassie, you’ve been questioned as to 46 

whether you would be interested in splitting the motion. 47 
 48 
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MR. THOMASSIE:  Absolutely I would be interested.  I might 1 

succeed in part of it.  Do you have a suggestion? 2 
 3 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Could I have a little process advice on how we 4 

split a motion?  5 
 6 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  The formal motion is to divide the 7 

question and you would need whoever made the motion to specify 8 
in this case, since you’ve got three parts, how they would 9 
prefer for it to be divided. 10 
 11 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do we have a motion to divide from you, Mr. 12 

Thomassie? 13 
 14 
MR. THOMASSIE:  Would you prefer I withdraw and just move one at 15 

a time? 16 
 17 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  That would be fine with me. 18 

 19 
MR. THOMASSIE:  It might be easier.  I’ll go ahead and withdraw. 20 

 21 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is the seconder of the motion agreeable to 22 

withdrawing the motion?  Okay.  Mr. Thomassie, are you making a 23 
new motion? 24 
 25 
MR. THOMASSIE:  Being as we’ve already beat on the observer 26 
issue, I move that we make Alternative 8C, Option 2 the 27 
preferred alternative. 28 
 29 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second for his motion?  I’m not 30 

hearing a second for Mr. Thomassie’s motion.  Dr. Claverie 31 
seconds.  We’ve already had discussion on this.  Does anybody 32 
else need to comment before we vote on the motion?  All those in 33 
favor say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The motion fails.  34 

Mr. Thomassie, do you have an additional motion? 35 
 36 
MR. THOMASSIE:  I move that concerning Action 8, 8A, I move the 37 
preferred alternative be Option 1, no action, concerning paper 38 
logbooks. 39 
 40 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second to Mr. Thomassie’s motion?  41 

Second by Dr. Claverie.  Discussion on the motion? 42 
 43 
DR. CLAVERIE:  It doesn’t say so in the book, but we’re actually 44 

talking about paper logbooks here, right? 45 
 46 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Dr. Leard, could you clarify in Action 8A 47 

we’re talking about paper logbooks? 48 
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 1 
DR. LEARD:  That’s correct. 2 

 3 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion on the motion? 4 

 5 
MR. RIECHERS:  Roy, in yesterday’s discussion, and you may not 6 

remember our discussion about this two months ago, but basically 7 
it was a -- The justification for it, because if you remember, 8 
this is in fact what we had as the alternative for a while, but 9 
your explanation to us was that you wanted the availability of 10 
both options in case you couldn’t fund one option or the other. 11 
 12 
I understand you all have talked about that some more over the 13 
last two months and there may be some expectation that you might 14 
actually use both of these options now for collecting different 15 
things.  Can you help to give us some assurance that people’s 16 
burden and people’s being chosen randomly --  17 
 18 
Certainly there are, as Mau indicated, there are ways to use 19 
selection procedures with replacement, even in stratified random 20 
samples, that shouldn’t cause people to have to be filling out 21 
both of these documents at any one given time.  Are you prepared 22 
to help clarify that a little bit, please? 23 
 24 
DR. CRABTREE:  Just to say that the Center has no desire to 25 

collect duplicative information and if we can get everything we 26 
need out of the electronic logbooks, I don’t think they’re going 27 
to want to have it collected again. 28 
 29 
With the current electronic logbooks that have been developed 30 
and we’re using, they don’t collect all of the types of 31 
information.  There are types of information that we wouldn’t 32 
get, I don’t believe, through the current electronic logbooks 33 
and I know that based on all of the discussions we’ve had, the 34 
Center has indicated that they need this kind of flexibility 35 
with both of these types of logbooks and I think the SSC 36 
yesterday also concluded that we ought to have both of these 37 
types of logbooks. 38 
 39 
I think as we move forward and we move out into the future, if 40 
we can get to a point where we have an electronic logbook that 41 
will collect all of the types of information we need, that the 42 
Center would simply no longer select anyone to use paper 43 
logbooks. 44 
 45 
It costs us money to collect duplicative information and so we 46 
don’t want to do that either and there is the issue in terms of 47 
funding for electronic logbooks and while I’m hopeful that we’ll 48 
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be okay on that, given the situation with budgets and all, you 1 
can never know for sure. 2 
 3 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion on the motion? 4 

 5 
MR. FISCHER:  I seconded this motion for discussion.  I am in 6 

favor of gaining the data.  I really don’t like paper logbooks, 7 
from someone who has had to fill some out, someone who has 8 
participated in state projects that I actually had to resign 9 
from because I just didn’t have time to fill them out. 10 
 11 
When you’re on the water -- It’s very easy if you’re sitting in 12 
an office behind a computer making a living or whatever some of 13 
us do on land, but when you’re doing this on water at sea, 14 
you’re changing the whole story and you’re changing the rules of 15 
it. 16 
 17 
I would like a system where Roy can get his data, but hopefully 18 
we can get it from electronic logbooks where the people in these 19 
boats don’t have a burden and that’s why I seconded bringing it 20 
up for discussion.  I don’t know and Roy is not telling me we 21 
can’t get the information we need solely from the electronic 22 
logbooks and it leaves me where I don’t know where to go. 23 
 24 
MR. THOMASSIE:  As far as the information collected from the 25 

electronic logbooks, you get time at sea, you get tow times, you 26 
get positions.  You know when a set was put over and when it was 27 
picked up.  If you combine that with what gear the boat has, he 28 
can -- We’re going to get into gear characterization forms here 29 
shortly. 30 
 31 
If we’re going to do that, we know what gear is on the boat.  32 
The only thing you’re not collecting is actual species of 33 
bycatch, which is what the observer portion is designed to do.  34 
I don’t really see -- I think it is duplicative and I think 35 
we’re doing the same thing twice.  If you could share with me 36 
what’s missing from the data set we’re looking for. 37 
 38 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  That’s a question for Dr. Crabtree. 39 

 40 
DR. CRABTREE:  On page 25 of your document, it’s talking about 41 

the burden of paper logbooks and it says electronic logbooks 42 
could remove most of this burden, with the exception of 43 
information on the amount, type, and size of gear used. 44 
 45 
Then I’m quoting from Dr. Nance at the last council meeting from 46 
the minutes where he says: “the best would be to have both of 47 
these in existence, have a paper logbook and an electronic 48 
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logbook because you’re getting different information from both 1 
of those different logbook types.” 2 
 3 
I think it has to do with the desire to get information on 4 
amount, type, and size of gear on a per-trip basis.  The gear 5 
characterization form and, Rick, correct me if I’m wrong, but 6 
that’s kind of an annual form and it’s not done on a per-trip 7 
basis, correct? 8 
 9 
DR. LEARD:  That’s correct. 10 

 11 
DR. CRABTREE:  That’s not going to give us what the Center says 12 

they really need and because these bycatch issues have been so 13 
critical and we’ve spent so much time in disputes over TEDs and 14 
red snapper, I really think we need to not tie the Center’s hand 15 
and give them the flexibility to do what they’re telling us they 16 
need to do. 17 
 18 
MR. PERRET:  I was just going to say I think it was a unanimous 19 

vote by our advisory panel not to establish paper logbooks and 20 
so the AP was against it also. 21 
 22 
MR. ADAMS:  I don’t think anything that you couldn’t get from 23 

the characterization and gear form that anything else you want 24 
you could get it from the observer. 25 
 26 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  You’re in support of this motion, Mr. Adams?  27 

His answer was yes. 28 
 29 
MR. THOMASSIE:  Just a follow-up.  You can go so far as someone 30 

has to place the thing on the boat, the electronic logbook, and 31 
there will be different manners of retrieval of information.  32 
It’s very easy trip to trip to have just a sheet saying what 33 
gear you used rather than having a huge just a burden of the guy 34 
having to fill it out every drag and trying to fill out a log.  35 
Anyway, I think there’s an easy way to get the information we 36 
need. 37 
 38 
DR. CRABTREE:  To the point that Degraaf made that you can get 39 

it from the observers, bear in mind that we only have observers 40 
on a very, very small fraction of trips and so that’s not going 41 
to get what we want, because we’re looking to get this type of 42 
information on the majority of trips and observer coverage, 43 
given the current level of fundings, is on less than even 1 44 
percent of the trips. 45 
 46 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Your point is that the electronic logbooks on 47 

a stratified, statistically significant, random sample will be 48 
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far more than the number of boats that have observers on them. 1 
 2 
DR. CRABTREE:  Yes, and the paper logbooks will come from the 3 

entire fleet, presumably, depending on who are selected, but it 4 
would cover a vastly larger selection of trips than the 5 
observers would. 6 
 7 
MR. GRIMES:  I would like to point out as well that from page 38 8 

of the Shrimp Committee minutes from the last meeting Dr. Leard 9 
asked Dr. Nance if under Action 9, which is the characterization 10 
form, that that could be used to collect the type of information 11 
that was not collected from the paper logbooks. 12 
 13 
Dr. Nance responded:  You would be able to get some of the 14 
information from the gear characterization form.  You would be 15 
able to get number of trawls, type of TEDs, and things that they 16 
typically use, but you would not be able to obtain the trip-by-17 
trip information that you’re seeking and that’s why they want 18 
the paper logbook. 19 
 20 
MR. FISCHER:  Madam Chair, I’m just trying to come up with a fix 21 

for this so we don’t have redundancy just to find a small part 22 
of the data missing.  Roy, could you have a supplemental 23 
questionnaire, a supplemental logbook, that goes with the 24 
electronic logbook that asks the missing questions so we don’t 25 
have to impose paper logbooks on a certain factor of people and 26 
that way it finds these out. 27 
 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Fischer, that is our preferred Option 29 

Number 3 under Action 8A, to have this same statistically valid 30 
sample of vessels -- I misunderstood you? 31 
 32 
MR. FISCHER:  Correct.  Mine was just to have -- I’m in favor of 33 

electronic logbooks, but if we’re not getting all the 34 
information, maybe we could have not a logbook, but just a 35 
supplemental questionnaire that goes with it on a trip-by-trip 36 
basis that fills in the gear types used and fills in the 37 
questions that the Center needs and not the entire paper 38 
logbook.  I’m opposed to the paper logbook. 39 
 40 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’ve had plenty of discussion on this and I 41 

would try to characterize the discussion before we vote, but Mr. 42 
Perret has another comment. 43 
 44 
MR. PERRET:  According to our document on page 31 where we’re 45 

quoting things in the document, Roy, you’re talking about the 46 
need to get bycatch information and I think we all concur with 47 
that, but our own document states:  For example, perhaps a lower 48 
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sampling rate of 1 percent would be sufficient to generate the 1 
necessary information regarding bycatch composition, as long as 2 
randomness could still be guaranteed.  That’s from the observer 3 
program that would provide. 4 
 5 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  On this issue of Action 8A, we have the SSC 6 

strongly recommending that we have paper logbooks as well as 7 
electronic logbooks and we have the AP recommending that we not 8 
have paper logbooks, that we only have electronic logbooks. 9 
 10 
We have concerns that the paper logbooks are a burden and not 11 
reliable information.  We have concern from the science side 12 
that there’s information that you can’t get on electronic 13 
logbooks and it needs to be supplemented by paper and paper 14 
records need to be compared with electronic in order to 15 
understand the strengths and weaknesses of the two sets of data.   16 
 17 
Council members, are you ready to vote on this motion?  I think 18 
we’ve had a thorough discussion.  Does everybody know what their 19 
position?  Any further discussion?  I’m going to call for a 20 
vote.   21 
 22 
All those in favor of the motion concerning Action A, that that 23 
preferred alternative be Option 1, no action, do not establish 24 
paper logbooks, please say aye; all those opposed like sign.  25 
I’m going to ask for a show of hands.  All those in favor, 26 
please raise one hand or the other, ten in favor; all those 27 
opposed, five opposed.  The motion passes.  Are there any other 28 

motions concerning Action 8 in the document? 29 
 30 
DR. CLAVERIE:  On page 24 of the document, the very top sentence 31 

seems to fly in the face of what we were just told about we 32 
don’t have to pull permits and there is a violation schedule 33 
that we can comply with.  This seems to make it mandatory on 34 
NMFS that they don’t renew the permit for vessels that do not 35 
provide reports under the schedule established by NMFS. 36 
 37 
I would move that we remove this sentence.  I guess that would 38 

leave it the violation so that NMFS can follow a normal 39 
procedure. 40 
 41 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Dr. Claverie has made a motion.  Is there a 42 

second for his motion? 43 
 44 
MR. THOMASSIE:  Second. 45 

 46 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Second by Mr. Thomassie. 47 

 48 
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MR. GRIMES:  There’s a general requirement for any logbook.  You 1 

cannot have your permit renewed if you have not complied with 2 
the reporting requirements.  That’s a different question from 3 
having your permit revoked or taken away.  All you have to do is 4 
provide the information and you can get your permit renewed. 5 
 6 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  It sounds like this motion may be out of 7 

order, Dr. Claverie.  Do you accept that? 8 
 9 
DR. CLAVERIE:  No, I don’t accept that. 10 

 11 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion on the motion? 12 

 13 
DR. CRABTREE:  Just to point out, number one, you just voted not 14 

to require paper logbooks to begin with and so I don’t know why 15 
it’s that relevant and number two, that’s the way we operate 16 
with every other fishery that we have.  17 
 18 
We require paper logbooks in all of our other fisheries and we 19 
don’t renew their permits unless they have their logbooks up to 20 
date.  They are allowed to get their logbooks to us at the last 21 
minute, but they have to fill out their logbooks and submit them 22 
to us. 23 
 24 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I’m going to rule this motion out of order 25 
then.  The way it’s stated in the document is completely in 26 

concert with the operations of National Marine Fisheries Service 27 
and how they treat logbook issues in their fisheries.  Are there 28 
any other motions? 29 
 30 
MR. GRIMES:  I’m a little concerned and if you don’t want to do 31 

it at this meeting, we can do it at the meeting before you take 32 
final action on it, but you’ve built a record and you had your 33 
SSC sit here yesterday and you’ve got a record that you’ve 34 
developed over however long that these paper logbooks are a 35 
necessary component of your data collection program and we 36 
constantly criticize the data that we have and having 37 
insufficient data. 38 
 39 
It seems to me that you’ve just decided not to have a paper 40 
logbook program and the only real discussion that I heard was 41 
because you felt it was duplicative and clearly you have 42 
information from the scientists who had designed that program 43 
that is contrary to that effect.  I think you need more record. 44 
 45 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  You’re not asking us to reconsider our motion; 46 

you’re just asking us to have some additional statement of the 47 
rationale for that motion. 48 
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 1 
MR. GRIMES:  Yes and it’s your choice.  You’re not taking final 2 

action on anything at this meeting, but sometime before you take 3 
final action on it, I would really like to hear your rationale. 4 
 5 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I think we should do it now because the 6 

reasons for our votes are fresh in our minds, those of you who 7 
were in the majority.  Did I sense that you would like to add 8 
some rationale, Mr. Riechers? 9 
 10 
MR. RIECHERS:  I don’t know that we can add rationale.  We have 11 

built some record in regards to this.  We had the same 12 
discussion at the meeting two months ago regarding whether we 13 
should go all electronic or whether we should go paper and 14 
electronic.   15 
 16 
Certainly there was discussion about the advantages of possibly 17 
having the availability of both and as I remember that 18 
discussion, you quoted some things, but I also remember it being 19 
largely based on the concept that we may not have the money to 20 
fund both and that they could also provide additional 21 
information and we certainly heard that. 22 
 23 
Further rationale provided was that you probably could get that 24 
additional information through something not quite as large as a 25 
logbook and also maybe what we could ask for before our final 26 
deliberation on that is some ideal or sense of what the design 27 
of those logbook programs would look like, since those 28 
scientists have in fact indicated to us that they think they 29 
could do it where there would be little duplicative requirements 30 
for people.  Maybe we could ask the Center to provide us with 31 
that prior to the May meeting. 32 
 33 
MR. ADAMS:  I was just going to say my rationale for my vote was 34 

the fact that we were earlier told that we should have an option 35 
for paper logbooks in case there was not funding for the 36 
electronic logbooks and today in public testimony we were told 37 
that there is funding for electronic logbooks. 38 
 39 
MR. PERRET:  Mr. Grimes points out what the S&S Committee told 40 

us yesterday.  I’ll also remind the council that the advisory 41 
panel, which is made up of shrimp industry members from all five 42 
of the Gulf States from harvesters, dealers, buyers, processors 43 
and so on, recommended against paper logbooks and I think that 44 
was a unanimous vote. 45 
 46 
Also, our Socioeconomic Panel, and I quote:  The Socioeconomic 47 
Panel recommends, and I so move, that the SEP supports the 48 
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council’s preferred alternatives for paper and electronic 1 
logbooks.  However, cost and quality differentials point in 2 
favor of electronic logbooks and thus the panel recommends the 3 
use of electronic logbooks unless the additional information 4 
collected on paper logbooks is deemed significant. 5 
 6 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I just wanted to point out that Alternative 8A, 7 

Option 2 lists six types of information to be gotten from the 8 
paper logbook and four of the six are duplicative of what the 9 
electronic logbook would get, as I understand the paper logbook 10 
and so by nature of this in the book, it is duplicative. 11 
 12 
MR. THOMASSIE:  Corky pretty much said what I wanted to say, but 13 

quality I think of the data collected by the electronic logbooks 14 
is going to be better and we’re looking for best available 15 
science, not the most science we can gather if it’s not 16 
necessarily accurate. 17 
 18 
DR. CRABTREE:  Number one, on the issue of the money issue of 19 

this, I’m looking at the minutes now and I did say -- I 20 
qualified it by saying just hypothetically let’s say Congress 21 
cuts our budget dramatically next year and we don’t have any 22 
money to buy electronic logbooks and we won’t have the authority 23 
to require paper logbooks. 24 
 25 
That still is a concern, but that’s not the main reason we want 26 
and the Science Center has asked for the paper logbooks.  It’s 27 
because the existing electronic logbooks that we already 28 
purchased and we developed with LGL don’t collect all of these 29 
types of information. 30 
 31 
It doesn’t collect the number of shrimp trawls deployed and the 32 
time and some of the other types of things here and that’s what 33 
Dr. Nance has said.  They want to get that type of information 34 
on a per-trip basis. 35 
 36 
The primary rationale for the electronic logbooks has not been 37 
the funding issue, although that is a possibility.  We may be 38 
able to design electronic logbooks that do allow the entry of 39 
all these kinds of information, but I don’t believe the ones 40 
that have been developed with LGL and that we’ve already spent 41 
money on and have do collect that with these types of things. 42 
 43 
We are going to be not collecting certain types of information 44 
that the Center and the SSC has said that we need on a per-trip 45 
basis in order to get the types of effort estimates that we 46 
need. 47 
 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Council, we’ve already voted on this issue and 1 

if I had any sense that somebody on the winning side wanted to 2 
reconsider the vote, then I would allow the discussion to 3 
continue if that’s what you’re going to do. 4 
 5 
We’re rediscussing something we’re already voted on and I think 6 
Mr. Grimes asked us to establish more record and I think we’ve 7 
done that with the discussion we’ve had so far and so far as I’m 8 
concerned, I think we are ready to move on to new motions on 9 
other issues. 10 
 11 
MR. FISCHER:  I would have done this earlier, but I yielded to m 12 
colleague.  I move that this subset that receives electronic 13 
logbooks also be required to furnish the missing data, primarily 14 
what’s listed under Option 2, Number A and F, the size and 15 
number of shrimp trawls deployed for each set, and the type of 16 
BRD and TED utilized.  They could do this in paper format much 17 

easier than the other four items that are taken electronically. 18 
 19 
MS. WALKER:  Second. 20 

 21 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a motion and a second from Ms. Walker.  22 

Is there any discussion of the motion?  Does the wording on the 23 
board represent what your motion is, Mr. Fischer? 24 
 25 
MR. FISCHER:  It’s Option 2 under 8A. 26 

 27 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  This is actually a motion or an amendment that 28 

affects Alternative 8B.  It adds those items to the preferred 29 
option under Alternative 8B.  Is that right? 30 
 31 
MR. FISCHER:  That’s right.  I’m just utilizing the language 32 

under this that that was the two items left out. 33 
 34 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I have a question for Mr. Fischer.  How many 35 

electronic logbooks are going to be deployed? 36 
 37 
MR. FISCHER:  That’s at someone else’s discretion.  That’s a 38 

subset of the whole. 39 
 40 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Can anybody tell me that?  I didn’t hear the part 41 

about getting the money from Congress this morning and so I must 42 
have just stepped out.  How many electronic logbooks will be 43 
deployed? 44 
 45 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Dr. Crabtree, do you have the answer to that? 46 

 47 
DR. CRABTREE:  Ultimately, no.  I suspect it will be limited by 48 
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available funding.  I know we have some electronic logbooks that 1 
have already been purchased through the Foundation and other 2 
things that are available. 3 
 4 
I suspect now because of this we may have to revisit the whole 5 
design of the electronic logbook to try and collect other types 6 
of information, I don’t know, but I don’t know how many 7 
electronic logbooks will be deployed. 8 
 9 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I would like to refine the question.  Can you 10 

give me any idea, twenty, a hundred, two hundred, five hundred? 11 
 12 
DR. CRABTREE:  Not off the top of my head I can’t. 13 

 14 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Perhaps you could help us get a sense of that 15 

before our next discussion of this at the May council meeting. 16 
 17 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I guess I’ll just express my dissatisfaction that 18 

we’ve taken out the key option that the Center says they need 19 
because we’re going to replace it with electronic logbooks, but 20 
everybody that voted for the electronic logbooks has no idea how 21 
many we’re going to have, whether it’s going to be two, twenty 22 
or two hundred. 23 
 24 
MS. WILLIAMS:  This is to the motion.  Dr. Crabtree, you just 25 

provided me with some information a moment ago that you had not 26 
provided earlier.  Had I know that, I may would have voted 27 
differently, which I may do at the next council meeting. 28 
 29 
In the motion that is up there, I don’t know what information 30 
you are requesting on these already designed electronic logbooks 31 
and so I need you to tell me if the motion on the board includes 32 
the other things that are missing from this already designed 33 
electronic logbook. 34 
 35 
MR. ADAMS:  The information from other testimony this morning 36 

would indicate that there’s funding for approximate 120 37 
electronic logbooks right now. 38 
 39 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  That sounds small, doesn’t it? 40 

 41 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Whose testimony was that? 42 

 43 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Ms. Anderson in her public comment alluded to 44 

that. 45 
 46 
DR. CRABTREE:  Comparing with Dr. Leard, the electronic logbook 47 

is essentially a GPS and it gives you location and vessel speed 48 
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and from the vessel speed, they try to determine when the vessel 1 
is towing and when it’s not and that’s what it gives you.  Let’s 2 
ask Wilma then if that’s not right, but that’s what Rick is 3 
telling me. 4 
 5 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Ms. Anderson, could you please come to the 6 

microphone at the podium since you seem to be key to our 7 
understanding of this issue? 8 
 9 
MS. ANDERSON:  For those of you, there is a website for LGL and 10 

you can go to it and you can pull down the tracking maps and the 11 
whole bit.  It just won’t tell you the vessel name.  It will 12 
have a number to it.. 13 
 14 
It tells when that boat is dockside, it tells when that boat 15 
leaves the dock, it tells you if he is anchored up, if he’s 16 
trawling, running, or he’s just sitting still.  It does have a 17 
lot of data to it.  Just go to the LGL website and you can pull 18 
down that three years of data that we did. 19 
 20 
You’re all worried about what rigs are on board that board.  21 
When Dr. Galloway puts his electronic logbooks on the boat, why 22 
don’t you just have him file a form with four nets, big TEDs, 23 
small TEDs, BRDs, which BRDs are they, and let him validate what 24 
that boat has on board that those electronic logbooks are going 25 
to monitor, but there’s a lot of information in there. 26 
 27 
It’s also going to tell you -- If you want to know if your boat 28 
is in port selling shrimp, you’re going to know that too.  It 29 
does have a lot of information on it.  If you need the website 30 
and where to go to, I’ll get it from the council members.   31 
 32 
My understanding is that there’s about 120 of those logbooks to 33 
be built and the first million dollars is done and it’s waiting 34 
for the contracts.  I have another request for the $2.3 million 35 
in, which I think we’ll get. 36 
 37 
DR. CRABTREE:  I don’t think that’s inconsistent with what I 38 

said because it gives you location, but the information about 39 
when the boat is trawling or not trawling is based on the vessel 40 
speed that comes from the GPS.   41 
 42 
If the vessel speed is three knots, it’s assumed to be fishing.  43 
At higher speeds, it’s assumed to be transiting and, of course, 44 
it gives you when the vessel is at the dock and those other 45 
kinds of things, but it basically just gives you location and 46 
from that you get vessel speed.  I think what you said, Wilma, 47 
is the same thing I said. 48 
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 1 
MS. ANDERSON:  I’m trying to figure out do you want to know how 2 

minutes or how long you’re dragging, is that what you’re trying 3 
to say? 4 
 5 
DR. CRABTREE:  No, what I’m saying is there’s no place on the 6 

electronic logbook where you have a keyboard and can go in and 7 
enter other types of information on how many nets you’re 8 
pulling, the size of the nets, what type of TEDs you’re using, 9 
or what type of BRDs you’re using.  That’s not part of the 10 
electronic program. 11 
 12 
MS. ANDERSON:  That’s why I’m saying, Roy, when Benny and them 13 

go to put it on a boat, to install it, have him file the form 14 
himself with it and what are they, four rigs, two rigs, what’s 15 
the size of the nets, what’s the size of the doors, what TED is 16 
in there, what BRD is in there, and he can verify what is there 17 
when it come back and that can give you the information. 18 
 19 
DR. CRABTREE:  That information is written down on paper, right? 20 

 21 
MS. ANDERSON:  That’s what you should require with the 22 

electronic logbooks if you want the information. 23 
 24 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a motion on the board and I think 25 

everybody understands the motion.  Mr. Fischer, the motion has 26 
been changing a bit while we’ve been discussing this.  Do you 27 
verify that what it says now is what you intend for it to say? 28 
 29 
MR. FISCHER:  You would have to give me a second to read it, but 30 

what everyone is asking for is what the motion is, to supply the 31 
supplemental data. 32 
 33 
MR. GRIMES:  I just wanted to clarify what Ms. Anderson said and 34 

reiterating what Dr. Nance had said two meetings ago in response 35 
to Dr. Leard, you’ll have the gear characterization form and 36 
that will give us all that information. 37 
 38 
We’ll know how many trawls they have, size of their TEDs and 39 
whatnot.  The paper logbook will tell you on that trip I had a 40 
TED problem, I had one of these nets go down, I could only pull 41 
two, I could only pull three, and that gives you the trip-level 42 
information, which is what they’re looking for, not what is on 43 
the vessel, what is used on that trip. 44 
 45 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a motion on the board.  The mover of 46 

the motion thinks it addressing the concern that National Marine 47 
Fisheries is expressing.  I think Dr. Crabtree may not be 48 
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convinced that that’s true.  Are we ready to vote on the motion?  1 
All those in favor of the motion say aye; all those opposed like 2 
sign.  The motion carries with some opposition.  Any other 3 

motions regarding Action 8 in Amendment 13?  Are there any other 4 
motions having to do with other actions in Amendment 13? 5 
 6 
MR. PERRET:  A procedural question.  We’ve all heard some of the 7 

problems with some of the members of the shrimp fishing 8 
community and Dr. Crabtree seems to be tied up.  We’ve all heard 9 
this morning some of the problems from some members in the 10 
shrimp fishing community relative to not knowing that they had 11 
to have this federal shrimp vessel permit. 12 
 13 
This is no different than what we’ve heard in other fisheries 14 
when we established a date for the moratoria and this council is 15 
on the record as changing its original data.  In some cases, I 16 
think we may have changed it more than once. 17 
 18 
My question for Dr. Crabtree and Mr. Grimes is if this council 19 
is interested in modifying that date, are we restricted by only 20 
the alternatives in the document or can we pick other dates?  21 
That’s my question. 22 
 23 
MR. GRIMES:  If you build the record for it, you can pick 24 

whatever date you like. 25 
 26 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Thomassie, which action are you going to 27 

be addressing? 28 
 29 
MR. THOMASSIE:  Action 9. 30 

 31 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do you have a motion regarding Action 9? 32 

 33 
MR. THOMASSIE:  I would like a clarification real quick.  I 34 

would like to ask -- I don’t know if I need to make a motion 35 
towards this, but I don’t have a problem with the gear 36 
characterization form, but I want to make sure it’s part of the 37 
permit though. 38 
 39 
We had a problem with gentlemen not knowing they needed permits 40 
and stuff like was said earlier, but if we sent out two separate 41 
forms and this guy misses one for whatever reason, he may not be 42 
able to renew his permit.  If we make it an integral part of the 43 
permit, we have the information, it’s handy, it’s one form and 44 
it’s done and I just wanted to ask if that’s what was intended. 45 
 46 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  It seems like it would be to me.  It seems 47 

like attached to the permit application form would be this 48 
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vessel characterization form and if it didn’t accompany the 1 
permit application then they would be contacted by NMFS and NMFS 2 
would say you have an incomplete application and we need the 3 
vessel characterization form.  Is that an adequate explanation? 4 
 5 
DR. CRABTREE:  I would think we would send it out with your 6 

permit application or renewal application and you would have to 7 
send that in before you could renew your permit.  To be honest 8 
with you, I haven’t asked exactly how we would do it, but I 9 
would guess that’s right. 10 
 11 
MR. THOMASSIE:  I know that we already get some information on 12 

the permit, like horsepower and vessel length, and so if we 13 
integrate it right into the permit, I think it would be a neat 14 
little package.  Should I make a motion? 15 
 16 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do you think it should be a motion?  Yes, Mr. 17 

Thomassie, make a motion. 18 
 19 
MR. THOMASSIE:  I move that the vessel gear characterization 20 
form be an integral part of the federal shrimp vessel permit. 21 
 22 
MR. HENDRIX:  Second. 23 

 24 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a motion and a second by Mr. Hendrix.  25 

Is there any discussion? 26 
 27 
DR. CRABTREE:  I would discourage you from doing this.  Number 28 

one, it’s not part of the vessel permit.  What we were just 29 
talking about was sending it out with the application package 30 
and having it sent back in and so I don’t know how it’s part of 31 
the permit and so you need to clarify what you mean. 32 
 33 
Then by being an integral part of the application -- I think we 34 
don’t mind sending it out with the application forms, but I’m 35 
not sure we need to get into micromanaging how this is done at 36 
this point.  I can check on this and talk to people about it and 37 
we can have a discussion of this at the next meeting. 38 
 39 
MR. THOMASSIE:  If we could do it then, that’s fine.  I just 40 

want to make sure it’s as easy as possible for people and that 41 
we don’t accidentally lose a piece of paper.  If it was on one 42 
form -- We already request some information as part of the 43 
permitting procedure. 44 
 45 
DR. CRABTREE:  At the same time, we don’t want to end up with a 46 

form that’s this long and impractical. 47 
 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I think Mr. Thomassie is withdrawing his 1 

motion, but he wants some discussion in the document indicating 2 
that it’s the council’s hope that these two forms will be 3 
integrated with each other and delivered at the same time and it 4 
will be easy for the applicants to get their hands on the form 5 
that has to be filled out.  Is that right? 6 
 7 
MR. THOMASSIE:  I agree.  I would like to table it rather than 8 

withdraw it. 9 
 10 
DR. CLAVERIE:  So moved. 11 
 12 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a motion to table this motion.  Help 13 

me with process, Mr. Swingle. 14 
 15 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  It’s a non-debatable motion.  If it 16 

carries, then the motion will be tabled until it’s removed from 17 
the floor. 18 
 19 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second to the motion to table?  Dr. 20 

Claverie made the motion and Mr. Thomassie seconded.  It’s non-21 
debatable.  Do you have a point of order?  That’s the only thing 22 
we can take up at this point. 23 
 24 
MR. MINTON:  Is it to table to a time definite or indefinite 25 

because it makes a difference. 26 
 27 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  The motion is to table until the next meeting, 28 
not to a time indefinite.  Is that right?  Okay.  All those in 29 
favor of the motion say aye; opposed like sign.  The motion 30 
passes.  This motion is tabled. 31 
 32 
DR. LEARD:  I just wanted to note that at the bottom of page 34, 33 

the first sentence under the Socioeconomic Impacts notes that 34 
the intent is to send the gear characterization form out with 35 
the permit renewal application and so it lessens the burden on 36 
the person to renew it so he can fill it out at the same time 37 
and send it in at the same time. 38 
 39 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I’m assuming that there are no other motions 40 

from the council regarding Action 9.  Is that right? 41 
 42 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I wanted to note that this is one of the places 43 

where the SSC had a different preferred than the council did and 44 
they had recommended 9B, which would require, as I read it, all 45 
vessels to complete a gear characterization form, whereas 9C, 46 
our preferred, I believe is just a subset of the permit holders.  47 
Does NMFS have an opinion on this as to which is preferable? 48 
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 1 
DR. CRABTREE:  Yes, I think we need to change the preferred to 2 

9B because the idea of this characterization form was to 3 
identify in part the universe in which other subsamples of the 4 
fleet could be made. 5 
 6 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are you making that motion, Dr. Crabtree? 7 

 8 
DR. CRABTREE:  I would move that we change our preferred 9 
alterative to 9B. 10 
 11 
MR. FISCHER:  Second. 12 

 13 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Second by Mr. Fischer.  Any discussion of the 14 

motion? 15 
 16 
MR. HORN:  Just a point of order.  What exactly did we table a 17 

while ago?  I thought it was discussion of Alternative 9B. 18 
 19 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Horn, we tabled a motion that Mr. 20 

Thomassie made that would require that the gear characterization 21 
form be part of the permit that was mailed to applicants.  On 22 
the motion to change our preferred alternative to 9B, any 23 
further discussion?  Are you ready to vote?  All those in favor 24 
say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The motion carried.  Any 25 

other motions having to do with Action 9?  Is there any motions 26 
having to do with actions in the document 1 through 7? 27 
 28 
DR. CRABTREE:  There were several with respect I believe to MSY 29 

for royal red shrimp and OY and I’m trying to remember how many, 30 
but there were a number of earlier motions where the SSC had 31 
different motions than we had and so I think we need someone to 32 
walk us through those. 33 
 34 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Dr. Leard, could you highlight for us in 35 

Actions 1 through 7 where the SSC motions differed from ours? 36 
 37 
DR. LEARD:  Under Action 2 -- I was just looking at what the SSC 38 

supported as opposed to what we already had, but -- 39 
 40 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Dr. Leard, I asked you to highlight where 41 

their recommendations were different from ours.  Could you 42 
please do that? 43 
 44 
DR. LEARD:  Just the difference between the SSC recommendations 45 

and the council’s current preferred? 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Yes. 48 
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 1 
DR. LEARD:  That would be under Action 2.  The council’s 2 

preferred alternative is Alternative 2B, that MSY for royal red 3 
shrimp is 650,000 pounds of tails annually, and the SSC 4 
supported Alternative 2A, which is the status quo where MSY is 5 
estimated as a range between 392,000 and 650,000 pounds of tails 6 
annually. 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Does anyone on the council wish to make a 9 

motion to change the preferred alternative in Action 2? 10 
 11 
MR. WILLIAMS:  May I ask a question of Dr. Crabtree before I 12 

make a motion?  Roy, where the SSC supported Number A, 392,000 13 
to 650,000 pounds annually, what is the effect of choosing an 14 
MSY?  I think what you said yesterday was it just is a statement 15 
of the relative productivity of the stock and it doesn’t really 16 
have any kind of binding action beyond that.  Is that true? 17 
 18 
DR. CRABTREE:  Basically it’s correct and I would support a 19 

motion to change to 2A and remember we have a hard TAC in this 20 
fishery which would be set at the low end of MSY and that’s 21 
going to be the controlling factor at this point in determining 22 
whether we need to take management action in these fisheries. 23 
 24 
If you look at the document, that paragraph below it, it’s clear 25 
that the document indicates that Alternative 2A is the most 26 
appropriate. 27 
 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Who is making the motion on this? 29 

 30 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I would move that we follow the SSC’s lead on 31 
this and choose Alternative 2A as our preferred alternative. 32 

 33 
MS. WALKER:  Second. 34 

 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Seconded by Ms. Walker.  Discussion of the 36 

motion? 37 
 38 
MS. WILLIAMS:  In reading the discussion and rationale, it says 39 

that the Gulf of Mexico Fishery Management Council in 1981 40 
estimated MSY at 392,000 pounds annually, based on Schaefer 41 
Surplus Production model.   42 
 43 
Condrey in 1995 reexamined these modeling decisions and 44 
concluded that if a Generalized Surplus Production Model, GSPM, 45 
which he felt was more appropriate, had been used, the estimate 46 
value of MSY for royal red shrimp would be about 650,000 pounds, 47 
as with Preferred Alternative 2B.  I don’t understand why we’re 48 
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changing our mind now. 1 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  It was pretty clear from the SSC discussion 2 

yesterday and who would like to restate that? 3 
 4 
MS. WALKER:  Ms. Williams, if you had read a little further, the 5 

very next sentence says: He concluded however that based on the 6 
current data and statistical reasons there was no defensible 7 
basis to select one model over the other.  Consequently, the 8 
best available scientific information indicates that MSY for 9 
royal red shrimp in the Gulf falls within the range of 392,000 10 
pounds and 650,000 pounds, as indicated in Alternative 2A. 11 
 12 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion of the motion on the board? 13 

 14 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I did read that next sentence, but I also 15 

disagree with a lot of the surplus production model and so 16 
that’s a matter of opinion. 17 
 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion of the motion? 19 

 20 
MR. MINTON:  Back to something Dr. Crabtree said earlier.  If we 21 

adopt this alternative and they go to the hard TAC, TAC is going 22 
to drop from a possible 650,000 pounds to 392,000 pounds and we 23 
could find ourselves where we did a few years ago, having to 24 
close the fishery, and I don’t really want to go there yet. 25 
 26 
MR. GRIMES:  Actually, that’s not correct.  What Dr. Crabtree 27 

said is you currently have a hard TAC.  There is a quota on the 28 
books now of 392,000 pounds. 29 
 30 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion of the motion?  Are you 31 
ready to vote?  All those in favor of the motion say aye; all 32 
those opposed like sign.  The motion carries with some 33 
opposition.  Where else did the SSC recommendations differ from 34 

the council? 35 
 36 
DR. LEARD:  The next change is with Action 3, the OY 37 

alternatives for royal red shrimp.  The council’s current 38 
preferred alternative is Alternative 3B, OY for royal red shrimp 39 
is equal to 90 percent of MSY, and the SSC’s recommendation is 40 
Alternative 3B, OY for royal red shrimp is equal to MSY. 41 
 42 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Discussion of the SSC’s recommendation? 43 

  44 
MR. PERRET:  I move adoption of Alternative 3B, OY for royal red 45 
shrimp be equal to MSY as our preferred alternative. 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second for that motion? 48 
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MR. HORN:  Second. 1 

 2 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Second by Mr. Horn.  Any discussion? 3 

 4 
MS. WALKER:  A question to Dr. Crabtree.  By setting OY and MSY 5 

as being equal, since it’s annual crop, that’s not going to be 6 
that important, is it? 7 
 8 
DR. CRABTREE:  I don’t think it’s much of an issue, particularly 9 

since the SSC endorses it, and if you read through the text, 10 
it’s pretty clear from the discussion that there’s not going to 11 
be any practical difference between managing it at MSY versus 90 12 
percent MSY and so I don’t see any problem with this change. 13 
 14 
MR. HENDRIX:  It’s not an annual crop. 15 

 16 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any further discussion on the motion?  All 17 
those in favor of the motion say aye; all those opposed like 18 
sign.  The motion passes without opposition. 19 
 20 
DR. LEARD:  That’s all the areas where there with differences in 21 

the SSC.  You’ve already taken care of Action 9. 22 
 23 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any other council motions regarding Actions 1 24 

through 7? 25 
 26 
DR. CRABTREE:  I think we need to go back to Section 1, which is 27 

where we have the discussion of requiring the royal red shrimp 28 
permit, because I don’t believe in our previous discussions the 29 
issue came up. 30 
 31 
You recall at the last council meeting we talked about the 32 
difference between an endorsement and a permit and I think we 33 
concluded that there really wasn’t much difference, but as it 34 
came out at the SEP meeting and was discussed yesterday, if in 35 
fact we require a royal red shrimp endorsement, it would then be 36 
covered by whatever moratorium we would put in place whereas if 37 
we require a royal red shrimp permit, it would not be covered by 38 
whatever moratorium we may put in place. 39 
 40 
I just think we need some discussion to make clear if we want to 41 
stay with our preferred alternative, which I think was the SSC’s 42 
recommendation, and then I think the document will need some 43 
revision to reflect that part of it because I think as you read 44 
it now that does not come through in the document. 45 
 46 
MR. MINTON:  I’ve had some people call that are in the fishery 47 

concerned about potential movement in and out and they actually 48 
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wanted a separate, if you want to call it endorsement or 1 
whatever, to where they could have a bit of protection in case 2 
there’s movement into that area. 3 
 4 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Minton, are you recommending that we 5 

change our preferred alternative? 6 
 7 
MR. MINTON:  Based on what he said, I think we should have a 8 

permit, but I believe we should probably have a separate 9 
endorsement.  Have a shrimp permit, but a separate endorsement 10 
for royal reds if Dr. Crabtree concurs. 11 
 12 
DR. CRABTREE:  It comes down to if the only reason to have the 13 

endorsement rather than the permit is if you want the royal red 14 
shrimp fishery to be covered under the permit moratorium.  What 15 
the SSC said yesterday was that there was no need to restrict 16 
access into the royal red shrimp fishery and they recommended a 17 
separate permit, but I think that’s something the council needs 18 
to decide. 19 
 20 
DR. CLAVERIE:  My question is, due to my ignorance of the 21 

fisheries, is there any overlap in landings and whatnot between 22 
the two shrimp types?  In other words, if you make a separate 23 
permit for the royal reds, is that going to give a vessel who 24 
would otherwise not be able to participate in the other shrimp 25 
fishery to kind of do so as bycatch or something and land royal 26 
reds and something else or how would that -- Would there be any 27 
interplay there that will overcome a moratorium situation? 28 
 29 
DR. CRABTREE:  The difference would be that a vessel who was not 30 

included in the moratorium and didn’t have a penaeid shrimp 31 
permit could go fish royal reds with a royal red shrimp permit. 32 
 33 
If you make it an endorsement, only vessels who qualify under 34 
this moratorium and have moratorium permits will be eligible for 35 
that endorsement.  Now a vessel that is in the penaeid shrimp 36 
permit under the moratorium will still be able to get a royal 37 
red shrimp permit. 38 
 39 
I don’t know how many vessels there are that won’t have 40 
moratorium permits that would be equipped and want to fish royal 41 
red.  I suspect most everyone who is fishing royal red shrimp 42 
now probably has a penaeid shrimp permit at this time. 43 
 44 
I personally don’t think there’s a lot of difference between 45 
these and given that as best I can tell the royal red shrimp is 46 
relatively lightly exploited and we’ve never hit the TAC we’ve 47 
set, I’m not sure that we have a good argument for why we need 48 
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to limit entry to royal red shrimp in order to achieve the 1 
optimum yield in the fishery. 2 
 3 
I’m comfortable with leaving it as it’s stated with it being a 4 
separate permit and I believe that’s what the SSC recommended 5 
yesterday. 6 
 7 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’re just scoping this and there’s no motion 8 

on the floor and we’re going to continue discussing it, but at 9 
some point I’m going to require that we have a motion in order 10 
to keep talking about it. 11 
 12 
MR. WILLIAMS:  A question for Vernon. Vernon, did you say 13 

earlier that we have hit the TAC one time in this fishery? 14 
 15 
MR. MINTON:  We came dangerously close.  I think, Corky, you 16 

were on the council when we did and we never got to there, but 17 
there was projections that we were going to and then this thing 18 
kind of fell back. 19 
 20 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Then doesn’t it make sense then to make this an 21 

endorsement and not let new vessels say from out of the area 22 
come get in this fishery that might have deep trawling 23 
experience like in New England or something like that?  Those 24 
guys are coming and getting into our grouper longline fishery, 25 
I’ll tell you that.  I sort of like the idea of an endorsement 26 
and that way it comes under the permit moratorium. 27 
 28 
MR. MINTON:  I agree totally and that’s what came to me a couple 29 

of times, one during the public hearings in Mobile and then I 30 
got a call on it.  The fishery is changing and everybody is 31 
looking for something that will make just a little bit of money 32 
and we’ve seen some shifts and so I would certainly concur with 33 
the endorsement. 34 
  35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is somebody going to make a motion to that 36 

effect? 37 
 38 
MR. MINTON:  I’ll move that in addition to the regular shrimp 39 
permit that the royal red shrimp fishery be required to have an 40 
endorsement. 41 
 42 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is that the same as Alternative 1C? 43 

 44 
MR. MINTON:  Yes. 45 

 46 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Could you word your motion that the preferred 47 

alternative be changed to Alternative 1C? 48 
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 1 
MR. MINTON:  I’ll move that the preferred be Alternative 1C. 2 
 3 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second to that motion? 4 

 5 
MR. RIECHERS:  Second. 6 

 7 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Seconded by Mr. Riechers. 8 

 9 
MR. HORN:  It’s my understanding that even though we came close 10 

to a TAC, this is still mostly an underutilized species.  Now I 11 
understand that it is a unique type of fishery because it is 12 
such deep water, particularly taking into consideration the 13 
effects of costs today with fuel and everything else.  The 14 
likelihood of folks getting into it are not great, but not 15 
impossible. 16 
 17 
Even though I understand Vernon’s concerns that this is 18 
primarily an Alabama fishery that went to a lot of trouble and a 19 
lot of effort to market this item because it, in my opinion, is 20 
a very poor quality shrimp, but they did.  They did a lot of 21 
work and they benefited from it, but still I just don’t see the 22 
need to eliminate folks from getting into an industry or a 23 
fishery that’s underutilized. 24 
 25 
If they want to get out there and gamble with it, let them go 26 
ahead because we’re cutting everybody out of everything there is 27 
and there’s not going to be a whole left for folks to get into.  28 
You’ve squeezed everybody out from everything they can do with 29 
licenses and permits and closures and everything else.  I speak 30 
against the motion. 31 
 32 
MR. RIECHERS:  Actually, I would take a different approach by 33 

it, if I could, Phil, and that is if I actually knew the number 34 
that would create this fishery matching the amount of vessels to 35 
the amount of maximum sustainable yield, actually hopefully at 36 
that point we would go ahead and put that number in there so 37 
that we don’t end up in another over capitalized situation. 38 
 39 
For that reason, I’m going to certainly support the motion.  40 
We’re not there to do that and to establish that number today.  41 
We don’t have enough information to do that, but I would like to 42 
see us maybe get to a point on some fisheries where we’re kind 43 
of closing the gate before the horse is out of it, which is not 44 
certainly our standard operating procedure, or at least it 45 
hasn’t been in the past. 46 
MR. HENDRIX:  I would echo Mr. Riechers’s comments there.  Also, 47 

I was contacted by several of the fishermen that are fishing for 48 
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royal reds now and they asked for a permit from the standpoint 1 
of starting the process of limited entry into this fishery 2 
because they said one of the things they are seeing now is with 3 
the difficulty in the other penaeid fisheries that they’re 4 
seeing other boats enter into this fishery and so there will be 5 
additional fishing effort and it would compound the fishery. 6 
 7 
MR. MINTON:  Everything has been said already. 8 

 9 
MS. WALKER:  I concur with Mr. Riechers.  I do support the 10 

motion and I would like to ask Dr. Crabtree something.  I 11 
remember being at a South Atlantic Council meeting where they 12 
had done a study on bycatch in the royal red shrimp fishery and 13 
I’m hoping that I’m remembering it correctly that the bycatch 14 
was significantly high in the South Atlantic. 15 
 16 
DR. CRABTREE:  I believe you’re thinking about the rock shrimp 17 

fishery. 18 
 19 
MR. PERRET:  A couple of things.  We keep referring to advice 20 

from our committees, but we tend to forget our advisory panel.  21 
This was an issue that the Shrimp Advisory Panel with a 22 
unanimous vote supports the endorsement, the current motion. 23 
 24 
Secondly, Dr. Crabtree, it seems to me you made an excellent 25 
point at the last -- Yes, you did make an excellent point at the 26 
last meeting when we were discussing this issue.  When NMFS sets 27 
up the statistical design for the subset, if we don’t have a 28 
requirement and endorsement of permit specifically for this 29 
particular fishery, because there is so few they may be 30 
completely left out and so I think that’s another reason why we 31 
should have this. 32 
 33 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I’m going to call for a vote on this motion.   34 

 35 
MR. MINTON:  One clarification.  I just talked to Roy and I 36 

guess it’s not my intent that everybody that has a shrimp permit 37 
can go in and apply for a royal red endorsement and apparently 38 
that’s the way it would work currently.  Is that correct, Dr. 39 
Crabtree? 40 
 41 
DR. CRABTREE:  There are no qualifiers in the document for these 42 

and so it would be an endorsement to the penaeid shrimp fishery 43 
and it would be open access or if it’s a separate stand-alone 44 
permit, it would be open access.  As an endorsement, it would be 45 
open access to anyone with a penaeid shrimp permit. 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are we ready to vote on the motion?  All those 48 
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in favor of the motion say aye; all those opposed like sign.  1 
The motion carries with one in opposition.   2 

 3 
What I’m inclined to do now, we’ve been working for an hour-and-4 
a-half, is to take a break and when we come back from the break 5 
take up Action 10.  I would like to encourage you if you’re 6 
planning on proposing an amendment to Action 10 if you could 7 
work the language out during the break.  That would be very 8 
helpful to the council.  We’ll return in fifteen minutes. 9 
 10 
(Whereupon, a brief recess was taken.) 11 
 12 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Council members, we’re still on Shrimp 13 

Committee business and we’re up to Action 10 in Amendment 13.  14 
This action starts on page 35 of the paper document. 15 
 16 
MR. MINTON:  I would like to continue to visit this endorsement 17 

for the commercial royal red fishery. 18 
 19 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  You’re back on Action 1? 20 

 21 
MR. MINTON:  Yes, 1C.  I apologize, but really I don’t think the 22 

current preferred that we did vote on is going to help that 23 
much.  We’ve got 2,515 permits and so now we’ve got 2,515 people 24 
that could apply for it and receive that endorsement and that 25 
wasn’t the intent. 26 
 27 
The endorsement was for those people who are currently in the 28 
fishery.  I would like to offer a motion, if I could.  I’m not 29 
sure that it’s going to fly, but I did talk to General Counsel 30 
and he thinks that it’s possible.   31 
 32 
I would like to move that that endorsement for the royal red 33 
shrimp fishery be limited to those vessels/individuals, however 34 
the reporting is, that have shown royal red landings in any of 35 
the last three years.  If I can get a second, I’ll give you some 36 

more rationale. 37 
 38 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second to the motion? 39 

 40 
MR. HENDRIX:  Second. 41 

 42 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Second by Mr. Hendrix. 43 

 44 
MR. MINTON:  This isn’t necessarily a question of whether or not 45 

vessels are going to hit the quota or increase or so forth.  46 
That is a concern of mine, but also we have been told by people 47 
in the fishery that there are new entrants coming in and they’re 48 
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fishing the shallower portions of the royal red populations 1 
where they’re catching the smaller shrimp, which are worth less, 2 
but they’re messing up the markets that they have there and if 3 
this continues, it could not only affect the resource, but it 4 
could certainly ruin what little market we’ve had. 5 
 6 
As we know, this particular species lives up to five years and 7 
so what we seem to be seeing is a recruitment overfishing in 8 
this that could eventually lead to the demise of the complete 9 
fishery. 10 
 11 
As was said earlier, I think it’s prudent to take actions up 12 
front so that we’re not always trying to catch up and so I would 13 
offer that for your consideration and I think through the trip 14 
ticket programs that the states have devised now that we could 15 
easily identify those vessels/individuals and do what was asked 16 
of us by the people in this fishery. 17 
 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Dr. Leard, does this seem significantly 19 

different from the analysis that we currently have in the 20 
document that it’s going to require additional discussion and 21 
analysis if we support this motion? 22 
 23 
DR. LEARD:  I think definitely it’s going to require some 24 

additional analyses, looking at the number of vessels that have 25 
these landings and how many would actually qualify for these 26 
endorsements.  It’s probably also going to change some of the 27 
biological discussions that we’ve got in there, but probably not 28 
appreciably to that extent. 29 
 30 
The socioeconomic discussions, I’m not sure, but I think that’s 31 
where the major portion of the change and the potential impacts 32 
to the socioeconomic environment throughout both Section 4 and 33 
translating into the environmental consequences sections would 34 
occur.  I couldn’t tell you right offhand as to how much 35 
additional work that would entail, particularly for Dr. Travis, 36 
who is doing that analysis. 37 
 38 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Minton, I’m going to ask you something and 39 

feel free to say now.  Is this something that we could defer to 40 
Amendment 14 and take a longer look at rather than trying to 41 
insert it at this date in this document?  It really does seem 42 
like it’s a slightly different framing of the issue than the 43 
discussion and options have been addressing up until this point. 44 
 45 
MR. MINTON:  Madam Chair, this is information that I received 46 

following the public hearing and if I had not chaired that 47 
public hearing and had not been there and had not received the 48 
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phone calls, I would have basically supported the position of 1 
the SSC because of all the reasons they explained. 2 
 3 
People in the fishery have come to us.  They came to Mr. Hendrix 4 
and said the same thing and so what I’m doing at this point is 5 
trying to see if we can follow through in the mission of the 6 
public hearings and try to make the document versatile and yes, 7 
I would like to see it in this one because the public hearing 8 
process is to get information so that we can make these changes 9 
and make it more appropriate for the amendment. 10 
 11 
I’m concerned about a delay I guess because of all the changes 12 
in the fisheries that are going on around us and if this were to 13 
continue and this recruit overfishing were to occur, we could be 14 
looking at, at least in our area, some serious stock 15 
implications and so I would like to try it here. 16 
 17 
Obviously if we can’t get it done by the May meeting then we’ll 18 
move it somewhere else, but I would certainly like to try it and 19 
I will make sure that any of our staff will participate in this.  20 
Alabama is where the vast majority of these landings occur and 21 
we’ll do all we can to assist in at least making sure that the 22 
information is provided in a timely fashion. 23 
 24 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Mr. Minton, when you say have had royal red 25 

landings in the past three years, three years from today’s date 26 
past or do we have date certain? 27 
 28 
MR. MINTON:  I was just considering the last three calendar 29 

years and I’m talking about any landings, not landings in each 30 
of the years, but just in the last calendar years and I picked 31 
three because it was a timely thing and it matched up well with 32 
our trip ticket system which has come online in the last three 33 
years. 34 
 35 
I’m not glued to that number if you want to go five years.  I 36 
just wanted something that would allow us to confine this 37 
fishery and those participants who by the way have worked over 38 
the last twenty-five or thirty years to develop this fishery and 39 
now they’re feeling like they’re going to be pushed out for 40 
several reasons and I just would hate to see that happen. 41 
 42 
MR. HORN:  About how many vessels are we talking about, Vernon?  43 

I know about how many in your area, but Mr. Hendrix said he had 44 
folks talk with him and so how many vessels are we talking about 45 
in the Gulf of Mexico? 46 
 47 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Page 10, middle of the page, it says fourteen 48 
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vessels known to be engaged in the fishery at this time. 1 
 2 
MR. HORN:  Would that fourteen be about that number if you go 3 

back three years, five years, or would it be greater? 4 
 5 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Does anybody have an answer to that question? 6 

 7 
MR. MINTON:  I think you’re going to see a greater number 8 

because we’ve had vessels in and out and that’s why I picked the 9 
range of years.  There were some people out and some out and 10 
some people who actually built vessels.  I know Mr. Peter Nelson 11 
built a vessel a couple of years ago that is in it.  I would 12 
say, Phil, it’s probably going to all total with everything 13 
counted be twenty or twenty-five vessels. 14 
 15 
MR. HORN:  I don’t know that I have a lot of heartburn with 16 

this.  I just don’t know that this is the time and place to get 17 
this in depth because we don’t know how far -- There may be some 18 
boats that have landings beyond three years back that would 19 
still like to have that opportunity to get back in it. 20 
 21 
I know the reason they got in it to start with was to get out of 22 
the other shrimping and they had some vessels that they wanted 23 
to use, but I don’t know that the three year number is the right 24 
number and trying to lock this thing in because I assume we’re 25 
going to take final action on this at the next meeting and I 26 
know that these other issues are a little more important to 27 
other folks.  I’m going to speak against this primarily for the 28 
timing of it.  I think later would be better. 29 
 30 
DR. CRABTREE:  I’m a little concerned putting this in at this 31 

late date.  I’m a little worried that somebody is going to show 32 
up that hasn’t fished royal red shrimp in the last three years, 33 
but was fishing them prior to that and now he’s out.  The 34 
question is going to be what is our rationale for keeping him 35 
out? 36 
 37 
We’ve set an optimum yield range of 392,000 to 650,000 pounds, 38 
yet we’ve never caught that optimum yield in the history, but 39 
now we’re saying we need to limit participation in the fishery 40 
and according to the Act, you establish limited access systems 41 
for a fishery in order to achieve optimum yield. 42 
 43 
We’re going to need to build a record for why we need to limit 44 
participation to this small number of boats that have only been 45 
in it for the last three years in order to achieve a yield that 46 
they don’t appear to be able to catch and that worries me. 47 
 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  The reason we were supposed to take final 1 

action on this document at this meeting and we’re not is because 2 
the economic analysis hasn’t been completed and now we’re going 3 
to add a whole new issue for economic analysis and that work 4 
will not have an opportunity to be reviewed by the SEP or the 5 
SSC if we add it at this point.  I’m agreeing with those that 6 
are speaking against this motion. 7 
 8 
MR. MINTON:  I’m not tied to that three years.  The reason I 9 

picked it, again, was because the trip ticket information would 10 
give us -- I would be willing to just remove the date and if 11 
they had royal red landings, period, in any time frame. 12 
 13 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any further discussion on this motion? 14 

 15 
MR. PERRET:  A couple of things.  Vernon, the Shrimp Advisory 16 

Panel did not support this, made up of members from all over the 17 
Gulf.  You had one of your shrimp people there, Mr. Barber.  18 
Secondly, you said if you wouldn’t have chaired the hearing in 19 
Alabama, yet reading the minutes of that meeting, and they’re 20 
very summarized, there’s not a mention of royal reds and so 21 
obviously they had more concerns with other things. 22 
 23 
The only two comments about royal red shrimp came out of Key 24 
West, Florida, and it had to do with they didn’t want permits.  25 
My major concern with limiting effort of vessels at this time is 26 
we have been told there are other geographical areas of the Gulf 27 
of Mexico where this species occurs and that’s primarily off the 28 
western Gulf. 29 
 30 
I just don’t think we’re going to have many people who want to 31 
do any exploratory fishing these days with operating costs and 32 
so on and so forth, but if indeed they do, they wouldn’t be able 33 
to under us limiting it at this time and so I understand the 34 
safeguards you’re trying to put in, but I just think we ought to 35 
maybe take it a little slower, if you will, and look at it maybe 36 
with Amendment 14 or some time in the future. 37 
 38 
MR. GRIMES:  I was going to ask, since you took the three years 39 

out, and it’s something you can certainly wait until after this 40 
passes, but how are you going to determine if they had landings?  41 
I thought the Alabama trip ticket system has only been in place 42 
for about three years. 43 
 44 
From what I’ve heard, that is where over ninety-some percent of 45 
the landings occur and so without the trip ticket system how do 46 
you ascertain whether or not people had landings past that time 47 
period? 48 
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 1 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’ve been identifying problems with the 2 

motion in terms of timing and the basis for landings history, 3 
but we also have a statement by those who support the motion 4 
that it’s a protective measure to keep new entry and over 5 
capitalization from affecting this fishery.  Are you ready to 6 
vote? 7 
 8 
MR. HORN:  Just one more comment.  This is a fishery that not 9 

everybody can just run out there and prosecute.  Existing 10 
vessels, I know there is capability, but in order to go from 11 
fishing in twenty or thirty fathom of water out to a hundred 12 
fathom of water requires a lot more expense and I don’t think 13 
you’re going to have folks running out there to catch a handful 14 
of these shrimp in order to have landings to make it. 15 
 16 
I don’t think you’re going to create a situation where folks are 17 
going to just flock out in order to protect themselves and get 18 
this endorsement or permit that we’re going to require just so 19 
they can have it as a speculative item and so I don’t think 20 
picking the time is going to be that critical. 21 
 22 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are we ready to vote on the motion?  All those 23 
in favor of the motion say aye; all those opposed like sign.  24 
The motion fails.  Can we move to Action 10 then? 25 

 26 
MR. PERRET:  I would like to offer a motion to substitute 10C 27 
and make this our preferred alternative and my motion is to 28 
establish a ten-year moratorium on the issuance of commercial 29 
shrimp vessel permits.  To be eligible for a commercial shrimp 30 
vessel permit under the moratorium, vessels must have been 31 
issued a valid commercial shrimp vessel permit by NOAA Fisheries 32 
prior to and including May 2, 2005, and must have landed 10,000 33 
pounds or more heads on in either the years 2003, 2004, or 2005.  34 

If I get a second, I would like to provide some rationale. 35 
 36 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second for this motion?  Mr. 37 

Fischer seconds among others. 38 
 39 
MR. PERRET:  Madam Chair, we’ve all experienced the problems in 40 

other fisheries when we set up moratoria dates initially.  We’ve 41 
subsequently changed them and I suspect if we don’t do something 42 
to try and accommodate people that we’ve heard that don’t have 43 
their federal permit for whatever reason that Biloxi, 44 
Mississippi will have one heck of a crowd in May. 45 
The reason for the May 2 date, if my calendar is right, it gives 46 
those people that don’t have them approximately four weeks, a 47 
little under four weeks, to apply and hopefully receive the 48 
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permits.  That’s one week before our next council meeting when 1 
we will take up final action on this issue. 2 
 3 
Secondly, this I don’t think is going to allow a lot of 4 
speculators to get in.  This is to accommodate those people that 5 
have records of actual shrimp fishing activity to be allowed in.  6 
We’ve done it in other fisheries and I don’t think we should be 7 
any different in this particular fishery. 8 
 9 
Those that don’t have permits, all I can say is they’re at 10 
fault, we’re at fault.  We could all have maybe done a little 11 
bit better job getting the word out, but it’s still incumbent 12 
upon the resource holders to know what’s going on.  13 
Unfortunately, I truly believe a number of them do not and I 14 
think this is not letting people in this fishery that have not 15 
already been in. 16 
 17 
I think it would accommodate those who just simply fell through 18 
the cracks that didn’t get their paperwork in and didn’t get 19 
their permit. 20 
 21 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion on the motion? 22 

 23 
MS. WALKER:  Corky, I do sympathize with those people, but I 24 

think when we chose a date in the future we invite speculation 25 
and even though we had that December 2003 cutoff date, I 26 
understand that there are a number of permits that have been 27 
placed on john boats, which we all know are not going to be 28 
shrimping in the EEZ. 29 
 30 
We have struggled, or this council has struggled even before I 31 
got on, with shrimp data and effort and how many boats have been 32 
participating and we’re just now getting to the point to where I 33 
think we’re going to get data that the industry will believe and 34 
that this council will believe. 35 
 36 
If we put a date in the future and allow the speculation and all 37 
of a sudden we have instead of 2,000 we have 3,000 permits out 38 
there, then those numbers of vessels will be extrapolated in the 39 
data that’s collected and then once again we’ll be faced with 40 
data that the industry doesn’t believe, but I do sympathize with 41 
these people.  I would not mind moving the date up past December 42 
of 2003, but I just can’t support anything going out in the 43 
future. 44 
MR. HORN:  I support this motion in theory, but what do you do 45 

for all those folks that have bought permits and really do not 46 
have the 10,000 pound landings and can’t document they’ve got 47 
them and it’s a valid permit today.  Are you going to exclude 48 
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them? 1 
 2 
MR. PERRET:  What do you mean? 3 

 4 
MR. HORN:  I mean this would be for anyone after 2003 and like I 5 

said, there’s people that could -- The cutoff date is December 6 
of 2003 and so you’ve got a lot of folks that may not qualify 7 
and I don’t know about the landings qualifier.  I support the 8 
date and allowing these folks that have fallen through the 9 
cracks for whatever reason. 10 
 11 
Again, we’ve changed dates with every moratorium we’ve ever had 12 
and we’ve had every reason in the world for doing it.  Talking 13 
about data, the shrimp industry knows what the truth is.  It’s 14 
just everybody else that doesn’t believe it.   15 
 16 
They’re out there on the water and they know what the bycatch is 17 
and they know how many turtles they catch and blah, blah, blah.  18 
Again, I don’t know that the 10,000 pound qualifier is something 19 
that is going to work and so I’m kind of in between, Corky. 20 
 21 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Corky, I kind of like where you’re going with it.  22 

What becomes a big unknown to me though is who that would have 23 
qualified under Alternative 10B or 10C is now going to be 24 
excluded by the 10,000 pound qualifier.   25 
 26 
There may well be some vessels out there that were smaller 27 
vessels fishing in the EEZ that maybe just produced 8,000 pounds 28 
in each of those two years and I’m wondering if what you were 29 
doing and make that an add-on to 10B and 10C. 30 
 31 
Let’s say that we kept 10B as our preferred, but then we had a 32 
proviso that said that in the -- I would want it to be 33 
documented vessels so that I could be sure that they were likely 34 
to be fishing in the EEZ, but that a documented vessel that had 35 
been issued a valid shrimp vessel permit by NOAA prior to and 36 
including May 2 provided that they had at least 10,000 pounds of 37 
landings in say 2003 or 2004. 38 
 39 
That would continue what we’ve been trying to do, but pick up 40 
those people that were frankly fishing illegally since they 41 
didn’t have permits, but just may not have known. 42 
 43 
MR. PERRET:  First off, Roy, I’m not married to 10,000 pounds.  44 

The reason for the pounds figure was to have something so that 45 
it would show that these people at least historically have had 46 
some record of landings and we have a precedent for a pounds 47 
requirement at least in some states with the congressional 48 
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disaster money for the shrimp fishery. 1 
 2 
$35 million came to the Gulf states and in Mississippi we had a 3 
requirement and it slips my mind, but a minimum of 6,000 or 4 
7,000 or whatever thousand pounds and I think in other states -- 5 
We’ve talked about trip tickets and I know Louisiana used its 6 
trip tickets and I’m not sure how Florida used it. 7 
 8 
I was trying to pick a number that would at least show that they 9 
has activity and 10,000 or more pounds with a registered vessel, 10 
a Coast Guard documented vessel, would certainly be an EEZ type 11 
vessel, but I’m just trying to do something to accommodate those 12 
that have slipped through the cracks. 13 
 14 
MR. FISCHER:  I think this is an issue we have to proceed 15 

cautiously, but must proceed.  This is our largest fishery we 16 
have and we have something we have to correct.  In the case of 17 
speculators, I think we have talked about somewhat a latent 18 
effort and putting in qualifiers in amendments down the road 19 
that would take care of this. 20 
 21 
These permits on john boats would go away if they don’t qualify 22 
and that’s the issue for a future amendment.  One thing is until 23 
we change -- The 10,000 pounds Corky had was just thrown out 24 
there.  The motion I carried to Trish, when I got back we 25 
realized we had forgotten the words “or more” after 10,000 26 
pounds.  When Corky read it, it stated 10,000 pounds or more 27 
heads on. 28 
 29 
There may be a better fix than this, but there is a fix and I 30 
think before we adjourn this Shrimp Committee meeting we could 31 
come up with it.  This was the best we had, but boy, we would 32 
sure entertain some of these great minds on the other side of 33 
the table to come up with your ideas. 34 
 35 
MR. RIECHERS:  Corky, I share the same concerns that Roy shared.  36 

I would prefer that this would an “or” instead of “and must have 37 
landed 10,000 pounds” so that you’re dealing with just the 38 
individuals -- You have everyone who was already in under the 39 
current control date and we start dealing with just the 40 
individuals who are after that date. 41 
 42 
I would also recommend that we might put some net tonnage in 43 
here or length of vessel because under the scenario we 44 
presented, and this is just some rough math, we have about 45 
roughly let’s just call it a thousand inshore vessels in Texas 46 
and a person would have had to have caught his bag limit under 47 
our bait license for fifty days out of the year and he would 48 
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qualify under this scenario. 1 
 2 
Of course, if we go three years back, that number grows and so I 3 
think we’re just opening -- Under the current motion, it’s 4 
opening up to the potential of too many new vessels who haven’t 5 
been participating in that Gulf fishery and that’s who we really 6 
wanted to try to get back in here, is those people who have 7 
legitimately been out in EEZ waters. 8 
 9 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I agree with Roy Williams.  I think that we -- I 10 

read the motion and first the way I read it was that I thought 11 
that everybody out there, including some of the speculators that 12 
we feel like perhaps has already gotten a shrimp license, would 13 
have to demonstrate that they had the 10,000 pounds or more. 14 
 15 
After hearing the explanation, I do believe that I agree with 16 
Roy Williams that it needs to be an add-on and Mr. Riechers in 17 
order to include those people that have been left out that we 18 
didn’t mean to leave out and maybe perhaps they can work on the 19 
motion and make that happen. 20 
 21 
MS. FOOTE:  We were one of the states who helped pass out 22 

disaster money based on poundage, but that was based on the 23 
captain, the fishermen, not on the vessel.  Many vessel owners 24 
did complain. 25 
 26 
I think we could sort our data by vessel landings, but it would 27 
be a different group of people and so I think we have to look 28 
hard at that particular question and I’m uncomfortable with 29 
moving forward on any of Action 10 right now based on the public 30 
comment that we had, based on some of the comments from the 31 
Socioeconomic Panel, and based on just reading the economic 32 
analysis.  I don’t know that it’s complete. 33 
 34 
I feel that the impact on local communities in Louisiana is not 35 
adequately done.  It was based on who got kicked out under the 36 
different scenarios, not on what this action would do to the 37 
local communities overall.  It was based on a few boats being in 38 
or out based upon B, C, or D, I believe.  I’m not going to offer 39 
it yet, but I’m considering asking to delay Action 10 to another 40 
time period. 41 
 42 
DR. CRABTREE:  One thing I would suggest to Corky would be that 43 

you set this up as a separate alternative because you could set 44 
it up and leave Preferred Alternative 10B, but then set up an 45 
Alternative 10E that would also allow any vessel in who had a 46 
permit by May 2, but who could show 10,000 pounds of landings in 47 
either 2003 or 2004. 48 



 119 

 1 
I would leave 2005 out of it.  Shrimping season hasn’t even 2 
started there and I don’t think we have any way to analyze 2005 3 
because we don’t have any data for 2005.  The difficulty I see 4 
with this is I think you’re opening the door to virtually all of 5 
the small inshore vessels to just come in and get these permits, 6 
even though they may have never fished in the EEZ or never had 7 
any intent to fish in the EEZ. 8 
 9 
This is going to open them up to them because they’ve got these 10 
landings to go ahead and get the permit and I’m afraid we then 11 
create a lot of latent permits in the EEZ.  I would suggest that 12 
you erect this as a separate alternative because I think that 13 
would make it -- Otherwise, they’re going to have to go back 14 
through and reanalyze and rewrite all the analysis. 15 
 16 
I’m also very concerned about our ability to get an analysis on 17 
this sort of thing done by the next meeting, but I think it 18 
would be easier if we set it up as a separate one.  I asked Dr. 19 
Leard if we could require that those landings come from the EEZ, 20 
but I think the answer that I got from him is he thinks it would 21 
be very difficult to separate the inshore versus the EEZ 22 
landings. 23 
 24 
DR. LEARD:  One thing you could do though that I think somebody 25 

mentioned earlier, maybe it was Roy, is that you could make it 26 
landings from a documented vessel and that would at least get 27 
you vessels that were probably a minimum of thirty-five feet or 28 
larger. 29 
 30 
MR. PERRET:  I want to follow the excellent advice from Dr. 31 
Crabtree.  I would like to change my motion to call it a 32 
Preferred Alternative 10E if the second would allow it.  Who was 33 

the second? 34 
 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Perret, there were other suggestions as 36 

well.  Are you willing to entertain the other suggestions? 37 
 38 
MR. PERRET:  Number one, the more things we put in there, the 39 

more confusion we’re going to have.  Dr. Leard mentioned thirty-40 
five feet and it can be thirty-five, thirty-six, thirty-eight, 41 
forty, but I guarantee you it’s going to affect someone and 42 
that’s why I’m trying to be generic.  I agree to take 2005 out 43 
and put the period after 2004.   44 

 45 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Perret, the suggestion wasn’t whether to 46 

specify a certain number of feet vessel.  It was for it to be a 47 
documented vessel.  Do you object to including that? 48 
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 1 
MR. PERRET:  There are non-documented vessels that fish in the 2 

EEZ. 3 
 4 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are you willing to incorporate any of the 5 

other suggestions that have been made? 6 
 7 
MR. PERRET:  I’m like Wayne and Claverie.  I’ve already 8 

forgotten.  What were the suggestions? 9 
 10 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  The documented vessel and you’re rejecting 11 

that one, it looks like. 12 
 13 
MR. PERRET:  Let’s hear some discussion.  The more we put in, 14 

the more confusion it’s going to be for the general fishing 15 
public. 16 
 17 
MR. RIECHERS:  Would a length requirement get at what you’re 18 

trying to do?  I know there’s varying lengths that move out, but 19 
what we’re obviously trying to do is get those vessels who have 20 
a long history in the EEZ.  Would a greater than sixty or 21 
greater than sixty-five foot or something help you out there, 22 
Corky? 23 
 24 
MR. PERRET:  There’s a table in here and I think we’ve got a 25 
nineteen foot vessel with a permit.  Somewhere I saw that, but I 26 
will go with documented vessel or forty foot and larger.  Will 27 

that help? 28 
 29 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  In the final clause, “and must have landed 30 

10,000 pounds or more by a documented vessel.” 31 
 32 
MR. PERRET:  Or a vessel of forty feet or greater. 33 

 34 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  “Or a vessel of forty feet or greater.”  35 

Tinkering with the motion, any other suggestions for the mover 36 
and the seconder? 37 
 38 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Somebody thought May 2 and why are you going 39 

clear to May 2?  Why don’t you cut it off at a month before 40 
that, say first of April or something like that, the last day of 41 
some week in early April? 42 
 43 
MR. PERRET:  If I may, Roy, today is March 9 and our meeting is 44 

on May 8 and May 9.  I was trying to give them several weeks.  45 
How about April 8?  That’s a Friday and it’s four weeks. 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Discussion on the motion as it has been 48 
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altered? 1 
 2 
MR. FISCHER:  I have two issues.  One has to do with the date.  3 

When we say -- I’m trying to find the phrase up in there -- “to 4 
have been issued a valid commercial shrimp permit by NOAA” 5 
that’s only less than a month away and I don’t know what the 6 
time frame is on the permit office getting them back. 7 
 8 
Are we counting permits postmarked or permits received or 9 
actually permits issued because that April 8 date really 10 
concerns me.  I don’t want the alternative to go up as preferred 11 
with Corky’s first date because of that reason.  Unless we 12 
change it say “permits postmarked” but I don’t know what we’ve 13 
normally done in the past on other amendments like this.  Do you 14 
all have any advice? 15 
 16 
DR. CRABTREE:  These could be permits issued.  If you start 17 

getting into permits received, that gets into the mailroom and 18 
when did it get stamped and how long did the post office have it 19 
and that’s a problem.  Surely we’ll get to the May meeting and 20 
there will be somebody come in who missed that deadline. 21 
 22 
MR. FISCHER:  My second point had to do with the forty foot.  I 23 

can’t speak for the other coastal states, but I do know in 24 
Louisiana I would like to say the vast majority of the inshore 25 
boats are these little skiffs in the twenty-something foot range 26 
and we at least played it safe and cut them out because they 27 
don’t go in the EEZ.  They fish the bayous and the canals and 28 
the marshes and so at least they can’t qualify with the forty-29 
foot criteria. 30 
 31 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Dr. Crabtree, how does this affect someone since 32 

you’re saying has been issued a valid commercial shrimp vessel 33 
permit if I have sent in my documentation and your office 34 
received and there was something that I missed and your office 35 
mailed it back to me and I’ve got to get it back to you before I 36 
can be issued a permit and would I be out if you haven’t issued 37 
it by April the 8th? 38 
 39 
DR. CRABTREE:  Yes, the way it’s written you would have to have 40 

a valid permit by April the 8th and so anyone who is worried 41 
about this would be well advised to follow up on it and track 42 
this thing down and make sure that it gets done. 43 
 44 
MR. HORN:  As one of the seconders to this group effort, I like 45 

the first date of May 2.  We’ve put criteria on here that either 46 
you’re going to make it or you’re not.  This is not speculation.  47 
It’s going to be hard to speculate on 10,000 pounds of landings 48 
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a couple of years ago and you’ve got to be documented or you 1 
have to be forty feet or greater. 2 
 3 
Now, granted there may be some folks that you all just don’t 4 
want in this fishery, but it won’t be that many and I think in 5 
order to protect the people -- I say protect them, but to help 6 
the people just like the gentleman that spoke today, Mr. Dinh, 7 
and those folks and I’m sure there’s others in Mississippi and 8 
there’s some in Texas that fall into the same category elsewhere 9 
also. 10 
 11 
We’re not going to let a lot of other folks in this.  This is 12 
going to allow someone who is a shrimper to get into it and if a 13 
guy goes through all the hoops and bells and whistles to cheat 14 
on this, let him do it.  It won’t be but one or two or three and 15 
so it’s kind of like swallowing an elephant and gagging on a 16 
gnat.  With that, I call the question on this motion. 17 
 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Horn, you called the question, but you 19 

also said you wanted to change the motion and so which of those 20 
do you care most about? 21 
 22 
MR. HORN:  May the 2nd. 23 

 24 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  You care more about the date, is that what you 25 

just said?   26 
 27 
MR. HORN:  I seconded the motion for May 2. 28 

 29 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  He wants the motion to say May 2 as the cutoff 30 

date. 31 
 32 
MR. PERRET:  Roy, do you know how long it takes the permit 33 

office to issue a permit if all the information is supplied on 34 
the first go around? 35 
 36 
DR. CRABTREE:  I would guess that we would get it out in a 37 

couple of weeks, but it depends on the backlog they have.  If we 38 
get buried under an onslaught of permits, it will take longer.  39 
It’s hard for me to predict. 40 
 41 
Madam Chairman, before we call the question on this, we need do 42 
some wordsmithing to this motion because I don’t think it’s set 43 
up the way we would want to go forward with it. 44 
 45 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I think Mr. Horn is no longer calling the 46 

question. 47 
 48 
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MR. PERRET:  I’m with Mr. Horn, May 2nd. 1 

 2 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  The motion is now back to May 2. 3 

 4 
MR. ADAMS:  I was just going to say that it’s my general opinion 5 

that Action 10 in this motion -- This motion is contrary to the 6 
council’s prior preferred alternative and also contrary to the 7 
advisory panel and the scientific committee preferred motions. 8 
 9 
We had public testimony today from a Shrimp Association 10 
spokesperson saying that they felt there’s enough latent permits 11 
that will be out there that if you didn’t have a permit before 12 
the cutoff date that you could get one for nothing. 13 
 14 
MR. RIECHERS:  For two reasons, I’m going to basically vote 15 

against your motion now, because it’s went back to May 2 and 16 
also because you have it as the preferred alternative.  I don’t 17 
mind adding it as an alternative at this point, but I just want 18 
everyone to remember we will have latent permits out there and 19 
the other thing that this is going to allow here -- 20 
 21 
I think we’re on the right track and I would suggest we look at 22 
possibly looking at someone who has a Texas Gulf license and the 23 
equivalent in Florida and whatever kind of gear information we 24 
can get from the trip ticket system in Louisiana, people who 25 
were rigged in a way that we know they’re fishing in the EEZ. 26 
 27 
Without a trip ticket system in Texas, people are going to be 28 
able to bring to you their shoebox records and they’re going to 29 
document that they have had 10,000 pounds and pretty much, given 30 
this circumstance, we’re going to have to accept those records 31 
for what they are, the landings system at the current time that 32 
is available to them.  I don’t think we’re there yet.  We’re 33 
going in the right direction, but we’re not there. 34 
 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Perret and Mr. Horn, would you be willing 36 

to have this not be the preferred alternative, just an 37 
additional alternative? 38 
 39 
MR. PERRET:  I would prefer it as a preferred alternative, but 40 

to get it approved it we take “preferred” off, I’m willing to go 41 
with that.  How about you, Mr. Horn? 42 
 43 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We won’t know that until we vote on it.  Any 44 

other discussion on the motion? 45 
 46 
DR. CRABTREE:  Maybe Rick can help, but I’m a little troubled by 47 

the way it’s written because to me this is only something we 48 
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would do in conjunction with one of the other preferred 1 
alternatives and so I think that initial language of 2 
establishing a ten-year moratorium needs to come out. 3 
 4 
We would have already done that in the previous preferred 5 
alternative.  This is sort of saying in addition to the vessels 6 
allowed in in Preferred Alternative 10B, the following vessels 7 
would also be allowed in and maybe Rick could help tweak the 8 
language on that some. 9 
 10 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Dr. Crabtree, we had this discussion a little 11 

earlier and Mr. Riechers convinced the movers that it should be 12 
a separate alternative and not in conjunction with the other 13 
alternatives. 14 
 15 
DR. CRABTREE:  It is a separate alternative, but may or may not 16 

choose to do it, but I think we would only choose to do it if we 17 
also had another preferred alternative.  If we go in and choose 18 
this as the only preferred alternative, I don’t have any idea 19 
how many people we’re going to kick out, but we’re going to kick 20 
out a lot of people who met the control date and had the permits 21 
but don’t have the landings. 22 
 23 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I see your point.  Mr. Riechers, do you 24 

understand that point? 25 
 26 
MR. RIECHERS:  I do understand the point and make no mistake, 27 

you said I convinced the movers not to do it and I was trying to 28 
convince them to make it like Roy is suggesting, but they have 29 
chosen not to do that. 30 
 31 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are we confused enough about the status of 32 

this alternative?   33 
 34 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I was going to say exactly what Roy said.  I 35 

think this needs to be a supplement so that it says something to 36 
the effect that -- Regardless of the preferred alternative 37 
chosen above, a vessel would also qualify for a shrimp vessel 38 
endorsement if it was a documented vessel that had X pounds of 39 
landings and had obtained a federal permit by such and such a 40 
date.   41 
 42 
They would also be eligible for a vessel permit, but I don’t 43 
want -- Like Roy and Robin, I don’t want to go back to ground 44 
zero and start excluding people who had gotten their permits and 45 
think they’re already qualified.  Putting these poundage 46 
requirements on here is probably, almost inevitably ,going to 47 
exclude some people that had complied with the regulations up to 48 
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then and I don’t want to do that. 1 
 2 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Williams, I’m going to ask the mover and 3 

seconder if they would consider that as a friendly amendment and 4 
if not, I’m going to ask you to offer it as an amendment and a 5 
motion.  Corky and Phil, do you consider his suggestion a 6 
friendly amendment? 7 
 8 
MR. GRIMES:  May I make a suggestion?  This is getting just like 9 

our last meeting with Madison-Swanson and this makes a horrible 10 
record.  My suggestion is you vote this up or down and my 11 
feeling is it’s definitely going to go down and then take five 12 
minutes and write up something that you want and we can go in 13 
and deal with it then, one shot up on the board, and it will 14 
look a lot better on paper than what you’ve gone through in the 15 
last twenty minutes. 16 
 17 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Does someone want to call the question?  Mr. 18 

Grimes would if he could. 19 
 20 
MR. ADAMS:  I would like to call the question on the motion. 21 

 22 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Swingle, what’s the process when somebody 23 

calls the question? 24 
 25 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  You ask if there’s any objection 26 

and if there is, then you take a vote. 27 
 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any objection on calling the question?  The 29 
question has been called.   30 
 31 
The motion is on the board to add and make Alternative 10E the 32 
preferred alternative: Establish a ten-year moratorium on the 33 
issuance of commercial shrimp vessel permits.  To be eligible 34 
for a commercial shrimp vessel permit under the moratorium, 35 
vessels must have been issued a valid commercial shrimp vessel 36 
permit by NOAA Fisheries prior to and including May 2, 2005 and 37 
must have landed 10,000 pounds or more heads on by a documented 38 
vessel or a vessel forty feet or greater in either of the years 39 
2003 or 2004.  All those in favor of the motion say aye; all 40 
those opposed.  The motion is defeated. 41 
 42 

If we were following Mr. Grimes’s advice, we would take a five- 43 
minute recess and try to get a new motion formulated.  I would 44 
ask Mr. Williams and Mr. Horn to work on that in particular.  A 45 
five-minute break. 46 
 47 
(Whereupon a brief recess was taken.) 48 
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 1 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Williams, are you making the motion that’s 2 

on the board? 3 
 4 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Yes, I would offer that as a motion. 5 

 6 
MR. THOMASSIE:  Second. 7 

 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a motion and we have a second by Mr. 9 

Thomassie.  Does everybody on the council want to read the 10 
motion and I’ll read it out loud for the record.  In addition to 11 
the qualifications noted above, a vessel would also qualify for 12 
shrimp vessel permit if that vessel can demonstrate it has 13 
obtained a valid shrimp vessel permit by 5-2-2005, has the valid 14 
state commercial fishing license to harvest shrimp in the EEZ, 15 
forty foot length or documented vessel, at least 10,000 pounds 16 
of heads on shrimp landings in 2003 or 2004.  Discussion of the 17 

motion?   18 
 19 
MR. SIMPSON:  You don’t have a state license to fish in the EEZ.  20 

You just have a state license. 21 
 22 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Williams, can you address that concern? 23 

 24 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I think we added that at Robin’s request.  We 25 

don’t have any kind of license that permits you to fish in the 26 
EEZ.  We’ll just issue you a commercial fishing license is what 27 
we issue. 28 
 29 
MR. RIECHERS:  Mine just allows you to fish in the Texas state 30 

waters, but I was trying to make sure that we were actually 31 
obtaining people who weren’t fishing in the inshore waters, but 32 
I would recommend you just strike “in the EEZ” so that everyone 33 
is on the same level playing field under this motion. 34 

 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is that a friendly amendment, Mr. Williams? 36 

 37 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Sure. 38 
 39 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Other discussion? 40 

 41 
MS. FOOTE:  In Louisiana, we don’t license vessels to harvest 42 

shrimp.  We license individuals to use the shrimp harvesting 43 
gear.  We have commercial vessels licensed and separately we 44 
have individuals licensed to be commercial fishermen and 45 
separately from that, that person can buy a gear license.  The 46 
second qualifier there doesn’t fit Louisiana circumstances and 47 
I’m wondering if this motion means that you have all of these 48 
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things or any of these things. 1 
 2 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  The intention of the mover is that they all be 3 

required, is that right? 4 
 5 
MR. WILLIAMS:  That’s correct. 6 

 7 
MS. FOOTE:  In Louisiana, you could not match the commercial 8 

vessel licensees with the gear licensees.  They’re separate. 9 
 10 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do you have a selected fix for that?  Delete 11 

the “state license?” 12 
 13 
MS. FOOTE:  That would be my suggestion, but I’m not the maker 14 

of the motion. 15 
 16 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I added that simply because of the gentleman who 17 
testified this morning said he obtained both Texas and Louisiana 18 
licenses and he tried to demonstrate to us that he was trying to 19 
comply with the law and I’ll be glad to remove it. 20 
 21 
MR. PERRET:  I think while there’s some state differences, the 22 

valid shrimp vessel and/or shrimp gear license might handle 23 
that, but I’ve got one other comment.  Roy, in the motion “in 24 
addition to the qualifications noted above,” I assume “above” 25 
means the other alternatives that are listed in the document. 26 
 27 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Yes, that suggestion was made at Rick’s request.  28 

Rick, we took out the original language and we put “in addition 29 
to the qualifications noted above.”  That was at your request. 30 
 31 
DR. LEARD:  The intent of that was so that this language would 32 

be inserted on page 36 after the number 2 under that note 33 
because those notes qualify vessels and individuals based on 34 
during of this time when the non-transferable permits were in 35 
effect and before the moratorium would go into effect. 36 
 37 
MR. MINTON:  I’m assuming that this is added on just as another 38 

alternative and there will be adequate documentation so we’ll 39 
know about what kind of vessels we’re looking at and numbers and 40 
so forth.  Is that going to be possible?  Okay. 41 
 42 
MR. SIMPSON:  I was going to suggest that the idea about a valid 43 

commercial shrimp license in the state had merit.  The words are 44 
the problem.  It may be words like “the appropriate,” “the 45 
necessary,” something like that.  The idea of a commercial state 46 
license is a good one and that means that the person is a player 47 
and not a new player and I think you need to work out the words, 48 
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but the concept was good. 1 
 2 
MS. WALKER:  I would ask Mr. Riechers and Ms. Foote how many bay 3 

boats and bait boats they have in their states that they think 4 
would now qualify for these permits. 5 
 6 
MR. RIECHERS:  It would be hard for me to know exactly how many 7 

could qualify under these criteria because first of all, I don’t 8 
know how many are going to attempt to go get it by 5/2/2005, but 9 
certainly we have approximately 1,100 inshore vessels that would 10 
meet -- Many of them, I would say probably in the 70 to 80 11 
percent range, would meet the classification of forty-foot 12 
length or documented vessel, since you had the “or” there. 13 
 14 
Again, a 10,000-pound threshold would be basically limiting that 15 
on the bait license in our inshore waters for fifty days, not 16 
even including commercial bay landings.  A lot of folks would 17 
qualify under this scenario. 18 
 19 
MS. FOOTE:  I don’t know.  I would have to look at a couple of 20 

different tables to figure that out and with the forty-foot 21 
length of vessel, an oyster boat could qualify there. 22 
 23 
DR. CRABTREE:  I spoke to Mike Travis moments ago about this and 24 

the main issue he raised is he thinks it would be virtually 25 
impossible to determine who has what landings, particularly in 26 
Texas and Mississippi. 27 
 28 
The landings are aggregated to a large extent and so we don’t 29 
have trip tickets there and so I think we’re going to have to 30 
provide some information as to what are we going to accept.  Is 31 
it going to be trip tickets?  Are we going to let them bring in 32 
receipts?  What are we going to be looking for in terms of 33 
demonstrating who qualifies for this? 34 
 35 
Mike doesn’t have the language in front of him and he’s going to 36 
have to do the analysis of this and that was his initial 37 
reaction to the problem with this.  Secondly, I don’t know if 38 
we’re going to have any analysis as to how many vessels are 39 
going to come in with this because these vessels aren’t 40 
permitted and so I don’t know how we’re going to be able to 41 
identify them.  I guess after May 2 we’ll know how many applied 42 
and got permitted, but it’s going to be difficult to do anything 43 
more than that. 44 
 45 
MR. PERRET:  Mr. Travis, I totally disagree with the information 46 

he supplied you.  NMFS and the states have been getting 47 
individual vessel landings for years without trip tickets.  It 48 
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is available.  We got it in Mississippi with the shrimp disaster 1 
money.  To qualify, they had to show landings of such and such 2 
and they produced it.  I’m sure Texas can do the same thing. 3 
 4 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Dr. Leard, could you comment please and share 5 

the comment you had earlier about how you would approach adding 6 
to the document to support an alternative like this? 7 
 8 
DR. LEARD:  As I was saying, I think we would add it to the note 9 

on page 36 there and it would just provide the qualification for 10 
these additional vessels.  As Dr. Crabtree mentioned, we have no 11 
way of knowing how many vessels that may be and how many people 12 
would qualify and whether or not they would even bother to 13 
submit an application or not. 14 
 15 
In terms of socioeconomic analysis, again, we wouldn’t be able 16 
to do anything to know that until after May 2, but again, if 17 
these people can demonstrate that they’ve been fishing and 18 
they’ve had licenses and they’ve had landings of 10,000 pounds, 19 
basically they’re a vessel that’s capable of operating in the 20 
EEZ, there should be no real change in terms of economic or 21 
social impacts because they’re part of the fishery already and 22 
there certainly wouldn’t be any additional biological impacts. 23 
 24 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  You feel that you can complete a final 25 

document in time if we add this alternative based on that sort 26 
of rationale? 27 
 28 
DR. LEARD:  I think we can, but like I say, any analysis of how 29 

many additional vessels would get permits, we wouldn’t be able 30 
to do that. 31 
 32 
MR. HORN:  This discussion about all of these folks that is 33 

going to jump into this, they could have done it, whether they 34 
did or didn’t.  They were part of the system initially and I 35 
don’t understand why you want to keep them out now. 36 
 37 
I understand and we all understand that any time you try to help 38 
somebody do something it creates more problems, but I think that 39 
the downside is a lot less than not letting this group of people 40 
that really needs to get back into this fishery legally.  I just 41 
think the pros and cons are just totally different. 42 
 43 
To let these folks get in here because of language barriers and 44 
social barriers or whatever you want to say, I think it’s just 45 
the right thing to do and we need to do this and some jackleg or 46 
maybe a bunch of them or maybe a hundred of them is going to get 47 
back into this, but that’s all right.  If they’re not any good 48 
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at shrimping now, they’re not going to be any good at it later 1 
and so I don’t see the point. 2 
 3 
DR. CLAVERIE:  The first clause up there, to me it seems like it 4 

excludes anybody who doesn’t have a NMFS permit because all of 5 
the qualifications noted above include a NMFS permit. 6 
 7 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I think the intention, Dr. Claverie, is that 8 

this is an alternative path to a permit besides the ones noted 9 
above.  Is that the intention of the mover? 10 
 11 
DR. CLAVERIE:  It doesn’t do that.  It doesn’t do that because 12 

it requires that you have a NMFS permit. 13 
 14 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do you want it to say as an alternative to the 15 

qualifications above?  Would that clarify it for you? 16 
 17 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I don’t know exactly what they wanted to do 18 

because they’ve taken out the state situation and so I don’t 19 
know where they are now. 20 
 21 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Williams, do you see the problem that Dr. 22 

Claverie is pointing out? 23 
 24 
MR. WILLIAMS:  No. 25 

 26 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  The language seems to require that these are 27 

qualifications in addition to meeting the deadlines that are in 28 
B and C in this action instead of as an alternative route to 29 
obtaining a permit. 30 
 31 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Should it just say alternatively a vessel would 32 

also qualify for a shrimp vessel permit if that vessel can 33 
demonstrate -- Rather than in addition, it just says 34 
“alternatively?”  Is that what you would do? 35 
 36 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Yes, because you have to say something that 37 

eliminates the need to have a NMFS permit by some date or the 38 
other. 39 
 40 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Originally it said something to the effect about 41 

10B, a vessel which in addition to the requirements of 10B or 42 
10C, a vessel could also qualify via this route, but it got 43 
edited.  Karen has an idea here. 44 
 45 
MS. FOOTE:  I’m only trying to help Roy out here.  If it starts 46 

with just “a vessel,” you can have two preferred alternatives.  47 
You could pick D and E or whatever this is going to be.  If it 48 
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started out with “a vessel would also qualify for a shrimp 1 
vessel permit if that vessel can demonstrate.” 2 

 3 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Williams, do you view that as a helpful 4 

friendly change? 5 
 6 
MR. WILLIAMS:  That’s fine, yes. 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’re going to delete everything before “a 9 

vessel.” 10 
 11 
MS. WALKER:  I’m not going to try and confuse things, but I 12 

understood the gentleman today to say that he had already 13 
applied for his license and so I would like to make a substitute 14 
motion:  As a preferred Alternative 10E, establish a ten-year 15 
moratorium on the issuance of commercial shrimp vessel permits.  16 
To be eligible for a commercial shrimp vessel permit under the 17 
moratorium, vessels must have applied for or been issued a valid 18 
commercial shrimp vessel permit by NOAA Fisheries prior to and 19 
including March 9, 2005, which would be today. 20 

 21 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second for Ms. Walker’s motion? 22 

 23 
MR. MINTON:  Second. 24 

 25 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Second by Mr. Minton.  Discussion of the 26 

substitute motion?  27 
 28 
MR. RIECHERS:  I certainly will support the substitute motion 29 

and I might add that the motion that is being substituted is now 30 
the same motion as it was before except that it’s no longer the 31 
preferred alternative included in there. 32 
 33 
I think what we’re trying to do is craft new language on the fly 34 
here due to public testimony and in the last council meetings in 35 
fact we have more than once talked about the difference between 36 
the 10B alternative and the 10C alternative and as always, we 37 
went back to 10B because we wanted to keep that earlier control 38 
date and we haven’t even considered the 123 permits or 140 39 
permits that would have been added after that time because we 40 
thought they shouldn’t have been in. 41 
 42 
With that, I understand that we had public testimony and that 43 
we’re trying to allow legitimate folks who we believe are in are 44 
in fact in, but I think we’re almost going about it in the wrong 45 
way.  I think we need to go about it in a process where we put 46 
the burden of proof on them and it may be through some sort of 47 
review board procedure and I think National Marine Fisheries 48 
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Service has some difficulty with that kind of procedure, but 1 
that way we don’t extend the date and extend the time and allow 2 
a new window of people. 3 
 4 
Lastly, I’ll just comment to Corky’s comment that he thought we 5 
could get landings.  I, again, do not know how many people would 6 
actually get in.  I’ve always tried to couch it as we have a 7 
potential pool of people who could get in. 8 
 9 
I don’t know which ones would get in and I will say that we may 10 
have more difficulty than you in gathering your landings.  We 11 
have a lot larger inshore fishery.  I don’t know what your 12 
number of vessels are, but I think it’s larger actually, Corky. 13 
 14 
For disaster relief, we just used a license, that they were 15 
licensed, and so we didn’t get their landings during that 16 
procedure.  With that, I’ll turn it back to the chair. 17 
 18 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Actually my comments was to the other motion, but 19 

actually they would apply to both.  We keep talking about we’re 20 
afraid of how many people is going to get in here by the date, 21 
whether it be March 9, and definitely by May 2, we would have 22 
known by our next council meeting if that number increased by 23 
fifty or if it increased by a hundred or a thousand simply 24 
because NMFS would have the numbers by then of who had applied 25 
and who they had rejected. 26 
   27 
It wouldn’t have been with an unknown universe and if you 28 
weren’t happy with the number, then you just simply would not 29 
choose that to go forward as your preferred and so I don’t see 30 
the problem in actually having both this substitute motion and 31 
the other one.  We’re just trying to help the public out. 32 
 33 
MR. THOMASSIE:  I guess I oppose the substitute motion because I 34 

think we can deal with latent effort or we’re going to have to 35 
I’m sure in Amendment 14 if we’re going to get rid of latent 36 
effort. 37 
 38 
The issue is with the moratorium are we wanting to exclude 39 
people or do we just want a cap and I support the previous 40 
motion.  I think we can work out latent effort fairly easily in 41 
this fishery in the next amendment. 42 
 43 
DR. CRABTREE:  To Kay’s comment, when we come back to the May 44 

meeting we’ll know how many people applied and were issued 45 
permits, but we’ll know nothing about whether they meet the 46 
landings criteria or not because we won’t have reviewed that at 47 
that time. 48 
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 1 
MR. PERRET:  Mr. Riechers asked me a question about 2 

Mississippi’s registered vessels.  We sold 673 commercial shrimp 3 
licenses last year.  In 1989 and 1990 we sold 2,014.  The red 4 
has gone down every year since and it’s not going up, but I’m 5 
going to speak against my good friend Ms. Walker’s motion. 6 
 7 
There are people out there that still would not be able to get 8 
in, historical shrimp fishermen.  The previous motion prior to 9 
the substitute attempts to allow those fishermen, traditional 10 
shrimp fishermen, in and I think it’s the right thing to do, 11 
like Mr. Horn said.  I would speak against this motion. 12 
 13 
MR. FISCHER:  I’m opposed to this motion.  I do agree with Mr. 14 

Thomassie that we could take care of latent effort at the next 15 
amendment after these people get in.  I just feel we have to get 16 
the right people in first and if other people come in, we’ll 17 
just take care of the latent effort at that time. 18 
 19 
DR. CLAVERIE:  If you want, I’ve got some language that I think 20 

accomplishes if you could shrimp in state waters you can get 21 
this federal license. 22 
 23 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  That isn’t pertinent to the current substitute 24 

motion and so if this one fails, we’ll come back to your 25 
suggestion. 26 
 27 
MR. HORN:  This entire document is not to exclude people.  It’s 28 

to put a cap and find out who is in and who is out.  When it all 29 
started, anybody could get one and obviously there are people 30 
who got permits prior to the December initial date who do not 31 
belong in this fishery, who don’t even have a boat that can 32 
shrimp. 33 
 34 
Again, we’re trying to help people who are legitimate.  We’ve 35 
got folks in who probably are not and again, you’re trying to 36 
put a cap on it to know how many participants you have.   37 
 38 
When you get the permits and you go down the road a little 39 
further, you’re going to find out a whole lot more about what is 40 
going on than you know now because you’ll know who is in it, you 41 
can find out who is working, find out who is doing what, and as 42 
Mr. Perret said, I don’t think you’re going to have a whole lot 43 
of folks jumping in this thing for the fun of it because with 44 
fuel prices and everything else going on today, they’re going to 45 
get fewer and fewer.  I speak against this motion and call the 46 
question, if that’s appropriate. 47 

 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have one more person on the speakers list 1 

and, Mr. Swingle, somebody has called the question and what do I 2 
need to do next? 3 
 4 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  You ask if there’s any objection to 5 

calling the question. 6 
 7 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there any objection to calling the question 8 

on the substitute motion?  Then we have to take a vote on 9 
calling the question.  All those in favor of calling the 10 
question say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The question has 11 
been called. 12 
 13 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I have a procedural question.  I think there are 14 

people that would have liked to vote for this and would like to 15 
have voted for the original motion and I’m wondering if this one 16 
is out of order in the sense that it is -- It’s not a different 17 
subject, but if we vote for this than we can raise the original 18 
motion that was there and I’m wondering if this shouldn’t have 19 
been -- I’m thinking that this is not a true -- This is an 20 
invalid amendment to the original motion. 21 
 22 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  It’s a substitute motion, it’s not an 23 

amendment. 24 
 25 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Its effect is to make the other one -- I cannot 26 

come back after this and make the original motion, can I? 27 
 28 
MR. GRIMES:  Procedurally, you would just make the identical 29 

motion that this was substituted for again. 30 
 31 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I will allow that, Mr. Williams.  All those in 32 
favor of the substitute motion please say aye; all those opposed 33 
like sign.  Please have a show of hands.  All those in favor of 34 
the motion please raise your hand, six in favor; those opposed, 35 
eight opposed.  The motion fails.  We’re back to Mr. Williams’s 36 

motion.  Mr. Williams, anything else that needs to be said about 37 
this? 38 
 39 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Corky, the 10,000 pounds was yours originally, 40 

the 10,000 pounds heads on, which is about 6,500 pounds of tails 41 
or something like that, and do you think that’s somewhat low?  42 
I’m concerned about what Robin is talking about with that’s only 43 
fifty days of fishing for one of his bait boats and I’m 44 
wondering if we shouldn’t kick that up to 25,000 or 30,000. 45 
 46 
MR. PERRET:  It is low.  We heard testimony this morning that 47 

10,000 pounds was one trip, one offshore trip.  Again, you’ve 48 
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got a lot of those fortish-type foot boats that have shrimped 1 
out there and they do it as a kind of part time deal and now are 2 
those the people we want to get out?  I don’t know.  Does 20,000 3 
pounds make you more comfortable?  I picked 10,000 and I think 4 
you’re probably right that 20,000 is more realistic. 5 
 6 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I would like to amend it to 20,000 then, Madam 7 
Chairman. 8 
 9 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is your seconder in agreement to that?  Yes.  10 

It’s considered a friendly amendment and we’re going to change 11 
10,000 to 20,000 pounds.  Any other changes to this motion?  12 
Again, we can’t just continue tinkering with it.  We’ve had lots 13 
of time to work on it already. 14 
 15 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I had a substitute motion to make with clearer 16 

language. 17 
 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  You have the right to make a substitute 19 

motion, Dr. Claverie.  If you get a second, we’ll consider it. 20 
 21 
DR. CLAVERIE:  This would be 10E, right?  In addition to the 22 
above alternatives, any vessel that can show prior to the cutoff 23 
date, and that would cover all three alternatives, it legally 24 
was operating in the shrimp fishery within the waters of one of 25 
the five Gulf of Mexico states can be eligible for a commercial 26 
shrimp permit valid in the Gulf EEZ under the moratorium. 27 
 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second for Dr. Claverie’s motion?  29 

Ms. Foote seconds the motion.  Discussion on the motion? 30 
 31 
MR. FISCHER:  I have a question.  If you’re fishing within the 32 

state waters -- Suppose you do all your fishing in the EEZ.  33 
Would this leave you out? 34 
 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion of Dr. Claverie’s motion? 36 

 37 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I oppose this.  We’re trying to bring in vessels 38 

that were legally fishing in the EEZ but for whatever reason 39 
hadn’t gotten a permit.  I don’t think we ought to be cutting in 40 
just every state vessel that might want to get a permit. 41 
 42 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I want to encourage the council to vote on 43 

this motion without the same amount of discussion that has 44 
preceded all of our other motions and so please be crisp and 45 
focused in your comments so we can reach a decision point soon. 46 
 47 
MR. ADAMS:  I would speak in opposition to the substitute 48 
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motion.  It has no qualifications that would exclude any inshore 1 
fishermen in the state of Texas. 2 
 3 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion of the motion? 4 

 5 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I would like to answer all the criticisms.  I 6 
withdraw the motion. 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’re back to Mr. Williams’s motion.  Any 9 

further discussion on Mr. Williams’s motion?  We’ve changed the 10 
poundage and we’ve talked about it a lot.  I will read it for 11 
the record. 12 
 13 
A vessel would also qualify for a shrimp vessel permit if that 14 
vessel can demonstrate it: has obtained a valid shrimp vessel 15 
permit by May 2, 2005; forty-foot length or documented vessel; 16 
at least 20,000 pounds of heads on shrimp landings in 2003 or 17 
2004.  Are you ready to vote? 18 

 19 
MR. GRIMES:  Just so the record is clear, the way this is set 20 

out and the way it’s going to go into the document, it is not a 21 
separate alternative.  It goes in the note section and by voting 22 
for this amendment, it is making it so.  It is not just making 23 
it alternative. 24 
 25 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  All those in favor of the motion say aye; all 26 
those opposed like sign.  The motion carries.  Moving on to 27 

Action 11 -- 28 
 29 
MR. MINTON:  Mr. Perret, I just want to remind you of all the 30 

things we went through with a little motion I tried to get for 31 
twenty vessels and it was late coming up and late adding it on 32 
the table and it seems like we went around and did the same 33 
thing with this motion here. 34 
 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Minton, part of what is problematic here 36 

is that the Shrimp Committee was not able to complete its 37 
business during the allotted time yesterday and partially that 38 
is because we invited the SSC to have a meeting with us and 39 
probably didn’t allow enough time for both committees to 40 
accomplish their business.  Action 11, any comments on Action 41 
11? 42 
 43 
MR. RIECHERS:  I want to go back to what Shep said.  I thought 44 

we were adding this as a suboption to an alternative. 45 
 46 
MR. GRIMES:  That would be incorrect.  After talking to Dr. 47 

Leard, if you look at page 35 and 36 in Draft Amendment 13, you 48 
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have Alternative 10A, Alternative 10B, Alternative 10D, and then 1 
you get a note section and the note then specifies how an 2 
individual can qualify as opposed to this general rule of a 3 
vessel qualifying. 4 
 5 
What you just approved is going to be under there and maybe a 3 6 
or whatever and it would say then -- That was Mr. Claverie’s 7 
point that Mr. Williams had changed the language and that if you 8 
meet the general rule you’re going to get A, B, C, or D.  That’s 9 
our main alternative, that’s our moratorium. 10 
 11 
Also, these people who meet these criteria also qualify and I 12 
would ask Dr. Leard to comment if that was his understanding as 13 
well, which would effectively make it part of your preferred 14 
alternative, regardless of which preferred alternative you pick. 15 
 16 
MR. RIECHERS:  I can accept it as an alternative because it 17 

would then be an alternative added based on public comment.  18 
Accepting it as part of the document that automatically allows 19 
someone who meets all those eligibility requirements, I assume 20 
we would unfortunately need to go back and that is a substantial 21 
change from the previous alternatives that were discussed. 22 
 23 
When we talked about that, I assumed we were just adding it as 24 
an alternative and it may be my confusion.  Let me understand 25 
then.  The only option we have to then remove it is to remove it 26 
from the text at the next meeting? 27 
 28 
MR. GRIMES:  Or somebody on the winning side can move to 29 

reconsider.  The reason I pointed that out is because I think 30 
there was some confusion among some of you about exactly how 31 
that was going to be incorporated. 32 
 33 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Riechers has a complaint and it can only 34 

be repaired by reconsidering the motion.  Is anyone on the 35 
winning side willing to offer a motion to reconsider? 36 
 37 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I think there’s another way.  Just take that same 38 

motion and make another motion with the identical language 39 
saying it will be Alternative 10E.  Wouldn’t that do it? 40 
 41 
MR. GRIMES:  I don’t believe so.  This has gone on so long I 42 

can’t recall exactly why it was that we chose this route.  I 43 
would ask Dr. Leard to weigh in on this. 44 
 45 
DR. LEARD:  The note after the alternatives speaks to what is 46 

going to happen during the non-transferable period before the 47 
moratorium under one of your choices of the alternatives goes 48 
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into effect. 1 
 2 
The intent there was to try to keep people from falling through 3 
the cracks by qualifying the owner or corporate or otherwise 4 
that had a vessel and lost the vessel, but got back in the 5 
fishery before this moratorium goes into effect and then other 6 
than that, just to allow the vessels. 7 
 8 
In other words, a vessel, even if it’s been repossessed or 9 
whatever, the vessel would still be able to be permitted even 10 
though it may not have a valid permit on it now.   11 
 12 
If it had a permit prior to the moratorium, it would be able to 13 
continue that and so this would just another, as I see it, just 14 
another caveat, if you would, to what would happen during this 15 
period of time before the moratorium goes into effect.  These 16 
individuals or vessel owners would be able to, if they had a 17 
permit by May 2 of 2005, then they would continue to be able to 18 
renew that permit under the moratorium. 19 
 20 
MR. RIECHERS:  I don’t quite see it that way.  I see this as 21 

changing the eligibility date and also then adding some more 22 
criteria.  The notes previously dealt with people who would have 23 
transferred a vessel from the time the moratorium went into 24 
place.   25 
 26 
The licenses or permits have not been transferable and so if a 27 
vessel transferred, a person had to get a new permit and it was 28 
the clarification of who should then get the permit and in 29 
actuality we decided that both would have an option to get it. 30 
 31 
The person who had transferred the vessel and did not have a 32 
permit could get one if he found a new boat and the other person 33 
then would -- The person who now holds the permit and the 34 
license would have been the person we considered to be into the 35 
system when we basically had the control date set. 36 
 37 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Council, it’s my sense that we’re very tired 38 

of talking about this right now and we’re not thinking clearly 39 
about it.  I don’t know whether anyone has a motion they want to 40 
make on this.  Mr. Riechers, you’re certainly able to make a 41 
motion as long as it’s not reconsidering the previous motion. 42 
 43 
I would like to point out to you that we still have Action 11 to 44 
address, we have other Shrimp Committee business, we have the 45 
discussion about what to do in 14 that we’ll need to take up, 46 
and we’re scheduled to break in three minutes and switch to the 47 
AP Selection and SSC Selection closed sessions and that will 48 
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conclude our meeting time for today. 1 
 2 
There is an opportunity at this point for everyone to incubate 3 
on what we’ve done with 10 and if you want to bring something to 4 
the table, we’ll still be on Shrimp Committee business when we 5 
reconvene in the morning at 8:30 and maybe overnight people can 6 
figure out a clear path that they’re comfortable with that 7 
either reaffirms what we’ve done so far this afternoon or 8 
retools it in some way. 9 
 10 
I would caution you if you’re going to do that, try to not act 11 
individually and try to get other people involved in that 12 
discussion so that you might have a likelihood of success in the 13 
morning when you introduce whatever you’re introducing.  Did I 14 
say something problematic there, Mr. Grimes? 15 
 16 
MR. GRIMES:  It came to me, and I just want to make sure we were 17 

all clear.  The reason this was originally proposed as a main 18 
motion by someone over there as being a separate alternative, 19 
when you put the landings in there, that’s going to kick out a 20 
bunch of people who didn’t have the landings. 21 
 22 
That’s why you didn’t want it as a separate alternative that you 23 
would pick as preferred.  You would want to let everybody in 24 
regardless of the landings and then this would create an 25 
exception for people after the control date and they would have 26 
to demonstrate landings. 27 
 28 
MR. WILLIAMS:  It doesn’t do that anymore?  That’s what you’re 29 

saying? 30 
 31 
MR. GRIMES:  It does, but that’s the reason it was not made a 32 

separate alternative, 10E, and was added on as something that’s 33 
automatically in there. 34 
 35 
MR. WILLIAMS:  It did start -- When I originally drafted it 36 

here, it said something to the effect of “in addition to 10B and 37 
10C a vessel could still qualify if” and went through those 38 
conditions and then in discussions with staff, we stopped that 39 
and did it differently.  I would like the evening to think about 40 
it and I might be willing to come back and reconsider it in the 41 
morning. 42 
 43 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Council, do you support my game plan?  We’re 44 

going to recess Shrimp Committee business at this point and 45 
we’ll return to shrimp business at 8:30 in the morning.  Right 46 
now we’re going to take a short break to clear the room so we 47 
can have our closed session on AP and SSC Selection.  Mr. 48 
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Perret, what do you say? 1 
 2 
MR. PERRET:  I love taking so much time.  Mr. Minton and Reef 3 

Fish had it all for so long and Shrimp wants to take our time.  4 
Thank you all for your patience. 5 
 6 
(Whereupon, the meeting recessed at 5:00 o’clock p.m., March 9, 7 
2005.) 8 
 9 

- - - 10 
 11 

March 10, 2005 12 
 13 

THURSDAY MORNING SESSION 14 
 15 

- - - 16 
 17 
The Gulf of Mexico Fishery Management Council reconvened in the 18 
Riverchase Ballroom of the Wynfrey Hotel, Birmingham, Alabama, 19 
Thursday morning, March 10, 2005, and was called to order at 20 
8:00 o’clock a.m. by Chairman Julie Morris. 21 
 22 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Council members, if you could take your seats, 23 

we’ll get started.  Mr. Grimes, is there a problem with jumping 24 
right back in where we were on the agenda since we advertised 25 
that we would start this morning at 8:30 and we’re starting at 26 
8:00? 27 
 28 
MR. GRIMES:  I don’t think there’s a problem with that, no. 29 

 30 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We are going to return then to the remaining 31 

business on the Shrimp Management Committee and somebody was 32 
going to help us with a motion on Action 10.  Is that prepared?  33 
Who has that motion? 34 
 35 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Is that what we were talking about yesterday with 36 

qualification?  37 
 38 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Right. 39 

 40 
MR. WILLIAMS:  The first thing we have to do is move to 41 
reconsider and as a member of the prevailing side, I would like 42 
to move to reconsider the portion where we had an additional 43 
qualification criterion.  It was the last motion the Shrimp 44 

Committee did, I think. 45 
 46 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a motion and a second to reconsider 47 

the motion regarding Action 10.  It was seconded by Mr. Hendrix.  48 
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Is there discussion on the motion to reconsider? 1 
 2 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I’m persuaded, after having continued to discuss 3 

it with Shep and other persons afterwards, that I still want the 4 
alternative, but I don’t think having it listed as a footnote 5 
there is the correct way to do it. 6 
 7 
It needs to be listed as an alternative that we can discuss, 8 
that we can accept, or we can reject and just putting it in the 9 
footnotes is the wrong way to do it. 10 
 11 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  If this motion passes, you would offer a 12 

motion -- 13 
 14 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I’m going to make the same motion, but to make it 15 

Alternative E, I believe it is. 16 
 17 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Does everybody understand the motion to 18 

reconsider? 19 
 20 
MS. WILLIAMS:  By doing this, this does open the floor for us to 21 

add other alternatives, is that correct? 22 
 23 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any further discussion on the motion to 24 
reconsider?  All those in favor of the motion say aye; all those 25 
opposed like sign.  There is one in opposition and all others 26 
voted in favor.  The motion to reconsider passes.  The floor is 27 

open for motions on Action 10. 28 
 29 
MR. PERRET:  Let me say this before I make a motion.  We get 30 

criticized for a lot of reasons, the council.  This time I think 31 
we’re all trying to do what we think is right for a number of 32 
people that slipped through the cracks and I think that’s 33 
noteworthy and I’m not sure I’ve got the magic answer, but I’m 34 
going to give us something to discuss anyway. 35 
 36 
I propose Alternative 10E to be to establish a ten-year 37 
moratorium on the issuance of commercial shrimp vessel permits.  38 
To be eligible for a commercial shrimp vessel permit under the 39 
moratorium, vessels must have been issued a valid commercial 40 
shrimp vessel permit by NOAA Fisheries prior to and including 41 
May 2, 2005.  That’s my motion.  If I get a second, I’ll try and 42 

provide a little rationale. 43 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second? 44 

 45 
MR. HORN:  I’ll second. 46 

 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Horn seconds.  Is there discussion on the 48 
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motion? 1 
 2 
MR. PERRET:  A lot of us have been discussing this since 3 

yesterday and there seems to be a lot of confusion as to whether 4 
or not some of the vessels and/or boats could be verified with 5 
having qualifiers, i.e. the poundage requirement and so on and 6 
so forth. 7 
 8 
This is just cleaner.  It gives a couple of months extra time 9 
for people that have not gotten a permit to apply and get the 10 
permit and I don’t think there’s going to be that many more.  11 
However, I could be wrong.  I’ve been wrong in the past, but 12 
this is a lot simpler than adding all the other qualifiers that 13 
we had yesterday and so with that, I’ll stop. 14 
 15 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I want to remind the council that we’ve had a 16 

lot of discussion around this issue and not this particular 17 
motion, but you don’t need to restate things that have been said 18 
well and understood well yesterday.  Mr. Perret, is that your 19 
motion? 20 
 21 
MR. PERRET:  The language is exactly the same as Alternative 22 

10C.  The only thing different is the date: May 2, 2005. 23 
 24 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Corky, to me the requirements of if they were 25 

active in the shrimp fishery were important and so this doesn’t 26 
have the landing history requirements.  Is that going to be in 27 
another motion or what’s your intent there? 28 
 29 
MR. PERRET:  No, I’m not going to put it in another motion.  30 

Just in conversations with some of the members, they felt that 31 
it would be a lot cleaner just not to have the landings 32 
requirement because in some cases, how do you verify landings?  33 
You may get receipts from fish houses, shrimp houses, and it 34 
would just be a lot of extra paperwork for NOAA Fisheries Permit 35 
Office. 36 
 37 
DR. CLAVERIE:  What’s the present qualifications? 38 

 39 
MR. PERRET:  None. 40 

 41 
DR. CLAVERIE:  In other words, I myself could apply and get one? 42 
MR. PERRET:  That’s correct. 43 

 44 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I would like to offer an amendment to the motion 45 

to add that, the same requirements that were in Roy’s motion 46 
that was put into the footnotes yesterday. 47 
 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Maumus, I’ll let you do that, but I want you 1 

to listen first to what Dr. Crabtree has to say about that. 2 
 3 
DR. CRABTREE:  I’ve had discussions with staff about this and we 4 

don’t believe we have any database that we can go to that would 5 
allow us to directly tie specific landings levels to specific 6 
vessels, particularly for non-documented vessels. 7 
 8 
The reason is that in a lot of the databases the landings from 9 
multiple vessels get aggregated and you can’t pull them apart.  10 
If you put a landings qualifier in there, I think we would have 11 
to accept receipts and all those kinds of things and my fear is 12 
then we’re going to have people showing up with a shoebox full 13 
of receipts and things and we’re not going to have any way to 14 
verify or validate any of it. 15 
 16 
I just think that leads us down a very slippery slope and so I 17 
think it’s much cleaner and I think my preference would be if 18 
you want to move the control date, just move it.  I would ask 19 
you, if we’re going to move this control date this time and if 20 
this is the council decision, let’s stand by this one because 21 
otherwise this just keeps going on forever. 22 
 23 
I don’t believe, and my staff has advised me that using the 24 
landings, because of the nature of the data, is just not a 25 
practical way to go and so I think what we need to contemplate 26 
doing is coming back in Amendment 14. 27 
 28 
I think we need to look at one thing that Mr. Thomassie brought 29 
up, which is limiting transferability to vessels of equal or 30 
lesser size, and then we need to come in and look at when can we 31 
come in and start looking at latent permits in this fishery and 32 
remove those permits. 33 
 34 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Dr. Claverie, are you still interested in 35 

offering an amendment? 36 
 37 
DR. CLAVERIE:  It just seems to me we’re really opening a 38 

floodgate doing this.  If you all want to live with it, I’m not 39 
going to be the one to -- I might get one myself, because as it 40 
approaches the deadline in Amendment 14, it will probably be 41 
worth something for somebody who is building a boat or 42 
something. 43 
 44 
MR. ADAMS:  Just to sort of clarify the situation, we’re trying 45 

to allow in people that are legitimate shrimpers and not 46 
speculators from New Orleans, but it does open up for any and 47 
all bay shrimpers or anybody that wants it, but I would like an 48 
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assurance or a clarification from the proposer, Mr. Perret, that 1 
this is not a preferred amendment and when we come back to our 2 
next meeting if we have had an absolute flood of applications 3 
that that’s not our intent and that we would go back to our 4 
original preferred alternative. 5 
 6 
MR. PERRET:  I wish I could speak for the seventeen members, but 7 

at the next council meeting, who knows what will happen with the 8 
vote.  Both of you are right.  It could open a floodgate.  I 9 
personally don’t think it will and hope it doesn’t, but I just 10 
can’t predict.  I don’t know. 11 
 12 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Adams, this will allow this alternative to 13 

be analyzed in the document and we’ll have some sense at the 14 
next meeting of what the response has been and that will 15 
certainly be part of the basis for our decision of a preferred 16 
alternative in the final document. 17 
 18 
DR. CRABTREE:  There is one thing that I will bring up.  If you 19 

will look at the language in Alternative 10D, this was the 20 
alternative that would allow anyone to come in who had a valid 21 
permit within the 365-day period prior to the publication of the 22 
final rule. 23 
 24 
I would ask you to consider, do you want to have the language 25 
you have on the board or do you want to say they must have had a 26 
valid permit at some point during the 365-day period prior to 27 
and including May 2? 28 
 29 
What you’re opening up here to is that a vessel that had a 30 
permit back in 2003 but let it expire and has never renewed it 31 
is still going to be eligible under the moratorium and do you 32 
want to allow that to happen or do you only want people who have 33 
active valid permits during the year up to May the 2nd into it? 34 
 35 
Do you want to let somebody who had a permit prior to May 2, 36 
2004 at some point, but then let his permit expire and got out 37 
of the fishery or whatever, do you want him to be able to come 38 
in and apply under this? 39 
 40 
The difference is with the December 6 control date, the permits 41 
had only been in existence for one year, but now that we’ve 42 
moved the permit control date or the application date forward 43 
like we have, we’ve got a multiyear period.  I think you ought 44 
to have some discussion as to how you want to go on this one. 45 
 46 
MR. PERRET:  Dr. Crabtree, you bring up a very good point.  47 

However, I think you sat on this council on some of the other 48 
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discussions relative to other permits and we heard stories -- 1 
This council heard stories from individuals who had permits and 2 
couldn’t fish because of the boat sank or they were injured or 3 
illness or what have you and then didn’t qualify because of that 4 
inactivity. 5 
 6 
I’m sure there will be no exception with shrimp, as with our 7 
experience in some of the past fisheries we did this with.  I 8 
don’t have a problem -- I do have a problem if it would prevent 9 
people from getting back in that had once been in because in 10 
this fishery they actually lost boats and that sort of thing and 11 
maybe some of them have got back on their feet and they want to 12 
get back in the fishery. 13 
 14 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  My comment, Dr. Crabtree, would be that having 15 

both of these alternatives in the document allows us to choose 16 
one way or the other.  If we want the 365-day window, we can go 17 
with D and if we want to let people who have lapsed permits 18 
apply by this deadline and get in, we can go with that path as 19 
well and so it enhances our range of alternatives and doesn’t 20 
eliminate the other one. 21 
 22 
DR. CRABTREE:  Just be aware though that with Alternative D it 23 

is a different date than this one.  That’s a date that is 24 
unspecified and even further out. 25 
 26 
MR. GRIMES:  I would point out as well that the note that 27 

follows all of the alternatives, way back when this was first 28 
being discussed and the council adopted the concept that the 29 
permit history and the qualification would go with the vessel, 30 
this whole note was created so that when you took that approach 31 
and you intended to stick by the control date this would allow 32 
people who had fallen through the cracks because of losing their 33 
vessel to come in.  If you go with something like 10E, it’s 34 
going to render that note superfluous and just be aware of that. 35 
 36 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I’m going to speak in support of the motion.  I 37 

recall asking Dr. Crabtree if we were going to extend the same 38 
courtesy to the shrimp industry as we did to the charterboat 39 
industry and he said that he would try to accommodate both the 40 
shrimp industry as well as the charterboat industry people that 41 
were legitimately in the fishery, had always been there, and it 42 
wasn’t his intent to exclude anybody. 43 
 44 
I think this motion does that.  I think it’s lending the same 45 
courtesy that we did to the people that we did exclude for some 46 
of the same reasons under the charterboat moratorium.  For that 47 
reason, I’m going to speak in favor of that as well as the other 48 
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things that we’ve already discussed previously. 1 
 2 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Council members, do you understand enough 3 

about this motion to know whether you want to vote for it or 4 
not?  Is there anybody that has to say something before they’re 5 
ready to vote on this? 6 
 7 
MR. FISCHER:  I just wanted to point out this would sound more 8 

lenient, but it would also take care of the 365 days if someone 9 
did not renew their permit.  Permits have only been in effect, 10 
Roy, am I correct, like for twenty-something months? 11 
 12 
DR. CRABTREE:  The permits were first issued in December of 13 

2002. 14 
 15 
MR. FISCHER:  Which would be about twenty-something months.  16 

It’s not like we’re talking about people who had permits fifteen 17 
years ago.  If we just take the words out “and including” at the 18 
end and just had a fisheries permit prior to May 2, 2005, it 19 
would take care of the people who had one the first year and 20 
didn’t renew it by just removing them two words. 21 
 22 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Fischer, you’ve offered an idea.  You 23 

haven’t offered an amendment.  I don’t know if the mover thinks 24 
it’s a friendly amendment or not.   25 
 26 
MR. FISCHER:  I just brought it up for discussion. 27 

 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are we ready to vote on this?  When I asked a 29 

minute ago, Myron was the only one who had something that had to 30 
be said and now we’ve got Dr. Crabtree and Dr. Claverie wanting 31 
to say something. 32 
 33 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I thought this meant through May 2.  In other 34 

words, you didn’t have to have it on May 2, you had to have it 35 
prior to May 2 or on May 2. 36 
 37 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Up to and including May 2.  If it was on May 38 

3, you would be too late.  If it was on May 2, it would be fine. 39 
 40 
DR. CRABTREE:  Removing the words “and including” would only 41 

change one day.  Rick Leard was whispering some things in my ear 42 
and some points with regard to the wording and because I was 43 
also listening to Kay, I wasn’t clear on it and I would like to 44 
hear Dr. Leard’s comment, if we could. 45 
 46 
DR. LEARD:  I was just going to say with the Alternatives 10B 47 

and 10C, you’re going back to a control date and you’re telling 48 
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people that they had to have a permit and that vessel would 1 
qualify. 2 
 3 
Then with the caveats under the note, if a person had a permit 4 
but that person lost it for whatever reason, they could get back 5 
in by getting one and putting a permit on a boat prior to this 6 
amendment going into effect.  If you use what Dr. Crabtree was 7 
talking about, in other words using this, but making it such 8 
that the vessel had to have gotten a permit basically between 9 
either one of those times and have a valid permit when this goes 10 
into effect prior to the May 2, then you could pick both 11 
alternatives. 12 
 13 
You could pick this alternative and 10B and you wouldn’t just be 14 
qualifying everybody that ever even had a permit going all the 15 
way back to when NMFS first started issuing them, which was 16 
about October of 2002.  In other words, everybody that totally 17 
got out or is still out. 18 
 19 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  That’s an elaboration of how it would operate, 20 

but it’s not a suggestion to change this.  Am I hearing you 21 
correctly? 22 
 23 
DR. LEARD:  I’m just saying the way it’s written now, it would 24 

qualify anybody that ever had a permit prior to May 2, 2005, 25 
even people that are totally gone from the fishery.  If that’s 26 
your intent, then fine. 27 
 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I don’t think that’s our intent. 29 

 30 
MR. RIECHERS:  While it does do that, I’m remembering, and help 31 

me, Roy or Shep, that some of the discussion that surrounded 32 
that making sure those people who had the permit in the year 33 
prior to December 6, 2003 was partly because when you evaluated 34 
how the control date notice had been written, it basically was 35 
written saying that they were eligible if they had purchased in 36 
that time period. 37 
 38 
There was some concern that if we went with the council’s intent 39 
of only allowing the person who now has the permit in their 40 
possession, we might be in some risk there and so that’s -- We 41 
didn’t believe it was going to be a lot of people anyhow and so 42 
that’s the reason we created that note, to handle both of those 43 
situations and to help explain that situation, I believe, or 44 
part of the reason. 45 
 46 
MR. GRIMES:  Going back to when we first laid this out, it set 47 

up a one-year period.  You said that you had a permit issued to 48 
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your vessel at some point in this one-year period and the 1 
general rule is going to be that the permit history or 2 
eligibility goes with a vessel so that an owner -- If you go 3 
back even further to the control date notice, the control date 4 
notice said if you want to keep going in this fishery, you’ve 5 
got to get a permit on your vessel by December 6, 2003. 6 
 7 
A shrimper could have gone out there and gotten that permit on 8 
his vessel by December 6, 2003.  The council waited and we 9 
didn’t take action and we ended up with a stale control date and 10 
in the interim between our taking action and that control date, 11 
he sold his vessel, he lost his vessel by sinking or 12 
repossession, whatever. 13 
 14 
The way we designed it with eligibility going with that vessel, 15 
his vessel would be eligible.  If it sunk, then nobody gets it.  16 
If it was repossessed, then the bank gets it.  If it was sold, 17 
then the new owner gets it, but that guy who may have been 18 
shrimping for thirty years had no eligibility. 19 
 20 
We created the note, which was this exception that would allow 21 
people to come in.  Now you’re talking about some date in the 22 
future and if you say anybody who held a permit prior to May 2, 23 
2005, that’s going to be a guy, since it’s open access, that 24 
permit is going to die. 25 
 26 
I could be one shrimper and have had three vessels during this 27 
time period and arguably I’m going to get three different permit 28 
eligibilities because I had three different permits on three 29 
different vessels at some time prior to May 2, 2005. 30 
 31 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are you arguing against the motion, Mr. 32 

Grimes?  Do you have a solution in mind? 33 
 34 
MR. GRIMES:  No, I’m just pointing out to you that we’ve done 35 

this already, several times I would say.  Back in Mobile I seem 36 
to recall the earliest discussion of this that the more you move 37 
it in the future, the more people you’re going to bring into 38 
this and the less you need the special consideration for owners 39 
who might have transferred vessels because you don’t have that 40 
stale control date problem and there’s no interim period where 41 
you have to worry about people transferring. 42 
 43 
They’re going to automatically be taken care of and they may be 44 
taken care of several times and I think everyone just needs to 45 
be aware of that. 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  This is just awareness and understanding. 48 
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 1 
MR. PERRET:  If that shrimper had three vessels or three hundred 2 

vessels, he should be able to qualify.  My language is no 3 
different than an alternative that’s been in this document since 4 
day one.  I’ve simply moved the date, that’s all.  I’ve given us 5 
another option and we’ve got another meeting coming up and who 6 
knows what will happen at the next meeting.  I call the 7 
question. 8 

 9 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  The question has been called.  Is there a 10 

second to calling the question?  Second by Ms. Williams.  We’re 11 
voting on calling the question.  All those in favor of calling 12 
the question -- Is the rule that if someone calls the question 13 

before you vote on whether to call the question you go through 14 
the list or do you do that after? 15 
 16 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  No, that’s not a Roberts Rules 17 

directive, but it is what the chair has usually done.  If he had 18 
three more people on his list, he allowed those three people to 19 
speak before the question was called. 20 
 21 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do we vote on the motion to call the question 22 

first or do we go through the list first and then vote on the 23 
motion to call the question? 24 
 25 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  I would go through the list first 26 

and let those three people have their say and then call the 27 
question. 28 
 29 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Corky, the “and including” is very confusing 30 

because with that clause in there, it looks whatever you might 31 
have had in the past, on May 2 you must have a valid permit in 32 
order to be eligible for one of the moratorium permits. 33 
 34 
MR. FISCHER:  It’s not either/or.  It’s prior to. 35 

 36 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I had a vessel permit in 2001 that expired.  Am I 37 

supposed to be eligible for a moratorium permit?  If you say 38 
that that permit has to be valid May 2 also, which is what the 39 
words “and including” intimate, then I can’t one.  If you take 40 
out “and including” then I can get one because I used to have 41 
one.  I don’t know which way you intend this to be. 42 
 43 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Perret, can you answer Dr. Claverie’s 44 

question, please? 45 
 46 
MR. PERRET:  All I’m trying to do is give them up to May 2nd of 47 

2005 to get their permit. 48 
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 1 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’re having a motion now of calling the 2 
question.  All those in favor of calling the question say aye; 3 
all those opposed like sign.  The motion to call the question 4 
passes. 5 
 6 
We’re voting on the motion now.  All those in favor of the 7 
motion please raise your hand, nine in favor; all those opposed 8 
please raise your hand.  The motion passes.  We’re moving on to 9 

Mr. Williams. 10 
 11 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I would still like to see if I couldn’t get my 12 
original motion from yesterday and that is I would like to move 13 
that in addition to the alternatives under 10B and 10C a vessel 14 
may also qualify for a permit if that vessel was at least forty 15 
feet in length and had produced at least 20,000 pounds of 16 
landings in 2003 or 2004. 17 
 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Williams, you heard Dr. Crabtree’s 19 

statement about the difficulty in verifying landings? 20 
 21 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Yes, I did. 22 

 23 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second to Mr. Williams? 24 

 25 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I second the motion. 26 

 27 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Seconded by Dr. Claverie.  Discussion on the 28 

motion? 29 
 30 
MR. PERRET:  I’m not clear.  I think Mr. Williams said relative 31 

to Alternatives B and C.  Is that right? 32 
 33 
MR. WILLIAMS:  That’s correct. 34 

 35 
MR. PERRET:  What’s the correct language on the board though? 36 

 37 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I should have added, as long as I’ve grabbed the 38 

floor back, May 2 in there too.  I did want to use that May 2 39 
date again too.  In addition, vessels would qualify for a shrimp 40 
permit if that vessel has obtained a permit by May 2, 2005 and 41 
can demonstrate forty feet or documented 20,000 pounds of heads 42 
on shrimp landings in 2003 or 2004.  That’s my motion. 43 
 44 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Williams, is it your intention that people 45 

who had a permit by December of 2003 and didn’t have vessels of 46 
this size or landings of this size would not be able to have a 47 
permit under the moratorium? 48 
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 1 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Have a permit in 2003, but -- Yes, a small 2 

vessel, even if it was an inshore vessel, would still qualify if 3 
they had obtained their permit by December of 2003.  That’s 4 
correct.  They’ll get weeded out later. 5 
 6 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’ve talked extensively about this yesterday 7 

and we’re on discussion on the motion and I really prevail upon 8 
the council members to be crisp, focused, and not restate things 9 
that were said yesterday and be working on discussion that helps 10 
you decide whether you support this motion or not. 11 
 12 
DR. CRABTREE:  I just want to say that I’m not sure how much 13 

analysis it’s going to take because it means trying to get into 14 
landings and things like that and so we could be in a position 15 
where to get this analyzed adequately it can’t happen by May.  I 16 
don’t know. 17 
 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Other discussion? 19 

 20 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Roy, if what you mean is “in addition to the 21 

requirements in Alternatives 10B and 10C,” rather than just 22 
“relative to.”  Do you mean “in addition to?” 23 
 24 
MR. WILLIAMS:  Yes. 25 

 26 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I would offer a friendly amendment to say “in 27 
addition to” instead of “relative to.” 28 
 29 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I think it’s been accepted as a friendly 30 

amendment. 31 
 32 
MR. FISCHER:  Roy Crabtree, on the permit application, don’t we 33 

have the vessel length?  I’m pretty certain that’s on the 34 
application.  We could just use length as a criteria and do away 35 
with the poundage and by length, at least we wouldn’t get 36 
inundated with all these little twenty-something or thirty-37 
something foot bay boats. 38 
 39 
DR. CRABTREE:  That would be preferable and I will point out too 40 

with regard to landings that I just got an e-mail from Jim Nance 41 
confirming what Mike Travis said, which is that we have no 42 
database that would allow us to evaluate the landings.  If you 43 
want to put this one as an alternative, I think it would be 44 
preferable to do it that way, without the landings. 45 
 46 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are you going to suggest a friendly amendment 47 

to the mover and see if he’ll accept it? 48 
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 1 
MR. FISCHER:  Either way, I think we’ve got the word that it 2 

can’t be done and the point I want to make about going with 3 
strictly a vessel length -- We’re not taking final action now.  4 
In two months when we do take final action, we can one, have the 5 
list of how many boats applied and second, get the sizes of them 6 
boats and when we take final action, we can tweak the length to 7 
do away with the speculators at that time.  Roy, with that -- 8 
 9 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Williams, is this a friendly amendment or 10 

does it have to be offered as an amendment?  Mr. Fischer is 11 
asking whether a friendly amendment would be to do away with the 12 
poundage and just go with the length.  Is that your suggestion? 13 
 14 
MR. FISCHER:  Either way.  If he doesn’t want to it friendly, 15 

I’ll make it a formal one. 16 
 17 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I’ll take it off.  We’ve got to get on with it.  18 

I want you to understand that this is a new alternative.  This 19 
would be F, I think, Alternative F or something like that. 20 
 21 
MR. FISCHER:  Roy, what I think it’s great for is in two months 22 

when we see how many permits came in, we could also get from 23 
their office the size of boats these permits were on and we may 24 
draw the line at a different size. 25 
 26 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion on the motion? 27 

 28 
MS. WALKER:  A question to Shep.  Myron says we can tweak the 29 

number.  Is that so?  If we have it as an alternative of forty 30 
feet, we can’t change that then when we’re taking final action 31 
at the next meeting, can we? 32 
 33 
MR. GRIMES:  You guys do that fairly regularly, I would say.  34 

Just to clarify, you mean a minimum of forty-foot length, 35 
correct? 36 
 37 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  A friendly amendment to insert the “minimum” 38 
before forty foot.   39 
 40 
MR. RIECHERS:  Just so that everyone knows, a minimum of forty 41 

foot or a documented vessel basically allows any of those 42 
vessels who were greater than five net tons if Coast Guard or 43 
someone could help me there, but probably around a thirty, 44 
thirty-two, thirty-three, thirty-four-foot vessel typically? 45 
 46 
LCDR ROGERS:  The rule of thumb we use for about five net tons 47 

is thirty-six feet.  Below that, it’s possible that it’s five 48 
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net tons, but you would need a naval architect to review the 1 
plans to tell you whether or not it is or not.  If it’s over 2 
thirty-six feet, it’s definitely five net tons. 3 
 4 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are we ready to vote on this motion? 5 

 6 
DR. CLAVERIE:  This is the language of what Roy said and if this 7 

should be at the beginning of the motion “add Alternative 10F:”   8 
 9 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are we ready to vote on the motion?  Is 10 
everybody ready?  I’ll read the motion.  To add an Alternative 11 
10F:  In addition to the requirements in Alternatives 10B and 12 
10C, a vessel would also qualify for a shrimp vessel permit if 13 
that vessel can demonstrate it has obtained a valid shrimp 14 
vessel by May 2, 2005 and it is a minimum forty-foot length or a 15 
documented vessel.  Are you ready to vote?  All those in favor 16 
say aye; all those opposed like sign.  We’ll have a show of 17 
hands.  All those in favor please raise your hand; all those 18 
opposed.  The motion passes with ten in favor and five opposed.  19 

Back to Action 11.  Are there any motions regarding Action 11 in 20 
the document?   21 
 22 
DR. CRABTREE:  I would move that we remove the words “during the 23 
moratorium” from Action 11A and B.  I think it’s clear if we 24 

want this, we want this whether we do the moratorium or not and 25 
the way it’s worded, if the moratorium were to go away or 26 
something happened, we would no longer require them to certify 27 
the landings.  I’m assuming that we want them to certify the 28 
landings and that it’s not directly tied to the moratorium. 29 
 30 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second of the motion?  Seconded by 31 

Ms. Walker.  Any discussion of the motion? 32 
 33 
MR. PERRET:  That was a recommendation from our SEP Panel as 34 

well. 35 
 36 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any further discussion?  All those in favor 37 
say aye; opposed like sign.  It passes without opposition.  Do 38 

we need to have a motion about the whole document or can we move 39 
on to other items on the shrimp agenda? 40 
 41 
MS. FOOTE:  I would like to request that at the next meeting we 42 

also receive a more in-depth analysis of impacts on the 43 
economics and the social impacts to Louisiana on all the 44 
measures in 10. 45 
 46 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Would you like to make that as a motion? 47 

 48 
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MS. FOOTE:  If I need to.  I move that we request staff and NMFS 1 
to provide a detailed analysis of the impacts of all the options 2 
of 10 on the community structure and economics of Louisiana 3 
based on the impacts to the inshore fishery. 4 
 5 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Second. 6 

 7 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Second by Dr. Claverie. 8 

 9 
DR. CRABTREE:  What I would point out is I suspect that the 10 

social anthropologists and economists who have written the 11 
sections in the document have written it based on all the 12 
information that they have.   13 
 14 
I will go back and relay this concern to them, but I doubt that 15 
there is any more information available to use and the onus that 16 
is upon us as a council is to base this document on the data 17 
that is available and we cannot go out and collect a whole new 18 
set of data and delay this document while we do so and the law 19 
doesn’t require us to do that. 20 
 21 
While if you care to make this motion, that’s fine.  Just 22 
understand that I believe they probably have already written 23 
this up with all the information that they have. 24 
 25 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a motion and a second.  Discussion on 26 

the motion? 27 
 28 
MR. PERRET:  Karen, is that the motion you made that’s up on the 29 

board? 30 
 31 
MS. FOOTE:  No, not at all. 32 

 33 
MR. PERRET:  I want to discuss your specific motion when it’s up 34 

there. 35 
 36 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Could you help get the right words? 37 

 38 
MS. FOOTE:  Provide additional in-depth economic and community 39 
analysis of the impacts of all the alternatives in Action 10 on 40 
Louisiana, especially in terms of the impacts on the inshore 41 
fishery. 42 
 43 
MR. PERRET:  I understand Dr. Crabtree’s concerns and Ms. 44 

Foote’s interest, but I would not just want that analysis for 45 
Louisiana.  I would offer a friendly amendment that it would be 46 
for each of the five Gulf States. 47 

 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Ms. Foote, is that a friendly amendment? 1 

 2 
MS. FOOTE:  No problem. 3 

 4 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion on the motion? 5 

 6 
MR. WILLIAMS:  I speak against the motion.  I think they’re 7 

going to analyze it to the best of their ability and whatever 8 
the data allows and I think all this is going to do is slow it 9 
down and not contribute much. 10 
 11 
MR. ADAMS:  I think the greatest impact that you’re looking for 12 

is if there are boats that are excluded from fishing in the EEZ 13 
and the moratorium that they put additional pressure on inshore 14 
waters and if that’s the case, I don’t think we can predict how 15 
many people will quit fishing in the EEZ and go to inshore 16 
waters.  I just don’t think you can predict any of that. 17 
 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  You’re against the motion, Mr. Adams? 19 

 20 
MR. ADAMS:  I speak against it. 21 

 22 
DR. CRABTREE:  I don’t think the motion will do anything.  The 23 

law already requires us to use the best available data and do 24 
these types of analyses and the staff has done it to the extent 25 
that it can be done and so I don’t think this motion changes 26 
anything. 27 
 28 
MS. FOOTE:  I just feel that two or three sentences in a hundred 29 

and something page document about this will have major impacts 30 
in Louisiana are not adequate and I’m asking for more than that. 31 
 32 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion on the motion?  I think 33 

everybody knows how they want to vote. 34 
 35 
DR. CRABTREE:  I just have to comment on that.  It is not two or 36 

three sentences.  There are two sections in the document that 37 
are multiple pages long that look at communities and consider 38 
communities. 39 
 40 
MS. FOOTE:  Yes, and as I’ve stated yesterday, as I read those, 41 

those were looking at whether a hundred boats came in or out or 42 
twenty boats.  They weren’t looking at the bigger picture of 43 
what happens when the example that Mr. Adams used, when all the 44 
new people come and fish in our inshore waters.  Perhaps it 45 
can’t be done, but it was never technically addressed. 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are we ready to vote on this motion? 48 
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 1 
MR. PERRET:  Some additional rationale was provided by some of 2 

the members of the fishing community yesterday when they said 3 
that there was inadequate analysis of the impact on fishing 4 
communities and that was testimony yesterday and I think, if 5 
possible, we certainly need additional analysis of this type, 6 
especially the impact on fishing communities. 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are we ready to vote?  All those in favor of 9 
the motion say aye; all those opposed like sign.  Please raise 10 
your hands if you favor this motion, eight in favor; all those 11 
opposed please raise your hand, five in opposition; abstentions, 12 
one abstention.  The motion passes.  Can we now move back to 13 

issues from the Shrimp Committee other than Amendment 13? 14 
 15 
MR. PERRET:  Dr. Leard, are you prepared to tell us a little bit 16 

about Amendment 14, please? 17 
 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Before we go there, is it the wishes of the 19 

council to -- If you could look at D-1 and the remaining issues 20 
on the Shrimp Committee agenda.  Discussion of Shrimp 14?  I 21 
don’t think we need to talk about BRD performance.  Is that 22 
right?  Do you want to talk about 14 now or move on to the other 23 
committee reports and leave the discussion of 14 to the next 24 
meeting?  What’s the wish of the council? 25 
 26 
MR. MINTON:  So moved. 27 

 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  So moved what?  To defer discussion of 14 to 29 

the next council meeting? 30 
 31 
MR. MINTON:  I would move that we defer that to the next council 32 
meeting. 33 
 34 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second to Mr. Minton’s motion?  35 

 36 
MR. RIECHERS:  Second. 37 

 38 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Second by Mr. Riechers.  Discussion on the 39 

motion? 40 
 41 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I would like to have some discussion on it 42 

because there may be some things that we would like to see in 43 
Amendment 14 so that it might even help us sway how we’re going 44 
to vote in Amendment 13. 45 
 46 
MR. ADAMS:  We’ve got some constituents and shareholders out 47 

there that are looking for a discussion on 14 from this meeting 48 
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and if we postpone it, we’re not providing them the product that 1 
is on the agenda. 2 
 3 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Minton, if we could spend just a limited 4 

ten minutes on 14, would that be acceptable to you?  Would you 5 
withdraw your motion? 6 
 7 
MR. MINTON:  Yes. 8 
 9 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’re going to have ten minutes of discussion 10 

on 14 and we don’t want a single person to hog all the time and 11 
so could you give us just a very brief one minute or two minute 12 
introduction, Dr. Leard? 13 
 14 
DR. LEARD:  Less than that, Madam Chairman.  Really the only two 15 

issues that were left from the original scoping document that we 16 
had for 13 and then we split it into 13 and 14, the only two 17 
issues were a fractionalization of the licensing, which would be 18 
a management measure that would reduce the number of permittees 19 
to some level. 20 
 21 
The analysis in Amendment 13 here for the moratorium shows that 22 
the industry is going to be downsizing until about 2012 and so 23 
depending on what you want to do, it would seem that regulating 24 
people out would not be a thing really that you would need to do 25 
at this time because it already looks like it’s going to 26 
continue to spill out of the fishery for the next six or seven 27 
years. 28 
 29 
The other issue was VMS and with a couple of thousand to 3,000 30 
vessels, I don’t know that National Marine Fisheries Service has 31 
the resources to deal with VMS on all shrimp vessels at this 32 
particular time. 33 
 34 
Then Dr. Crabtree brought up yesterday once the red snapper 35 
stock assessment is finished and we get some new information on 36 
F values from that on those juvenile red snapper and whatnot, we 37 
probably need to consider alternatives to look at bycatch 38 
reduction in there, but those are the only three issues that I 39 
know of at this particular time that we would be dealing with in 40 
Amendment 14. 41 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  It’s my sense that of those three issues the 42 

one that is most important to talk about right now is bycatch 43 
reduction.  Am I right about that?  Comments from council 44 
members on bycatch reduction? 45 
 46 
MR. ADAMS:  Once we get the new snapper stock assessment, I 47 

think in Amendment 14 that staff ought to look at the different 48 
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effects on bycatch reduction with the use of current known types 1 
of BRDs and any other BRDs that are in development. 2 
 3 
The second thing is a look at bycatch reduction and the snapper 4 
stock assessment with shrimp time and area closures and then a 5 
third item is to look at the snapper stock assessment and 6 
rebuilding targets with an implementation of a shrimp bycatch 7 
quota. 8 
 9 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Other suggestions on bycatch reduction topics? 10 

 11 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I would like to see some discussion.  I keep 12 

hearing that there is a lot of bycatch of juvenile red snapper 13 
within inside of twenty fathoms and some analysis of if we were 14 
to limit nets, how many nets you could pull or net size within 15 
that twenty-fathom range.  I think we need some analysis on 16 
that. 17 
 18 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Other suggestions for bycatch reduction? 19 

 20 
MR. PERRET:  I would certainly think that foremost would be the 21 

reduction in overall effort by the shrimping industry and the 22 
impact on bycatch.  At one time in the original shrimp plan, 23 
there were 7,000 vessels in the fishery.  We’re down to twenty 24 
whatever hundred permitted and now we don’t know how many more 25 
may be let in, but certainly there’s less effort than there once 26 
was and the impact that’s already had. 27 
 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Other suggestions for topics in 14 regarding 29 

bycatch reduction? 30 
 31 
DR. CLAVERIE:  On the CCA’s letter list, I think they had 32 

time/area closures to reduce bycatch. 33 
 34 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Adams has mentioned that already.  It’s 35 

fine to mention it again though.  Other suggestions?  36 
 37 
DR. CRABTREE:  I think we ought to try and take a look at latent 38 

permits if no one has brought that up and if we end up with a 39 
lot of speculative permits in here, we ought to take a look at 40 
those.  I’m sorry if I was distracted, but, Walter, I assume you 41 
put the issue of transferability to larger vessels on the list 42 
too.  Is that on the list? 43 
 44 
MR. THOMASSIE:  I think that would fall under the purview of 45 

what he just said. 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Related to latent permits would be some 48 
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restrictions on transferability to vessels of greater size or 1 
restricting it to vessels of lesser size. 2 
 3 
MR. THOMASSIE:  Also I would like to look at the idea of -- 4 

There was a lot of concern in the industry about the diminishing 5 
of the fleet now that there’s going to be a moving towards 6 
limited entry and I think we ought to discuss maybe a floor of 7 
permits, a minimum amount of permits that we would make 8 
available through NMFS, at least have it up for discussion so we 9 
can talk about that, a safety net. 10 
 11 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  It’s a little bit off the topic of bycatch 12 

reduction, but it’s related to the other measures that we’re 13 
talking about.  Other issues for bycatch reduction in 14? 14 
 15 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Did someone say bycatch quotas? 16 

 17 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Yes.  Other suggestions for 14 and the goal of 18 

bycatch reduction?  Since we’re dry on that and we’ve got four 19 
more minutes in our ten-minute agenda item, does anyone want to 20 
say anything about VMS? 21 
 22 
MR. FISCHER:  I’m part of the system, but if we can’t 23 

realistically afford it, should we put a lot of time and effort 24 
working on it right now?  I’m just throwing that out and I don’t 25 
know. 26 
 27 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Other comments about VMS? 28 

 29 
DR. CRABTREE:  I think we ought to probably look at it and 30 

consider it.  There has been money budgeted for VMS in the past 31 
and I don’t know if there will be again or not, but I think we 32 
ought to take a look at it. 33 
 34 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I think we need to take a look at it.  We’re 35 

considering it for all of our other fisheries and the shrimp 36 
fishery is no different. 37 
 38 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I was impressed when Wilma said there may be 39 

another three mil that she’s getting for it. 40 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion on VMS?  Other discussion 41 

on VMS? 42 
 43 
MR. FISCHER:  Roy, how different is electronic logbooks from 44 

VMS?  Are you not getting the data immediately or -- 45 
 46 
DR. CRABTREE:  You don’t get the data from the electronic 47 

logbook at all until you take it off the boat and download it. 48 
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 1 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are we ready to move on to the Joint Reef 2 

Fish/Mackerel/Red Drum Management Committee report?   3 
 4 
MR. FISCHER:  Thank you, Madam Chair.  I was scheduled to give 5 

this report at 1:30 yesterday and so in the sake of time, could 6 
I just go to the motions? 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Definitely. 9 

 10 
MR. FISCHER:  Quickly, the joint committee was called to order.  11 

Three committees met and we had one absence and working our way 12 
down, under Tab C, Number 3(b) included examples of bundling and 13 
alternatives listed in Tab C, Number 3(a). 14 
 15 
This type of a bundling could be used in the EIS to reduce the 16 
number of alternatives that must be analyzed.  The committee 17 
recommends, and I so move, that the council accept the 18 
alternatives as presented in Tab C, Number 3(a) and bundles of 19 
alternatives in Tab C, Number 3(b). 20 
 21 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Is there any 22 
discussion of the committee motion?  All those in favor of the 23 
motion say aye; opposed like sign.  The motion passes without 24 
opposition. 25 
 26 
MR. FISCHER:  By consensus, the committee approved the Purpose 27 
and Need section under Tab 3, Number 3(c) with the following 28 
changes:  1)the statement must be revised to make it clear that 29 
species other than those in fishery management plans may be 30 
managed by the council; 2)delete “council” from the first 31 
sentence of the third paragraph; and 3)delete the last sentence 32 
in the last paragraph.  On behalf of the committees, I so move 33 
the council accept these changes.   34 
 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Is there any 36 
discussion of the committee motion?  All those in favor say aye; 37 
opposed like sign.  The motion passes. 38 
 39 
MR. FISCHER:  The committees heard a status report on the Draft 40 

Generic Amendment for Extension of the Charter Vessel Permit 41 
Moratorium.  The committees recommended, and I so move, the 42 
council accept the public hearing locations and dates listed 43 
under Tab B, Number 4, switching the dates for Port Isabel and 44 
Galveston. 45 
 46 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  There’s a committee motion.  Any discussion?  47 
All those in favor say aye; opposed like sign.  The motion 48 
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passed without opposition. 1 
 2 
MR. FISCHER:  The committees reviewed staff recommendations 3 

under Tab C, Number 5 for stocks which benchmark assessments 4 
would be conducted under SEDAR Assessment 17 and 19.  By 5 
consensus, the committees recommended, and I so move, the 6 
council adopt red snapper for SEDAR-17 scheduled for the fall of 7 
2009 and greater amberjack, vermilion snapper, and gray 8 
triggerfish for SEDAR-19 in the fall of 2010. 9 
 10 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  There’s a committee motion.  Any discussion?  11 
All those in favor say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The 12 
motion passes. 13 
 14 
MR. FISCHER:  The committees then considered stocks for which it 15 

wanted updates to be prepared under Tab C, Number 5(c)(2), which 16 
included staff recommendations for goliath grouper in 2006, gag 17 
in 2009, and red grouper in 2010.  The committees recommended, 18 
and I so move, the council accept updates for goliath grouper, 19 
gag grouper, and red grouper stocks and for red drum at the 20 
earliest possible date. 21 
 22 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Any discussion of 23 

the committee motion? 24 
 25 
MR. ADAMS:  I think the motion may be confusing because you have 26 

specific dates listed for goliath grouper, gag grouper, and red 27 
grouper, but then it says “and for red drum at the earliest 28 
possible date” which I think you’re tacking on red drum without 29 
any kind of a date.  In the motion, it’s just throwing the four 30 
stocks in together to be analyzed at the earliest possible date 31 
when we know we already have dates set for the other three. 32 
 33 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Adams, do you have a suggestion? 34 

 35 
MR. ADAMS:  A suggestion to delete “and red drum at the earliest 36 
possible date.” 37 

 38 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Adams has made a motion.  Is there a 39 

second for that motion?   40 
 41 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Second. 42 

 43 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Second by Dr. Claverie.  Discussion of the 44 

amendment?   45 
 46 
MR. SIMPSON:  Degraaf, is it your intention not to do an update 47 

on red drum? 48 
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 1 
MR. ADAMS:  I would ask the SEDAR committee to give us a 2 

suggestion on when they can do it before we ask them to do 3 
something that’s not even on their radar. 4 
 5 
MR. SIMPSON:  It’s the purpose of the councils to suggest a SEAR 6 

and what priorities they want it done, not the other way around. 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  You probably all know this, but I think that 9 

the Science Center feels that a red drum assessment would be 10 
more properly done under the Gulf States purview than under the 11 
council process and so there is a little bit of disagreement 12 
here about where the assessment should take place and who should 13 
be lead on it and all that. 14 
 15 
MR. SIMPSON:  I don’t think that’s a correct characterization, 16 

Madam Chairman.  I think the issue of have the states met their 17 
goals under red drum is sufficiently answered and documented to 18 
our Gulf States Marine Fisheries Commission satisfaction. 19 
 20 
Now we’re talking about certifying and that has to be done by 21 
National Marine Fisheries Service, those results.  That can be 22 
done in an update.  If you want a new assessment for red drum, 23 
that’s entirely not up to the commission.  That’s up to this 24 
council, which manages red drum, and National Marine Fisheries 25 
Service. 26 
 27 
That will require a massive tagging and recapture study and so 28 
update is certification of the states actions with regards to 29 
their requirements, which we feel like they have met, and an 30 
assessment that’s some time in the future would depend upon a 31 
massive tagging and recapture effort in the offshore waters to 32 
determine the standing stock in the EEZ. 33 
 34 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Thank you for that clarification, Mr. Simpson.  35 

Does everybody understand the complications of the amendment?  36 
Are you ready to vote on the amendment?  The amendment would 37 
remove that last clause about red drum.  All those in favor of 38 
the amendment say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The 39 
amendment fails.  Back to the main motion.  Do we need to 40 

discuss the motion anymore? 41 
 42 
DR. CLAVERIE:  On red drum, the council, the federal system, has 43 

requested the states to attain a 30 percent escapement I call 44 
it, and it’s called other things too, and now that we are 45 
learning that the LNGs are going to kill an additional 3 percent 46 
offshore or whatever percentage it is, should we increase the 30 47 
percent by the amount that’s going to be killed by the LNGs?  48 
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How will we determine that? 1 
 2 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I don’t think that’s really germane to the 3 

main motion.  It’s an interesting point and I think we have to 4 
keep thinking about LNG, but thank you for bringing it up, but I 5 
don’t think it affects whether we vote for this motion or not.  6 
Any further discussion on the motion?  All those in favor of the 7 
motion say aye; all those opposed like sign, one in opposition.  8 
The motion passes.  Any other business, Mr. Fischer, from the 9 

Joint Reef Fish/Mackerel/Red Drum Committee? 10 
 11 
MR. FISCHER:  Madam Chair, this concludes my report. 12 

 13 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’re going to move on to Administrative 14 

Policy, Dr. Claverie. 15 
 16 
DR. CLAVERIE:  This is Tab F.  I guess I’ll just give a quickie.  17 

We were into teleconferencing and video teleconferencing and we 18 
don’t have any definite answers on that yet.  We also 19 
recommended that -- I don’t know if the committee can give this 20 
authority or whether we recommend to the council to give this 21 
authority, but the committee approved to give staff 22 
authorization to continue to set up the wireless network at 23 
council meetings and on behalf of the committee, I so move. 24 
 25 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Any discussion of 26 

the committee motion? 27 
 28 
MR. FISCHER:  I think what I would like to do also is a very 29 

brief presentation, if this motion passes, and have Steve or 30 
someone give us a ten-minute or five-minute presentation.  I was 31 
just made aware we could type up a motion here and send it to 32 
Lela wirelessly and it would simplify a lot.  Let’s catch up 33 
with technology. 34 
 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any further discussion of the committee 36 
motion?  All those in favor of the committee motion say aye; 37 
opposed like sign.  The motion passes. 38 
 39 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I thought that would be the end of it, but I 40 

guess not.  Steve, and I thought we told him to go ahead and do 41 
that, but it’s not in the report.  Staff uses wireless to get to 42 
their printer and there’s also a printer in the back, or there 43 
was and I don’t know if it’s still there, in the back of the 44 
room for use by us and people in the room. 45 
 46 
All those can be made wireless so that we could sit at the desk 47 
here and have the printer print out something off of our 48 
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computer.  Also, part of the wireless hookup with staff’s 1 
wireless system would be that we could access the documents that 2 
the council has. 3 
 4 
For instance, yesterday I think, Roy, wasn’t there some data 5 
from Secretarial Amendment 1 that people were looking for and we 6 
could have accessed that off of the council disk. 7 
 8 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Dr. Claverie, is there another committee 9 

motion that you’re bringing to us? 10 
 11 
DR. CLAVERIE:  It’s not a committee motion because it’s not in 12 

here, but I thought that we recommended that we authorize Steve 13 
to go ahead with that. 14 
 15 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Dr. Claverie, could we take up the actual 16 

committee motions first? 17 
 18 
DR. CLAVERIE:  That’s all. 19 

 20 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  There’s one on the top of the back page that 21 

we haven’t covered yet. 22 
 23 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Mine is two pages instead of one and I thought 24 
that was it.  The committee approved to authorize staff to 25 
continue to improve the infrastructure associated with the 26 
meeting room wireless network, including an improved hard drive 27 
and printing system and on behalf of the committee, I so move.  28 

That’s what I just described. 29 
 30 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I have a committee motion.  Any discussion of 31 
the committee motion?  All those in favor of the committee 32 
motion say aye; opposed like sign.  The motion passes.  Thank 33 

you, Dr. Claverie.  Anything else? 34 
 35 
DR. CLAVERIE:  We’ve been getting CDs all of a sudden and the 36 

latest CD you have that you got when you walked into this room 37 
was one with everything that had to do with this meeting that 38 
the staff had as of last Friday. 39 
The good news is that after this meeting is over and I don’t 40 
know how long it’s going to take, Trish, a week or two, we will 41 
get a CD with everything, including the handouts and everything 42 
on it, and all the reports and the motions and all those sort of 43 
things so that the bottom line is we can throw all the paper 44 
away and just have a CD.  The committee wanted particularly to 45 
thank staff for instituting this sort of thing. 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Thank you, staff.  I think we’re all relieved 48 
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that this is working as well as it has and we really appreciate 1 
your professional production of the CDs.  It has been very 2 
helpful. 3 
 4 
DR. CLAVERIE:  This is all due to their active participation in 5 

it.  The other thing is that we were advised that Commerce 6 
Office of General Counsel had determined that we come under FMLA 7 
or something like that and the chair, you Julie, are supposed to 8 
set up a joint committee meeting to see what that means and what 9 
changes we might have to make to our SOPPs because of that. 10 
 11 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We’ll try to do that at the next council 12 

meeting. 13 
 14 
DR. CLAVERIE:  That concludes my report. 15 

 16 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do you all want a five or ten-minute break 17 

before we go into Sustainable Fisheries? 18 
 19 
MR. MINTON:  Madam Chair, would it be appropriate at this time 20 

to request staff to look into possibilities of using PowerPoint 21 
with audio on them to conduct these public hearings in areas as 22 
opposed to sending staff around the country so much or do you 23 
want to hold that until later?  It’s just a recommendation that 24 
we talked about this morning. 25 
 26 
DR. CLAVERIE:  We’re still looking into that. 27 

 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I would rather not have a discussion of that 29 

right now because so many people are leaving soon and we have to 30 
get through the agenda. 31 
 32 
DR. CLAVERIE:  That’s in the report if you want to read the 33 

whole report. 34 
 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do people need a break?  It’s been about an 36 

hour that we’ve been working.  We’re going to take a short 37 
break, ten minutes.  Be back at the table in ten minutes. 38 
(Whereupon, a brief recess was taken.) 39 
 40 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Council members, please take your seats. 41 

 42 
MR. RIECHERS:  In keeping with Myron’s tone of a very 43 

abbreviated summary, our meeting of the Sustainable Fisheries 44 
and Ecosystem Committee was called to order on March 8, 2005.  45 
Mr. Bob Shipp and Steve Atran gave a report summarizing the 46 
ecosystem-based decision support workshop that was held in Key 47 
Largo, Florida, February 14 to 18, 2005. 48 
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 1 
Next Mr. Atran reviewed the socioeconomic attitudes and values 2 
survey document prepared by a social science and ecosystem 3 
management working group.  By consensus, the committee expressed 4 
that reef fish and shrimp should be added to king and Spanish 5 
mackerel and red drum as priority species within that survey. 6 
 7 
Following that, the committee reviewed the action plan and draft 8 
timeline to achieve the task outlined in the statement of work 9 
for public participation and ecosystem approaches to fisheries 10 
management.  By consensus, the committee asked that the 11 
Ecosystem SSC be scheduled to convene as soon as possible and 12 
that was in a motion form.  13 

 14 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Any discussion of 15 
the committee motion?  All those in favor of the committee 16 
motion say aye; opposed like sign.  The motion carried. 17 
 18 
MR. RIECHERS:  Madam Chair, that concludes my report, but there 19 

is one additional item that staff has informed me we should 20 
bring before the full council.  In order to develop an RFP or a 21 
bidding process from a facilitator, we need to know the number 22 
of meetings that we would be planning to hold on the ecosystem-23 
based workshop. 24 
 25 
I have a prepared a motion.  I would move that the RFP include a 26 
clause that the contract would be a minimum of five stakeholder 27 
meetings up to a maximum of ten with the price of additional 28 
meetings over five be bid on a per meeting basis. 29 
 30 
MR. PERRET:  Second. 31 

 32 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  There is a second to the motion.  Is there any 33 
discussion of the motion?  All those in favor of the motion say 34 
aye; opposed like sign.  The motion carries.   35 
 36 

Next we’ll move into the Migratory Species Committee report, but 37 
before we do that, Dr. Nelson asked me to announce that during 38 
Earth Week in April there will be a PBS documentary on billfish 39 
on local PBS stations. 40 
 41 
The documentary examines the status of billfish worldwide and 42 
contains a lot of underwater footage by Guy Harvey.  He just 43 
wanted to recommend that everybody be on the lookout for that.   44 
 45 
MS. WALKER:  The committee met and we reviewed a pre-draft of a 46 

Consolidated Atlantic HMS Management Plan for the council to 47 
comment on and I’m going to just read the motions that the 48 
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committee made.  In reference to commenting, the deadline is 1 
March 31. 2 
 3 
Without objection, the committee recommends, and I so move, that 4 
the council request that the HMS and billfish plans be kept 5 
separate. 6 
 7 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Is there any 8 
discussion of the committee motion?  All those in favor say aye; 9 
opposed like sign.  The motion carries. 10 
 11 
MS. WALKER:  Without objection, the committee recommends, and I 12 
so move, that there be mandatory workshops for captains on 13 
pelagic longline vessels. 14 
 15 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Any discussion of 16 

the committee motion? 17 
 18 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Are there mandatory workshop requirements now? 19 

 20 
MS WALKER:  No. 21 

 22 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any further discussion of the motion?  All 23 
those in favor say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The motion 24 
passes. 25 
 26 
MS. WALKER:  Without objection, the committee recommends, and I 27 
so move, that the council suggest that an interactive web-based 28 
tutorial be available. 29 
 30 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Any discussion of 31 
the committee motion?  All those in favor say aye; opposed like 32 
sign.  The motion passes. 33 
 34 
MS. WALKER:  On voice vote, with one objection, the committee 35 
recommends, and I so move, that the interactive web-based HMS 36 
regulations understanding and compliance workshops be made 37 
mandatory for commercial captains. 38 
 39 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Is there 40 
discussion of the committee motion?  All those in favor of the 41 
motion say aye; opposed like sign.  The motion passes. 42 
 43 
MS. WALKER:  Without objection, the committee recommends, and I 44 
so move, that the council recommend that NMFS implement 45 
complementary HMS management measures in Madison-Swanson and 46 
Steamboat Lumps Marine Reserves. 47 
 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Is there any 1 
discussion?  All those in favor say aye; all those opposed.  The 2 
motion passes. 3 
 4 
MS. WALKER:  Without objection, the committee recommends, and I 5 
so move, that the council recommend that time/area closures in 6 
the Gulf EEZ consider a broader bycatch problem than white 7 
marlin.  For instance, should include blue marlin, spearfish, 8 
sailfish, undersized swordfish and white marlin and that 9 
time/area closures not be formulated in such a manner that 10 
encourages concentration of longline operations in any area of 11 
the Gulf EEZ. 12 
 13 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any discussion of the committee motion?  All 14 
those in favor say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The motion 15 
passes. 16 
 17 
MS. WALKER:  Without objection, the committee recommends, and I 18 
so move, that the council request that the HMS regulations 19 
acknowledge and comply with Gulf EEZ EFH and HAPC designations 20 
and regulations. 21 
 22 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Is there any 23 
discussion of the committee motion?  All those in favor say aye; 24 
opposed like sign.  The motion passes. 25 
 26 
MS. WALKER:  Without objection, the committee recommends, and I 27 
so move, that there be no action in the Gulf for the rebuilding 28 
plan for northern albacore. 29 
 30 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  It’s a committee motion.  Is there any 31 
discussion?  Please vote aye if you’re in favor; please vote aye 32 
if you’re opposed.  The motion passes without opposition. 33 
 34 
MS. WALKER:  Without objection, the committee recommends, and I 35 
so move, that the council recommend that Bullet 3, increase the 36 
minimum legal size for white and/or blue marlin, be the first 37 
management measure implemented and that the use of circle hooks, 38 
when required, be limited to directed HMS fishing in the Gulf of 39 
Mexico. 40 
 41 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Is there any 42 

discussion? 43 
 44 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I’m trying to remember if there was more to that 45 

motion.  Did we say anything about only be used or not be 46 
required on high-speed lures? 47 
 48 
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MS. WALKER:  No, we didn’t. 1 

 2 
MR. ADAMS:  I think, Mau, that this discussion, the topic is 3 

natural baits. 4 
 5 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any further discussion on the motion?  Are you 6 
ready to vote?  All those in favor say aye; all those opposed 7 
like sign.  The motion passes. 8 
 9 
MS. WALKER:  By a vote of four to one, the committee recommends, 10 
and I so move, that the council recommend that in the Gulf only 11 
Bullet 2 be implemented, clarify that HMS tournaments must be 12 
registered with HMS Management Division and require operators to 13 
be in receipt of confirmation number from HMS Management 14 
Division before registration is considered complete. 15 
 16 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  We have a committee motion.  Any discussion of 17 
the committee motion?  All those in favor of the motion say aye; 18 
opposed like sign.  The motion passes. 19 
 20 
MS WALKER:  Without objection, the committee recommends, and I 21 
so move, that the council request NMFS to adopt the calendar 22 
year on bluefin tuna. 23 
 24 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  It’s a committee motion.  Any discussion?  All 25 
those in favor say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The motion 26 
passes. 27 
 28 
MS. WALKER:  Madam Chair, due to time constraints, the committee 29 

did not review the remaining issues of authorized fishing gear 30 
or regulatory housekeeping and we asked the committee if they 31 
had any motions to make regarding that to bring them to full 32 
council. 33 
 34 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Are there any motions at this time from anyone 35 

on those issues? 36 
 37 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I would like to move that the calendar year 38 
seasons apply not only to bluefin tuna, but also to HMS and 39 
billfish. 40 
 41 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second for Dr. Claverie’s motion? 42 

 43 
MR. ADAMS:  Second. 44 

 45 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Seconded by Mr. Adams.   46 

 47 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Also to all HMS and marlin. 48 
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 1 
MR. HORN:  Do we know what that’s going to do with all the 2 

different fisheries that are prosecuted?  I’m not opposed to it, 3 
but sometimes these good ideas sound good, but in practicality 4 
may not work.  I don’t know what the answer is to that. 5 
 6 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Basically the answer is that it’s better for the 7 

Gulf fishery because the season as now -- The change in the 8 
season, the date of the end of the season and the beginning of 9 
the new one as it is now, it’s kind of in the middle of our 10 
actual active season. 11 
 12 
Therefore it could be that if a quota is reached or the 250 13 
limit is reached we would not be able to land any of those other 14 
fish at the beginning of our season and it would be midway 15 
through the season before we could land any.  It’s of benefit to 16 
the Gulf to have it this way.   17 
 18 
Plus the time, December and January -- In other words, if it’s a 19 
calendar year you would be getting your permit when you are 20 
inactive.  You wouldn’t be in the middle of a fishing tournament 21 
and have to be sure you have your new permit. 22 
 23 
MR. ADAMS:  Mau, as a clarification to your wording, do you want 24 

that to read “and marlin” or “and billfish?” 25 
 26 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I guess it should be billfish.  That’s the term 27 

that NMFS uses because that includes sailfish and spearfish. 28 
 29 
MR. HORN:  That motion includes all the commercial and 30 

recreational fisheries, I assume. 31 
 32 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is that your intention, Dr. Claverie? 33 

 34 
DR. CLAVERIE:  That’s my intention.  Yes, because it’s in the 35 

context of the plans, which apply to both commercial and 36 
recreational. 37 
MR. HORN:  Again, maybe I’m barking up an empty tree, but I 38 

would like to see what the seasons are and I would much rather 39 
hear from the folks that are involved in that fishery if in fact 40 
this changes anything and maybe it doesn’t.  If it does, I would 41 
sure like to know that those folks involved in those fisheries, 42 
those commercial fisheries, would be in favor of this before we 43 
took this action and so again, I don’t know what the seasons 44 
are. 45 
 46 
MR. FISCHER:  I believe the season starts June 1 and it’s sort 47 

of awkward because you have to change permits out in the middle 48 
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of your fishing season and if this covers the entire Atlantic 1 
seaboard, most of the fisheries up east are shut down in the 2 
wintertime.  The same applies to everywhere.  If you’re fishing 3 
off the east coast, in the middle of your fishing season you 4 
have to get a new permit. 5 
 6 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any further discussion on the motion? 7 

 8 
MR. HORN:  I move we table this motion until we receive 9 
information on all the fisheries, what the dates are, and what 10 
it will do to them. 11 
 12 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Is there a second to the motion to table? 13 

 14 
MS. WILLIAMS:  Second. 15 

 16 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Second by Ms. Williams.  Mr. Swingle, how do 17 

we proceed here? 18 
 19 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  A motion to table is non-debatable 20 

and must be passed by a majority. 21 
 22 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  All those in favor of the motion to table 23 
please say aye; all those opposed like sign.  Please raise your 24 
hands if you’re in favor of the motion to table, eight in favor; 25 
those opposed please raise your hand.  The motion to table 26 
passes. 27 
 28 
MS. WALKER:  Madam Chair, Mr. O’Hearn has just brought something 29 

to my attention that the council under the authorized fishing 30 
gear that we had passed a motion to authorize spear gun fishing 31 
gear as permissible gear type only for the recreational Atlantic 32 
tuna fishery or in the commercial hand gear and recreational 33 
Atlantic tuna fishery with no sale and he’s requesting that the 34 
council offer this as a comment to HMS. 35 
 36 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I’m sorry, did you say that the committee 37 

passed a motion along those lines? 38 
 39 
MS. WALKER:  No, Mr. O’Hearn said that we did it at the Panama 40 

City council meeting. 41 
 42 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do you agree with that recollection? 43 

 44 
MS. WALKER:  I don’t recall. 45 

 46 
MR. ATRAN:  The council had recommended that spearfishing be 47 

added as an authorized gear to the HMS fisheries.  That was back 48 



 172 

when we were still looking at separate HMS and billfish 1 
amendments.  I don’t know if you need to re-recommend that under 2 
the consolidated amendment or not. 3 
 4 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Could we just take our past action as our 5 

support for that measure and the request is that it be included 6 
in our set of comments?   7 
 8 
MS. WALKER:  Yes, Madam Chairman, that would suffice. 9 

 10 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Do you want a motion to that effect or do you 11 

just want the record to -- Just our discussion to be a direction 12 
to staff to do that? 13 
 14 
MS. WALKER:  The record to reflect the instruction to staff. 15 

 16 
CHAIRMAN WALKER:  Is everybody comfortable with that approach?  17 

Thank you, Mr. O’Hearn, for bringing it up at this time.  Thank 18 
you, Ms. Walker.  Anything else on migratory species? 19 
 20 
MR. FISCHER:  I don’t want to rehash something this council has 21 

done a few meetings ago, especially at this late hour, but it 22 
has to do with the commercial technique in fishing, meaning 23 
green sticking.  I never understood why we voted to outlaw green 24 
sticks because this is a regulated species and it’s under ICCAT 25 
and there’s not many boats that do it, but I’ve got people 26 
asking me why and I guess that’s why I want to know why. 27 
 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Does the council want to engage in a 29 

discussion of green sticks right now or do you want to move 30 
through the rest of our agenda?  We could put this under Other 31 
Business if it doesn’t impact our response to this document that 32 
we’re trying to develop responses to.  Can we add green sticks 33 
to Other Business? 34 
 35 
MR. FISCHER:  That’s fine.  You asked if there was anything 36 

under HMS. 37 
 38 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Yes, I did.  Now I’m redirecting you to Other 39 

Business.  Please bring it up at that time. 40 
 41 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Julie, on all the motions the committee had made 42 

that were passed, I didn’t hear any objections.  Towards the 43 
end, you said that one of the motions was without objection and 44 
could you say that for the record for all of them so our letter 45 
of comment can show that? 46 
 47 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  I don’t recall.  It seems like there were some 48 



 173 

objections.  I don’t recall.  If that’s true, when we get the 1 
minutes our comments certainly will include the fact that they 2 
were all passed without objection, but I can’t recall whether 3 
it’s true or not. 4 
 5 
DR. CLAVERIE:  It says so on the board.  She’s going through 6 

them, but you did not say so when you said the motion passes.  7 
As long as it’s where our letter can say without objection to 8 
each one of them. 9 
 10 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  If the record shows that, then our letter will 11 

say that.  Anything else from migratory species?  We’re going to 12 
move on to AP Selection and, Mr. Horn, you just need to let the 13 
public know that we made our decisions and how they can see 14 
copies of it. 15 
 16 
MR. HORN:  Are we going to need to re-approve these panels, 17 

Wayne?  We’ve done that in closed session or we just need to 18 
make the document public? 19 
 20 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  The intent of handing this out is 21 

for you to let the public know that this is the committee and 22 
council action and it’s available on the back table for their 23 
review. 24 
 25 
MR. HORN:  With that, then the Advisory Panel met and discussed 26 

the advisory panels.  There were some adjustments and changes 27 
and they’ve been approved by the full council and they will be 28 
available on the back table after this meeting.  Is that 29 
correct, after this meeting? 30 
 31 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  They are currently on the back 32 

table. 33 
 34 
MR. HORN:  Very good and anyone who is interested can see who 35 

were approved and maybe possibly those who were not. 36 
 37 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Thank you, Mr. Horn.  Ms. Foote, the SSC. 38 

 39 
MS. FOOTE:  The SSC Selection Committee met and made some minor 40 

changes in panel membership and the results are available on the 41 
back table and the full council passed those as well. 42 
 43 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Thank you, Ms. Foote.  Next we’re going to 44 

take up a brief report from Mr. Hendrix on his Honolulu meeting. 45 
 46 
MR. HENDRIX:  A very brief report.  Steve Atran and I attended a 47 

MAFAC meeting where there was also a joint meeting of the 48 
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council chairmen and executive directors with Admiral 1 
Lautenbacher and Dr. Hogarth. 2 
 3 
They both presented the current situation and discussed the 4 
budget for this year.  Dr. Hogarth had a second breakfast 5 
meeting with us on the second day of the meetings and instructed 6 
the council chairmen and executive directors to decide on the 7 
funding based on what funding was available. 8 
 9 
He said the funding had come out at the same level as the year 10 
before, minus administrative charges, and I’ll refer to Tab K, 11 
Number 2, which is a memo from Dr. Hogarth that shows the 12 
separation and the funding level for the Gulf Council was 13 
$168,571 for the -- This is Fiscal Year 2005, right, Wayne? 14 
 15 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR WAYNE SWINGLE:  Calendar Year 2005. 16 

 17 
MR. HENDRIX:  Calendar Year 2005.  There was some discussion 18 

about the amounts among the different councils.  Some of the 19 
councils had received funding earlier on in the year and since 20 
it had come from the same funding source, they elected not to go 21 
with an even distribution of funds and that’s reflected in this 22 
memo. 23 
 24 
Admiral Lautenbacher and Dr. Hogarth also made presentations in 25 
the meeting and discussed the efforts of the Gulf Council in the 26 
generic amendment for the aquaculture or the generic aquaculture 27 
amendment and spoke in support of that and that pretty much 28 
concludes my report. 29 
 30 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Thank you, Mr. Hendrix.  Any questions for Mr. 31 

Hendrix on that meeting in Honolulu?  I’m going to give a brief 32 
report on two meetings I attended in Washington.  The executive 33 
directors and council chairs assembled for a meeting with 34 
Representative Gilcrest, who chairs the House committee that 35 
deals with our issues, and Senator Stevens, who chairs the 36 
Senate committee that deals with our issues. 37 
 38 
All of the councils were represented at those two meetings.  39 
They’re getting ready to rewrite the MSA reauthorization and 40 
they wanted to have, since regional councils have been discussed 41 
a lot by the two Ocean Commission reports, they wanted to have 42 
some face-to-face meetings with the leaders and executive 43 
directors of the councils to test ideas and find out what 44 
concerns the councils had. 45 
 46 
In the meeting with Representative Gilcrest, things were very 47 
informal.  He’s very interested in ecosystem management and we 48 
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tried to convince him that the councils have the tools and the 1 
experience.  We know the people and we’re poised to move into 2 
ecosystem management and that that’s a preferable strategy to 3 
one that was suggested by the Ocean Commission or the Pew 4 
Commission, I can’t remember which, that there be regional ocean 5 
councils established or regional ecosystem councils established. 6 
 7 
We’ve tried to encourage them to use the existing system of 8 
regional fishery management councils instead of developing a 9 
parallel structure of regional councils to deal with either 10 
oceans or ecosystems. 11 
 12 
There was a great deal of discussion with Senator Stevens about 13 
how long it takes from when we get data about the status of a 14 
fishery to when we’re able to take management actions.  I know 15 
it’s greatly frustrating to us and it’s greatly frustrating to 16 
the other regional fishery management councils as well. 17 
 18 
Some of the other councils think that the solution to that is to 19 
allow the public process in the MSA combined with meeting the 20 
requirements of the Administrative Procedures Act to substitute 21 
for meeting the requirements of the National Environmental 22 
Policy Act. 23 
 24 
The senators were listening to that.  Senator Stevens 25 
particularly was an author of the MSA and agreed that his 26 
intention at the time that he established it was that the MSA 27 
process would substitute for NEPA, but that court cases have 28 
determined that was not adequate and so he seemed sympathetic to 29 
that idea. 30 
 31 
My comment was that I thought in our region we’re just doing 32 
much better on NEPA documents than we were four years ago and 33 
that the process is too slow, but it may not be because of NEPA.  34 
There may be other issues as well that need to be addressed in 35 
order to make us be able to more quickly respond to what we see 36 
happening in a stock when we get the data that there’s some 37 
change that requires management. 38 
 39 
Those are the highlights.  They seem to like the idea of getting 40 
us together and talking.  They seemed to indicate that they 41 
might do that again in the future and actually Senator Snowe, 42 
Senator Inouye, and Senator Smith all joined the listening 43 
session with Senator Stevens and so this group of -- Plus the 44 
aides of Senator Lott and other senators interested in our issue 45 
were in the meeting room at the time. 46 
 47 
There’s a lot of interest in hearing from us, which I think is 48 
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very affirming, and I’ll continue to keep you posted on those 1 
sessions if they continue as things develop.  Next we’re going 2 
to move to Enforcement Reports. 3 
 4 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  I was just going to report that Mr. 5 

McKinney indicated that he was submitting his as a written 6 
report. 7 
 8 
LCDR ROGERS:  Over the last several months, particularly in 9 

December and January, we had a high level of shrimping activity 10 
in the region and in the southeastern Gulf off of the Dry 11 
Tortugas between Key West and St. Pete. 12 
 13 
During that time, we issued ten summary settlements for 14 
TEDs/BRDs violations on shrimp vessels.  Just yesterday we had 15 
another one and so there’s been a high level of non-compliance 16 
with the TEDs and BRDs in that region. 17 
 18 
This morning, we terminated a fishing vessel, a shrimp vessel, 19 
in that vicinity and that makes seven in the last three months 20 
for significant safety violations and so the shrimp industry is 21 
certainly feeling the pain of the oil prices and low shrimp 22 
prices and we’re seeing a deterioration of those vessels in 23 
terms of their operational capacity and it appears that some of 24 
them are adjusting TEDs and BRDs in ways that help them retain 25 
more shrimp as a result of that and we’re out on the water and 26 
we’re seeing more of it 27 
 28 
We had almost 350 manatee cases in the last year, in 2004, that 29 
we prosecuted for U.S. Fish and Wildlife and in the last two 30 
months we had forty-eight of those cases.  Again, the winter 31 
season they’re pushing into warmer waters and then we have all 32 
the boaters coming down to Florida for warmer water boating and 33 
so we get a spike in the annual curve at that period in time. 34 
 35 
We’ve had a number of recent cases where we’ve been removing 36 
crew members from fishing vessels for active warrants, six or 37 
seven in the last few weeks that have fallen into that category. 38 
 39 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Questions for Lieutenant Commander Rogers? 40 

 41 
MR. PERRET:  I have a question relative to enforcement, but Mr. 42 

Riechers is not here and NOAA agents are not here, but maybe Dr. 43 
Crabtree knows the answer.  I’m reading an e-mail I got from 44 
NMFS this morning and I must compliment the agents in Parks and 45 
Wildlife in Texas.  They seized 8,851 pounds of illegally-taken 46 
reef fish, primarily red snapper, and they sold them at auction. 47 
 48 
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When I was in Louisiana, and unless the law changed, and in 1 
Mississippi, when we confiscate illegally-taken fish, we cannot 2 
sell them.  We donate them to charity and all that.  Is there a 3 
federal law -- Obviously you have that leeway to sell an 4 
illegally-taken product? 5 
 6 
DR. CRABTREE:  We do sell it.  I can’t tell you right now, maybe 7 

Scott knows, where the proceeds go and how that works. 8 
 9 
LCDR ROGERS:  What the process is is that rather than hold the 10 

catch until the case is finalized, we sell the catch and then 11 
seize the check and then as a result of that, it’s a lot easier 12 
in terms of maintaining chain of custody for it. 13 
 14 
If the case is proven out at the end after it goes through 15 
General Counsel and other stuff that the person was in the right 16 
and he deserved to achieve that catch, then we can give him his 17 
check back.  If we just get rid of his fish, then we fall into 18 
some search and seizure and other restrictions that limit our 19 
ability to reply and we would have to pay him back for that 20 
fish. 21 
 22 
MR. PERRET:  I can do that too and we do that if say the person 23 

didn’t have the person didn’t have a license or something like 24 
that, but this is an illegally-taken product that the government 25 
sold and so obviously the government has the authority to sell 26 
an illegally-caught fish and I can’t do it in the state of 27 
Mississippi.  I’m just wondering about the language. 28 
 29 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Perret, let me encourage you to get in 30 

touch with Mr. McKinney or someone from NOAA Law Enforcement and 31 
see if you can get to the bottom of that. 32 
 33 
MR. MINTON:  Corky, we can do it in Alabama.  We get three bids 34 

on a product even if it’s taken illegally.  We typically do it 35 
by the amount of product and if it’s just a small amount, we do 36 
donate it to charity, but when you get into thousands of pounds, 37 
charity can’t handle it and so we get three bids and we hold the 38 
check, just like Scott said, and after it’s adjudicated if 39 
they’re found guilty then we deposit it into our account. 40 
 41 
MS. WALKER:  My question would be are those illegal fish counted 42 

against the commercial quota? 43 
 44 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Does anyone know the answer to Ms. Walker’s 45 

question? 46 
 47 
DR. CRABTREE:  I’m pretty sure a trip ticket is filed.  They’re 48 
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sold to a dealer and the dealer would then file a trip ticket on 1 
those fish so that they would be counted. 2 
 3 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Next is the Regional Director’s Report. 4 

 5 
DR. CRABTREE:  First I would like to -- You’re all probably 6 

aware that the administration has put out an Ocean Action Plan, 7 
which is in response to the Ocean Commission report and, Madam 8 
Chairman, I would like to ask that at our next meeting an item 9 
be put on the agenda so that I could go over the Ocean Action 10 
Plan. 11 
 12 
Secondly, I would like to note that we passed out a number of 13 
cards the other day, but a week from tomorrow the regional 14 
office will be moving.  We will be closed a week from Friday and 15 
also we’ll be closed a week from Monday when everything is being 16 
moved and you have our new address and staff has it.  We also 17 
will have new phone numbers. 18 
 19 
Last Friday, a press release and a decision was announced 20 
relative to a petition from the Center of Biological Diversity 21 
that we received asking that we list Acropora corals, these are 22 
elkhorn and staghorn corals, as endangered or threatened.   23 
 24 
On Friday, we announced our decision to go forward with a 25 
proposed rule to list elkhorn and staghorn coral as threatened 26 
under the Endangered Species Act and I expect that a proposed 27 
rule will come out some time in the near future. 28 
 29 
Amendment 23, the Vermilion Snapper Rebuilding Plan, the 30 
proposed rule published yesterday.  The grouper trip limits 31 
emergency rule published on February 17 with an effective date 32 
of March 3.  The emergency rule reopening the application period 33 
for the charterboat/headboat permit moratorium is now in 34 
headquarters and I expect that that will publish in the near 35 
future. 36 
 37 
Finally, the January grouper quota monitoring numbers are posted 38 
on our website now if you’re interested in looking at them.  39 
They are a little bit ahead of last year’s numbers for January 40 
on shallow-water grouper and a fair amount ahead on deep-water 41 
grouper, but they are available on the website.  That concludes 42 
my report. 43 
 44 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Questions for Dr. Crabtree? 45 

 46 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Roy, will we hear from you if the council needs 47 

to take any action because of the threatened corals?  Do they 48 
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occur at all in the Gulf and if so, will we have to do anything?  1 
Do we have to look into it ourselves? 2 
 3 
DR. CRABTREE:  You will hear from me at that time.  I don’t 4 

expect that the Gulf Council will need to take action.  There 5 
are some of these corals I believe in the Flower Gardens Bank, 6 
but that is already closed to bottom tending gear, and I believe 7 
there is probably some in the Tortugas area, but I think it’s 8 
all within the reserves. 9 
 10 
These corals really don’t occur at depths much below fifty to 11 
sixty feet.  I don’t believe they would be present in areas like 12 
Pulley’s Ridge, but as we look at that and develop management 13 
measures, I will keep the council apprised. 14 
 15 
MR. SIMPSON:  I had a question.  Scott, has your office or 16 

Montoro’s office -- Were they contacted with regard to LNG 17 
facilities since you were involved with the council actions and 18 
the commission actions about the decision to permit those 19 
facilities? 20 
 21 
LCDR ROGERS:  The office for the Coast Guard that handles that 22 

is actually out of Washington, D.C. and while I get a lot of 23 
notifications from the council on that subject, I don’t have a 24 
lot of communication with that office.  It’s in a different 25 
program element. 26 
 27 
We did make sure from a holistic perspective that my counterpart 28 
in D.C. who does fisheries law enforcement was staying engaged 29 
in the process up in D.C. and is watching that.  There’s some 30 
question about the science that was used in terms of whose 31 
version of it you believe for the damage or lack of damage that 32 
these LNG facilities will perceive, but that’s outside of my 33 
expertise to comment on. 34 
 35 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Simpson, if we have time, I would like to 36 

talk about LNG under Other Business as well.  If you wouldn’t 37 
mind, I want to bring one item forward from Other Business while 38 
we still have a quorum and that’s I would like the support of 39 
the council in making an adjustment to the Reef Fish Committee. 40 
 41 
When I spoke with Mr. Fensom about his record of non-attendance 42 
this year, one of the things I asked him was whether he would 43 
accept if I removed him from the Reef Fish Committee and he said 44 
that he could understand that and he would agree to that and so 45 
I would like the council’s support in removing Mr. Fensom from 46 
the Reef Fish Committee and substituting him with Mr. Riechers.  47 
If I could have a motion to that effect, I would appreciate it. 48 
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 1 
MS. WALKER:  So moved. 2 
 3 
MR. HENDRIX:  Second. 4 

 5 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Moved by Ms. Walker and seconded by Mr. 6 

Hendrix.  Any discussion? 7 
 8 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I thought you told us that he is going to be at 9 

the next two meetings and those would be his last two meetings. 10 
 11 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Yes, he intends to be at the next two 12 

meetings. 13 
 14 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Is there any reason to substitute him? 15 

 16 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  My reasoning is that I think he’s missed three 17 

committee meetings so far this year and it’s a very important 18 
committee and he holds a very important seat on that committee 19 
and I guess there is some concern that other things may come up 20 
and he may not be able to attend the additional meetings. 21 
 22 
This is not just the next two meetings.  If you recall, the new 23 
committees do not get actually seated until the November meeting 24 
and so this would cover May, July, and September or is it 25 
actually the December meeting when the new -- And November.  It 26 
addresses that as well. 27 
 28 
DR. CLAVERIE:  My concern is that -- Of course, the fact that 29 

there’s an overlap in the committee system is something that I 30 
tried to address and the council refused to address it and so I 31 
don’t buy that argument, but you’re substituting a Florida 32 
person with a Texas person and the reef fish is mostly a Florida 33 
thing. 34 
 35 
If he is actually going to be here the next two meetings and 36 
serve on the committee, unless he is out of touch because he 37 
missed three, and I don’t know if that would be the case or not, 38 
I would rather see him stay on. 39 
 40 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Further discussion on the motion?  Are you 41 

ready to vote on the motion? 42 
 43 
MS. WILLIAMS:  I would just like to look at the list real quick.   44 

 45 
MR. HORN:  Can staff put the list of the committee on the 46 

screen? 47 
 48 
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CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  The committee is Mr. Minton, Roy Williams from 1 

Florida, Karen Bell from Florida, Dr. Crabtree, Mr. Fensom, Ms. 2 
Walker from Alabama, and Ms. Williams from Mississippi.  There’s 3 
nobody on the committee currently from Texas.  There are two 4 
people from Florida in addition to Mr. Fensom on the committee.   5 
 6 
Are you ready to vote on the motion?  All those in favor of the 7 
motion say aye; all those opposed like sign.  The motion 8 
carried.  We’re going to move to the State Directors’ Reports.  9 

We’ll start with Mr. Riechers. 10 
 11 
MR. RIECHERS:  I don’t have much to report.  About three 12 

weekends ago we had our fourth annual crab trap cleanup and I 13 
certainly want to thank Karen’s department as well.  For the 14 
first time, we were able to work with our sister agency in 15 
Louisiana to close Sabine Lake down.   16 
 17 
We’ve before had to kind of stay away from Sabine because 18 
there’s a line in the middle of the water that makes it 19 
difficult for people to pick up abandoned traps there when you 20 
don’t have both sides closed.   21 
 22 
We had a very successful day.  Around 2,300 or 2,400 traps were 23 
picked up over the entire state.  That brings our total over 24 
four years to -- I’m going to be a little off here, but roughly 25 
around 18,000 traps and so we’re excited about the continuation 26 
of that. 27 
 28 
In addition, we are in our legislative session and we have 29 
several pieces of legislation that are working through our 30 
system.  Some of them would affect our inshore shrimp license 31 
buyback program and some of them would affect the offshore.   32 
 33 
We are trying to mirror some language that is similar to what 34 
the council is doing regarding the moratorium and we will see 35 
where that goes.  We’re still early in that process and it’s 36 
hard to know where it will end up. 37 
 38 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any questions for Mr. Riechers?  Thank you, 39 

Mr. Riechers.  Next is Ms. Foote. 40 
 41 
MS. FOOTE:  Just a brief report.  We’re working with National 42 

Marine Fisheries Service and looking at how one would monitor an 43 
open loop LNG system.  Any input from any other partners out 44 
there would be appreciated. 45 
 46 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Thank you, Ms. Foote.  Any questions for Ms. 47 

Foote? 48 
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 1 
MR. PERRET:  I had a question for Mr. Riechers, a comment.  2 

Robin, I sent a boat and three employees to Texas to pick up 3 
crab traps.  If they didn’t do that, please let me know. 4 
 5 
MR. RIECHERS:  I am sorry.  I wasn’t that closely involved and I 6 

didn’t know you were involved and I also want to thank 7 
Mississippi for their services. 8 
 9 
MR. MINTON:  Just a couple of things.  We did receive officially 10 

the funding for the oyster rehabilitation due to the damage from 11 
Hurricane Ivan, the $4.3 million, effective in February.  We’ve 12 
got several pieces of legislation and there are two that would 13 
probably be of interest to the council. 14 
 15 
One is right now we have a fishing license which is a take or 16 
attempt to take license.  We’re trying to convert that over to a 17 
possession license, which would be similar to Florida, 18 
Mississippi, and Louisiana.  We think that will help us a lot. 19 
 20 
It also would -- Currently, our charterboats go to Mississippi 21 
with Mr. Perret and get nailed for $2,000 -- Louisiana.  Those 22 
boats that they compete against come to Alabama and there’s no 23 
charge and we’re trying to rectify that in equity. 24 
 25 
The other one is we have a bill that has passed the House and 26 
it’s in the Senate now which would allow us to prosecute cases 27 
made by our officers in the EEZ in district court.  This is 28 
something that has been pushed through the joint enforcement 29 
agreement and we’re hopeful that we’ll be able to take those 30 
smaller cases and move them through the state system as opposed 31 
to the federal system. 32 
 33 
Finally, our officers have been spending a lot of time offshore 34 
with patrols.  We’ve got two new vessels that allow them to stay 35 
out longer and so we’ve been doing considerably more offshore 36 
enforcement in the last few years and that’s it. 37 
 38 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Thank you, Mr. Minton.  Next is Mr. Perret. 39 

 40 
MS. PERRET:  Our agency was notified at the end of May of this 41 

year by Senator Lott and Senator Cochran and Congressman 42 
Taylor’s office that Mississippi’s natural heritage program had 43 
been approved.  President Bush signed PL-108447 into law in 44 
December. 45 
 46 
What the bill does is designates the coastal counties as a 47 
natural heritage area.  It’s designed to preserve the 48 
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historical, cultural, recreational, and natural resources of the 1 
area.  The bottom line is it provides a million dollars a year 2 
to my agency after our plan is approved by the National Parks 3 
Service.  It’s Interior money, but a million dollars a year for 4 
ten years to work with the six coastal counties for coastal 5 
natural heritage activities and so that was indeed some good 6 
news. 7 
 8 
Secondly, as I think it was at the last council meeting there 9 
was some discussion and requests for special management zones.  10 
My commission at its last commission meeting approved the three-11 
hook no powerheads on spearfishing to take it out for public 12 
hearing and get the public’s input.   13 
 14 
That will be done in the next week or so and then we report back 15 
to the commission for final action and so the state agency in 16 
Mississippi is it looks like working on an ordinance and will 17 
probably approve it to be consistent with the request to the 18 
council. 19 
 20 
We, like all the other states except Texas, were damaged by 21 
Hurricane Ivan and have received some federal disaster funds and 22 
we will be planning culch material to build oyster reefs in 23 
Mississippi Sound this spring if we can get Dr. Crabtree’s 24 
office to give us whatever kind of exception we need for the 25 
Gulf sturgeon because Mississippi Sound has been designated 26 
critical habitat for the Gulf sturgeon. 27 
 28 
We have to get some things worked out before we can put an 29 
oyster shell in the water.  Anyway, Dr. Crabtree’s staff and 30 
ours are working on that and so hopefully we’ll be building some 31 
oyster reefs this spring. 32 
 33 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any questions for Mr. Perret? 34 

 35 
MR. SIMPSON:  Being good stewards of our money, the commission 36 

is responsible for hosting and putting on and facilitating a 37 
national state directors meeting in St. Pete April 11 through 14 38 
and Joe Farrar of my staff was here for the first few days to 39 
help set up and see how your system works and we’re going to 40 
borrow the council’s system rather than pay for that and since 41 
it’s in St. Pete, we just want to let you know we appreciate you 42 
all letting us use your equipment and I think we traded off by 43 
him helping Steven do some stuff on you all’s wireless stuff. 44 
 45 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Thank you, Mr. Simpson.  We have a written 46 

report from U.S. Fish and Wildlife.  I’ll just direct your 47 
attention to that.  On the category of Other Business, we have 48 
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three items.  One is for training, another is green sticks, and 1 
the final one is liquefied natural gas.  Let’s take up green 2 
sticks first. 3 
 4 
MR. FISCHER:  Mine is not an issue.  I just had a fisherman ask 5 

me why we don’t think it’s a good idea to use them and I could 6 
just get staff to direct me to some of the minutes and some of 7 
the rationale from that.  I understand how they’re used, but I 8 
just wondered if there was a misunderstanding in how they were 9 
used.  It’s nothing we’re in charge of.  It was just in a letter 10 
that went to Washington to HMS. 11 
 12 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Mr. Adams, you had a comment on this earlier? 13 

 14 
MR. ADAMS:  I was just wondering, Roy, is a green stick in the 15 

Gulf classified as a longline because of the number of hooks? 16 
 17 
DR. CRABTREE:  I don’t know.  I would have to have someone check 18 

the regulations. 19 
 20 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Could you get back to us in an e-mail or 21 

something about that?   22 
 23 
DR. CLAVERIE:  We need to know more details.  Who is the young 24 

man who was here from HMS?  What was his name? 25 
 26 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Russell. 27 

 28 
DR. CLAVERIE:  He and I discussed it.  The green stick is 29 

basically an outrigger off the center of the boat and a lot of 30 
the sportfishing boat have that.  What do we call it? 31 
 32 
MR. FISCHER:  Center rigger. 33 

 34 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Yes, it comes off a center rigger and it’s a line 35 

that goes back to an object in the water that puts drag on the 36 
line.  In the recreational fisheries, they have line clips on 37 
several places on that line and it’s like additional outrigger 38 
clips. 39 
 40 
In the commercial fishery, they drop several hooks from that 41 
same line and it’s defined as a longline then and so you have to 42 
know whether it’s a commercial or recreational fishery and which 43 
kind of quote green stick they’re using before you can get a 44 
correct answer. 45 
 46 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any other comments on green sticks?  Myron, 47 

did you get what you wanted out of the discussion? 48 
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 1 
MR. FISCHER:  Yes, I’m just going to refer him to HMS.  It’s 2 

okay.  He just wanted to know why and it kind of put me on the 3 
spot and so I said I’ll see if I could find out why, why this 4 
council felt negative about them. 5 
 6 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Karen, you gave your state directors’ report, 7 

didn’t you?  Several council members didn’t hear it and were 8 
concerned that you had been skipped over.  She did.  It was 9 
brief, it was definitely brief.  Training ideas, we had some 10 
background materials in the briefing book on this.  Wayne, could 11 
you help us? 12 
 13 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR SWINGLE:  Ms. Morris indicated she would like 14 

to have this discussion under Other Business and what we had 15 
done is sent a copy of the request for comments on that issue 16 
that originated from Jack Dunnigan’s office out to the members 17 
and we did get some responses from some of the members that are 18 
included in your briefing book under Tab K, Number 1 and we got 19 
some from staff. 20 
 21 
The main thrust of Mr. Dunnigan’s memorandum was he would just 22 
like to get some input from the councils on what they think 23 
should be included in the training of new council members.  They 24 
have routinely on a biannual basis had workshops of two to three 25 
days for orientation for new members and they will continue that 26 
process, but they just wanted additional input from the 27 
councils. 28 
 29 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Council members, I would like to just spend 30 

five or ten minutes gathering any ideas you have for training 31 
for new council members. 32 
 33 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I did it wrong.  I just sent my ideas directly to 34 

Dunnigan and so they weren’t in the briefing book.  Basically it 35 
was train new council members backwards and frontward on the law 36 
of the Magnuson Act and the other laws that we have to comply 37 
with. 38 
 39 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Other suggestions for training for new council 40 

members?  What do you wish you had better understood when you 41 
started participating in this process? 42 
 43 
MR. THOMASSIE:  Maybe they could be presented with an outline of 44 

how the process works from the beginning of an amendment through 45 
its course and the different things that happen and a briefing 46 
of where different amendments actually are when they begin 47 
participation.   48 
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 1 
That might be a little helpful along with a little biological 2 
training to help them get familiar with formulas and at least 3 
terminology.  That takes a little while for somebody who is not 4 
used to hearing the terms to get up to speed. 5 
 6 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Any other suggestions?  Any of you remember 7 

being new council members? 8 
 9 
MS. WALKER:  I know it would have been helpful for me at the 10 

beginning to have had an overview on data collection for 11 
commercial and recreational and how that data is collected, just 12 
an overview of it. 13 
 14 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Other suggestions? 15 

 16 
MR. FISCHER:  I think for the first meeting, the September 17 

meeting, if it begins at noon, which I think it does in 18 
September quite often, Wayne does an excellent job with his 19 
presentation of some of the -- I forgot what he presented.  It 20 
was seven-and-a-half years ago and maybe we need an update. 21 
 22 
I also think we should have time with a few other council 23 
members to see some pro and con other issues, not the pure 24 
biological issues, but things that it takes you maybe six months 25 
to learn and we can get a crash course from a few people and 26 
maybe either the state directors or people who have been on the 27 
council six or seven years or people like Larry could put some 28 
input, just to try and get someone a little higher up in the 29 
educational curve coming out of the shoot. 30 
 31 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Other suggestions? 32 

 33 
MR. HORN:  I think they have an orientation session now that’s 34 

on a two year process and I was unfortunate to fall into the 35 
second year and so after being a council member for a year, the 36 
orientation session that I had in Washington, the only real 37 
benefit was about some of the liability questions that were 38 
asked and legal questions and that sort. 39 
 40 
I think that a new member who has never participated and 41 
especially may have never been on an advisory panel at all or 42 
that sort of thing needs a little more information before they 43 
can actually sit on the council because you walk in and you’re 44 
voting on people’s lives the first day, for the most part. 45 
 46 
I think a new council member needs more information about how 47 
the process works and what exactly amendments are and what they 48 
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do and what is a management plan and that sort of thing, but 1 
before they ever attend a meeting. 2 
 3 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Other suggestions? 4 

 5 
DR. CLAVERIE:  Serving on MAFAC before serving on the council is 6 

helpful because you learn who is what in NMFS and what their 7 
policies are and plans for the future and you get a look into 8 
the system.  Also, that orientation that we went to, even though 9 
it was every other year, you get to meet and understand the 10 
people who are making the big decisions and putting out the big 11 
science from big NMFS and that’s very useful. 12 
 13 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  Anything else?  This is really productive and 14 

rich and I think we can definitely pool all of these ideas and 15 
send them up to Mr. Dunnigan.  Any other suggestions on this?   16 
 17 
Then I would like to talk for just a few minutes about LNG and 18 
whether there is further activity that would be productive for 19 
the council to pursue regarding continuing to get the word out 20 
that we have concerns about the LNG.   21 
 22 
I think maybe we’ll start with Mr. Simpson since he has remained 23 
active in this issue and ask both he and Dr. Crabtree if they 24 
see what the next step for the council would be in the 25 
continuing LNG discussions. 26 
 27 
DR. CRABTREE:  I expect that there will be additional comment 28 

periods and additional environmental impact statements to be 29 
reviewed in subsequent permit applications and we will continue 30 
to look at those on a case-by-case basis in the agency and offer 31 
our comments, as we did on the previous one, and I would assume 32 
that the council will do the same. 33 
 34 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  There’s no additional comment period on the 35 

Gulf Landing permit?  It’s done and there’s no further role for 36 
us to participate in that one? 37 
 38 
DR. CRABTREE:  I believe at this point that the decisions on 39 

licensing for that facility have been made. 40 
 41 
MR. SIMPSON:  I kind of got out a little far on that one.  I 42 

took it to heart because I felt like it was biologically 43 
extremely important and I still do and when these things first 44 
started coming up, I told Jeff Rester on our staff and the one 45 
that works with you all also, I said, Jeff, stay on top of this.  46 
This one has the potential of really having a significant 47 
biological effect. 48 
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 1 
I still think that open loop is the wrong way and closed loop is 2 
the right way.  There’s another one off of Mobile that we’re 3 
involved with and there are two in Pascagoula, both of which say 4 
that they’re going to be closed loop.  I have no problem with 5 
that.  One is Chevron and one next door to Chevron in Pascagoula 6 
said that they are planning on having a closed loop at this 7 
point in time. 8 
 9 
I was asked by some of the media would you plan to sue if the 10 
decision is allowed for open loop and I said no, we’re not in 11 
the business of suing, we’re in the business of stating what is 12 
right and it’s up to people to do what’s right and I would like 13 
to compliment National Marine Fisheries Service, Bill Hogarth in 14 
particular, of staying with the position for the animals, for 15 
the biology.  16 
 17 
To my knowledge, he never backed up and there was a lot of sharp 18 
pressure on him from a lot of agencies.  Economics got involved 19 
in this and I don’t think biology held the day and I still say 20 
it’s the wrong decision and I think it will prove that out, but 21 
I think it’s just incumbent upon us all to stay diligent on 22 
something that’s that significant to the Gulf resources. 23 
 24 
MS. FOOTE:  In our conversations with Shell Oil, as we’re 25 

attempting to get our heads around how to monitor and possibly 26 
mitigate an open loop system, one thing we’ve been stressing is 27 
it has to be an open system and I’m not talking about their 28 
system, but open data collection system. 29 
 30 
All this information has to be on the table in public we feel 31 
and we’re suggesting to them that a model be built just in case 32 
there’s any more of these that the same kind of monitoring could 33 
go on Gulf-wide and that we don’t design something just for 34 
Shell and then turn around and have to do something else for 35 
Exxon, that we design a scientifically valid, statistically 36 
valid system that would work for any kind of major perturbation 37 
like this. 38 
 39 
Through the Gulf States I know we’re doing it, but we would 40 
encourage any other state that wants to be in this conversation 41 
to let us know and we’ll try to get you at the table.  It’s a 42 
unique position to be in because it’s in federal waters and it’s 43 
pretty much all federally going through, but we’re trying to -- 44 
 45 
Louisiana is screaming to be at the table and saying that we 46 
want our federal and other state partners there with us and we 47 
want the data to be open to public scrutiny and we want it to be 48 
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statistically valid.   1 
 2 
Any help you all can give us and one other suggestion we’re 3 
thinking about is that there could be a website and maybe Gulf 4 
States or maybe the Gulf Council is the place to do it to show 5 
everything that’s perking along because suddenly deadlines come 6 
up and you have two weeks and it’s not just these public comment 7 
deadlines, but there’s other deadlines and other processes that 8 
go on.  Rather than each agency funding people to watch these 9 
deadlines, have one focused effort to be looking at this. 10 
 11 
MR. ADAMS:  Everybody seems to be concentrating on the Shell 12 

recent permit, but I would remind everybody that that’s the 13 
second one.  The first one is the Excelerate, which is a spin 14 
off from El Paso, and I think Excelerate’s operation and their 15 
intake level in the water column may be more damaging than the 16 
Shell operation. 17 
 18 
The people that I’m aware of with proposed LNG plants in the 19 
future continue to work for operations under an open loop system 20 
and I would suggest to monitor open loop systems that are 21 
permitted that either states and/or federal groups get together 22 
to accumulate funds together and hire a contractor to do an 23 
impingement and entrainment study. 24 
 25 
I know in the Galveston Bay Estuary Program we hired a 26 
contractor and did an extremely lengthy study on impingement 27 
with power plant operations in the Galveston Bay system and that 28 
study can be found on the Galveston Bay Estuary Program’s 29 
website if you want to take a look at it and see how the study 30 
was done and try to model something after that. 31 
 32 
DR. LEARD:  Just briefly, in our last letter of comment on the 33 

last open loop application that Jeff Rester and I worked on, we 34 
really emphasized the fact that there needs to be a cumulative 35 
EIS done on all the known or existing applications, as well as 36 
any foreseeable applications, for open loop systems. 37 
 38 
Unless the council directs us otherwise, we’ll continue to press 39 
for that because obviously one plant is not going to cause a 40 
problem, but when you look at it in a cumulative sense of all of 41 
them that are there, we really need to do a complete analysis, 42 
not just a biological analysis on impingement and entrainment, 43 
but an entire EIS and that’s what we’ve tried to emphasize. 44 
 45 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  There is this category of EISs called area-46 

wide EISs and we might start promoting that idea.  The staff is 47 
continuing to comment on each of the permit applications that 48 
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are filed, is that right? 1 
 2 
DR. LEARD:  Yes, Jeff usually drafts that and sends it out to 3 

the council and then he and I usually get together and finalize 4 
it based on any comments we received. 5 
 6 
MR. MINTON:  We’re currently drafting a response to the Compass 7 

Point facility that has applied for a permit to go in about 8 
seven or eight miles southwest of Dolphin Island out of a place 9 
called Southwest Rock. 10 
 11 
In doing just the math in terms of the volume of water that goes 12 
through there, 1.4 million gallons a day from eighty foot of 13 
water and if you do the volume of a cone and work all that on a 14 
year basis, they’re going to run through there an area a circle 15 
with a diameter approximately two miles and eighty foot deep.  16 
That water will run through the plant and will be totally 17 
sterilized. 18 
 19 
Another thing that we’re looking at, as you know, we’ve been 20 
doing a lot of culture work with red snapper and one of the 21 
experiments they did recently was effect of temperature on 22 
larval development and survival. 23 
 24 
They got an 83 percent survival to mouthpart formation at 25 
twenty-six centigrade.  If you drop that two degrees, it goes to 26 
30 percent survival or if you raise it two degrees, it goes to 27 
30 percent survival and those are all highly significant 28 
numbers. 29 
 30 
One thing that we really need to look at is not only -- They 31 
talk about that plume dissipating within a fairly small area, 32 
but those animals that are there during that time, if it changes 33 
the larval incubation rates, we could be looking at some very 34 
significant failure in terms of larval survival, egg survival, 35 
and so forth. 36 
 37 
I can tell you right now the only information that I saw in the 38 
last one that was issued was some vague stuff about red drum.  I 39 
didn’t see anything on red snapper or any of the other reef 40 
fishes and I’m, like the rest of the people in this room, 41 
extremely concerned that we’re going to permit these things and 42 
then come back in ten years and wonder what happened to the 43 
fisheries. 44 
 45 
It’s very similar, in my opinion, to the folks that go in and 46 
put sheet bulkheading around everywhere and then all of a sudden 47 
they look and what happened to the fisheries. 48 
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 1 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I have two things.  One is from reading on the 2 

internet, I thought that there was some entity that this could 3 
be appealed to or presented to.  I forget the name of it, but 4 
it’s some -- 5 
 6 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  The Council on Environmental Quality. 7 

 8 
DR. CLAVERIE:  I was wondering if the council should write a 9 

letter to NMFS requesting that they do so. 10 
 11 
MS. FAY:  It is my understanding that it was already raised to 12 

CEQ. 13 
 14 
DR. CLAVERIE:  It has already been raised?  Should we write a 15 

letter to CEQ then expressing our concerns? 16 
 17 
MR. PERRET:  This is off the subject.  I’ve got to go, but the 18 

200th meeting is going to be in Biloxi and we’re going to try, 19 
Ms. Williams, Mr. Horn, myself, Mr. Simpson, with the help of 20 
our chair, we’re going to try and put on a little soiree for the 21 
council members and staff and perhaps a few others. 22 
 23 
That’s the good news.  The bad news is if we come up a little 24 
short on cash, I know everybody who attends will be glad to make 25 
a small contribution.  We’re going to try and do something in 26 
Biloxi. 27 
 28 
CHAIRMAN MORRIS:  It seems like we’re king of losing our 29 

critical mass here and thank you for the discussion on LNG.  30 
Thank you everybody for your attention and good thinking and 31 
teamwork getting through a difficult agenda, particularly the 32 
shrimp stuff. 33 
 34 
Again, I think we’ve made good decisions and we’ve had a fair 35 
and full discussion of issues and I think we’re doing great work 36 
and I’m sure we’ll continue this at our next meeting.  The 37 
meeting is adjourned on time.  Thanks again to the staff for all 38 
their support. 39 
 40 
(Whereupon, the meeting was adjourned at 10:25 o’clock a.m., 41 
March 10, 2005.) 42 
 43 

- - - 44 
45 
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INDEX OF MOTIONS 1 
 2 
PAGE 37:  Motion to amend Alternative 3 so that the last clause, 3 
which now reads “when the vessel has commercial harvest of any 4 
reef fish species aboard” be changed to “when the vessel is 5 
operating under its commercial permit.”  The motion failed on 6 
page 41. 7 
 8 
PAGE 41:  Motion that it is the intent of the committee that VMS 9 
units, if required, must be on 24/7.  The motion carried on page 10 
42. 11 
 12 
PAGE 42:  Motion to add a fifth alternative and make it the 13 
preferred alternative to require vessels with commercial reef 14 
fish permits and vessels with reef fish for-hire permits to 15 
comply with the sea turtle release protocols in place for 16 
Atlantic HMS bottom longline vessels be implemented to the 17 
maximum extent practicable, 50 CFR 635.21(a)(3) and 18 
635.21(d)(3).  The motion carried on page 53. 19 
 20 
PAGE 54:  Motion that we leave in the document the use-it-or-21 
lose-it clause in Section 3.3.1, Action 14.  The motion carried 22 
on page 55. 23 
 24 
PAGE 55:  Motion that the council remove Alternative 2D, 25 
individual shares may not exceed 20 percent, and replace it with 26 
individual shares may not exceed 2 percent.  The motion carried 27 
on page 56. 28 
 29 
PAGE 56:  Motion that the preferred designation given to 30 
Alternative 3B be removed and that there be no preferred 31 
alternative.  The motion carried on page 57. 32 
 33 
PAGE 59:  Motion that an alternative be added to Section 3.2 for 34 
trip limits similar to those on the bottom of page 8 of the 35 
document that would keep the commercial shallow-water grouper 36 
fishing season open year-round except for February 15 to March 37 
15, the fixed closed season.  The motion carried on page 60. 38 
 39 
PAGE 60:  Motion that Alternatives 3, 4, and 5 in Section 3.3.1 40 
be moved to Considered but Rejected.  The motion carried on page 41 
60. 42 
 43 
PAGE 60:  Motion that alternatives be added to reduce the 44 
aggregate grouper bag limit to three fish and two fish.  The 45 
motion carried on page 60. 46 
 47 
PAGE 61:  Motion that Section 3.3.2, Recreational Red Grouper 48 
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Size Limits, be moved to Considered but Rejected.  The motion 1 
carried on page 61. 2 
 3 
PAGE 61:  Motion that staff develop a series of alternatives 4 
examining seasonal closures in the grouper fishery.  The motion 5 
carried on page 62. 6 
 7 
PAGE 69:  Motion that the council give National Marine Fisheries 8 
Service authority through emergency or interim rule to bring the 9 
recreational red grouper fishery within their target catch 10 
levels in Secretarial Amendment 1 for the year 2005.  The motion 11 
carried on page 72. 12 
 13 
PAGE 74:  Motion that the council stop further action on a 14 
regulatory amendment to reduce harvest of greater amberjack 15 
until a new greater amberjack stock assessment is completed 16 
later in this year.  The motion carried on page 74. 17 
 18 
PAGE 78:  Motion that we make Alternative 8C, Option 2 the 19 
preferred alternative.  The motion failed on page 84. 20 
 21 
PAGE 78:  Motion that concerning Action 8, 8A, I move the 22 
preferred alternative be Option 1, no action, concerning paper 23 
logbooks.  The motion carried on page 89. 24 
 25 
PAGE 93:  Motion that this subset that receives electronic 26 
logbooks also be required to furnish the missing data, primarily 27 
what’s listed under Option 2, Number A and F, the size and 28 
number of shrimp trawls deployed for each set, and the type of 29 
BRD and TED utilized.  The motion carried on page 96. 30 
 31 
PAGE 98:  Motion that the vessel gear characterization form be 32 
an integral part of the federal shrimp vessel permit.  The 33 
motion was tabled on page 99. 34 
 35 
PAGE 100:  I would move that we change our preferred alterative 36 
to 9B.  The motion carried on page 100. 37 
 38 
PAGE 101:  Motion that we follow the SSC’s lead on this and 39 
choose Alternative 2A as our preferred alternative.  The motion 40 
carried on page 102. 41 
 42 
PAGE 102:  Motion to adopt Alternative 3B, OY for royal red 43 
shrimp be equal to MSY as our preferred alternative.  The motion 44 
carried on page 103. 45 
 46 
PAGE 105:  Motion that the preferred be Alternative 1C.  The 47 
motion carried on page 108. 48 
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 1 
PAGE 108:  Motion that that endorsement for the royal red shrimp 2 
fishery be limited to those vessels/individuals, however the 3 
reporting is, that have shown royal red landings in any of the 4 
last three years.  The motion failed on page 113. 5 
 6 
PAGE 113:  Motion to add and make Alternative 10E the preferred 7 
alternative: Establish a ten-year moratorium on the issuance of 8 
commercial shrimp vessel permits.  To be eligible for a 9 
commercial shrimp vessel permit under the moratorium, vessels 10 
must have been issued a valid commercial shrimp vessel permit by 11 
NOAA Fisheries prior to and including May 2, 2005 and must have 12 
landed 10,000 pounds or more heads on by a documented vessel or 13 
a vessel forty feet or greater in either of the years 2003 or 14 
2004.  The motion failed on page 124. 15 
 16 
PAGE 125:  Motion that a vessel would also qualify for a shrimp 17 
vessel permit if that vessel can demonstrate it: has obtained a 18 
valid shrimp vessel permit by May 2, 2005; forty-foot length or 19 
documented vessel; at least 20,000 pounds of heads on shrimp 20 
landings in 2003 or 2004.  The motion carried on page 135.  The 21 
motion to reconsider this motion was passed on page 140. 22 
 23 
PAGE 139:  Motion to reconsider the portion where we had an 24 
additional qualification criterion.  The motion carried on page 25 
140. 26 
 27 
PAGE 140:  Motion for Alternative 10E to be to establish a ten-28 
year moratorium on the issuance of commercial shrimp vessel 29 
permits.  To be eligible for a commercial shrimp vessel permit 30 
under the moratorium, vessels must have been issued a valid 31 
commercial shrimp vessel permit by NOAA Fisheries prior to and 32 
including May 2, 2005.  The motion carried on page 149. 33 
 34 
PAGE 149:  Motion to add an Alternative 10F:  In addition to the 35 
requirements in Alternatives 10B and 10C, a vessel would also 36 
qualify for a shrimp vessel permit if that vessel can 37 
demonstrate it has obtained a valid shrimp vessel by May 2, 2005 38 
and it is a minimum forty-foot length or a documented vessel.  39 
The motion carried on page 152. 40 
 41 
PAGE 152: Motion that we remove the words “during the 42 
moratorium” from Action 11A and B.  The motion carried on page 43 
152. 44 
 45 
PAGE 153:  Motion to provide additional in-depth economic and 46 
community analysis of the impacts of all the alternatives in 47 
Action 10 for each of the five Gulf States, especially in terms 48 
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of the impacts on the inshore fishery.  The motion carried on 1 
page 155. 2 
 3 
PAGE 159:  Motion that the council accept the alternatives as 4 
presented in Tab C, Number 3(a) and bundles of alternatives in 5 
Tab C, Number 3(b).  The motion carried on page 159. 6 
 7 
PAGE 159:  Motion that the council accept these changes.  By 8 
consensus, the committee approved the Purpose and Need section 9 
under Tab 3, Number 3(c) with the following changes:  1)the 10 
statement must be revised to make it clear that species other 11 
than those in fishery management plans may be managed by the 12 
council; 2)delete “council” from the first sentence of the third 13 
paragraph; and 3)delete the last sentence in the last paragraph.  14 
The motion carried on page 159.   15 
 16 
PAGE 160:  Motion that the council accept the public hearing 17 
locations and dates listed under Tab B, Number 4, switching the 18 
dates for Port Isabel and Galveston.  The motion carried on page 19 
160. 20 
 21 
PAGE 160:  Motion that the council adopt red snapper for SEDAR-22 
17 scheduled for the fall of 2009 and greater amberjack, 23 
vermilion snapper, and gray triggerfish for SEDAR-19 in the fall 24 
of 2010.  The motion carried on page 160. 25 
 26 
PAGE 160:  Motion that the council accept updates for goliath 27 
grouper, gag grouper, and red grouper stocks and for red drum at 28 
the earliest possible date.  The motion carried on page 162. 29 
 30 
PAGE 162:  Motion that the council approve to give staff 31 
authorization to continue to set up the wireless network at 32 
council meetings and on behalf of the committee.  The motion 33 
carried on page 162. 34 
 35 

PAGE 163:  Motion that the authorize staff to continue to 36 
improve the infrastructure associated with the meeting room 37 
wireless network, including an improved hard drive and printing 38 
system.  The motion carried on page 163. 39 
 40 
PAGE 165:  Motion that the Ecosystem SSC be scheduled to convene 41 
as soon as possible.  The motion carried on page 165. 42 
 43 
PAGE 165:  Motion that the RFP include a clause that the 44 
contract would be a minimum of five stakeholder meetings up to a 45 
maximum of ten with the price of additional meetings over five 46 
be bid on a per meeting basis.  The motion carried on page 165. 47 
 48 
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PAGE 166:  Motion that the council request that the HMS and 1 
billfish plans be kept separate.  The motion carried on page 2 
166. 3 
 4 
PAGE 166:  Motion that there be mandatory workshops for captains 5 
on pelagic longline vessels.  The motion carried on page 166. 6 
 7 
PAGE 166:  Motion that the council suggest that an interactive 8 
web-based tutorial be available.  The motion carried on page 9 
166. 10 
 11 
PAGE 166:  Motion that the interactive web-based HMS regulations 12 
understanding and compliance workshops be made mandatory for 13 
commercial captains.  The motion carried on page 167. 14 
 15 
PAGE 167:  Motion that the council recommend that NMFS implement 16 
complementary HMS management measures in Madison-Swanson and 17 
Steamboat Lumps Marine Reserves.  The motion carried on page 18 
167. 19 
 20 
PAGE 167:  Motion that the council recommend that time/area 21 
closures in the Gulf EEZ consider a broader bycatch problem than 22 
white marlin.  For instance, should include blue marlin, 23 
spearfish, sailfish, undersized swordfish and white marlin and 24 
that time/area closures not be formulated in such a manner that 25 
encourages concentration of longline operations in any area of 26 
the Gulf EEZ.  The motion carried on page 167. 27 
 28 

PAGE 167:  Motion that the council request that the HMS 29 
regulations acknowledge and comply with Gulf EEZ EFH and HAPC 30 
designations and regulations.  The motion carried on page 167. 31 
 32 

PAGE 167:  Motion that there be no action in the Gulf for the 33 
rebuilding plan for northern albacore.  The motion carried on 34 
page 167. 35 
 36 
PAGE 167:  Motion that the council recommend that Bullet 3, 37 
increase the minimum legal size for white and/or blue marlin, be 38 
the first management measure implemented and that the use of 39 
circle hooks, when required, be limited to directed HMS fishing 40 
in the Gulf of Mexico.  The motion carried on page 168. 41 
 42 
PAGE 168:  Motion that the council recommend that in the Gulf 43 
only Bullet 2 be implemented, clarify that HMS tournaments must 44 
be registered with HMS Management Division and require operators 45 
to be in receipt of confirmation number from HMS Management.  46 
The motion carried on page 168. 47 
 48 
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PAGE 168:  Motion that the council request NMFS to adopt the 1 
calendar year on bluefin tuna.  The motion carried on page 168. 2 
 3 
PAGE 168:  Motion that the calendar year seasons apply not only 4 
to bluefin tuna, but also to HMS and billfish.  The motion was 5 
tabled on page 170. 6 
 7 
PAGE 178:  Motion to remove Mr. Fensom from the Reef Fish 8 
Committee and substitute him with Mr. Riechers.  The motion 9 
carried on page 180. 10 
 11 

- - - 12 


